RUTLEDGE, ECENIA, PURNELL & HOFFIGNAL

PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

STEPHEN A. ECENIA RICHARD M. ELLIS KENNETH A. HOFFMAN LORENA A. HOLLEY MICHAEL G. MAIDA MARTIN P. McDONNELL

J. STEPHEN MENTON

POST OFFICE BOX 551, 32302-0551 215 SOUTH MONROE STREET, SUITE 420 TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32301-1841

> TELEPHONE (850) 681-6788 TELECOPIER (850) 681-6515 November 16, 2005

Ms. Blanca Bayo, Director Commission Clerk and Administrative Services Florida Public Service Commission 2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 R. DAVID PRESCOTT HAROLD F. X. PURNELL MARSHA E. RULE GARY R. RUTLEDGE MAGGIE M. SCHULTZ

MARGARET A. MENDUNI.

M. LANE STEPHENS

OUT 16 PM 1:

CLERK

GOVERNMENTAL CONSULTANTS

RE: Docket No. 040951-WS - Joint Application for Approval of Sale of Florida Water Services Corporation's Land, Facilities, and Certificates in Brevard, Highlands, Lake, Orange, Pasco, Polk, Putnam, a Portion of Seminole, Volusia, and Washington Counties to Aqua Utilities Florida, Inc.

Dear Ms. Bayo:

Enclosed for filing in the above-referenced docket on behalf of Aqua Utilities Florida, Inc. ("Aqua Utilities") are the original and two copies of Revised Exhibit "Q" consisting of sample tariff sheets for each system proposed to be transferred. Please note that sample tariff sheets for the Chuluota systems, which is the subject of Docket No. 040952-WS, are included within Revised Exhibit "Q," in accordance with Staff's instructions.

Please acknowledge receipt of these documents by stamping the extra copy of this letter "filed" and returning the copy to me.

Thank you for your assistance with this filing.

	Sincerely,
CMP	
COM	Cut the
CTR	Kenneth A. Hoffman
ECR	
GCLEnclosures	
OPC	
RCA cc: Ms. I	Kelly Ann Burns (w/ attachments)
SCR	
SGA	RECEIVED & FILED
SEC	() ()
OTH	FPSC-BUREAU OF RECORDS

DOCUMENT NUMBER-DATE

11010 NOV 16 8

REVISED EXHIBIT Q

The Original and two copies of sample tariff sheets reflecting the new name of the utility, the existing rates and charges, and territorial description of the water and/or wastewater systems that are being acquired, are attached hereto.

Attached are the existing tariffs for the systems being acquired, including the tariff existing rates and charges and the territory descriptions of the water and/or wastewater systems.

WASTEWATER TARIFF

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.

PHONE: (800) 250-7532

FILED WITH

THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Effective Date:

By:

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Sheet Number
SECTION TABLE OF CONTENTS	
Table of Contents	2.0
SECTION II TERRITORY SERVED	
Index of Territory Served	1.0
Summary of Territory Served (Including Commission Orders Approving Territory Served)	1.4
Summary of Communities Served	1.8
SECTION III RULES AND REGULATIONS	
Index of Rules and Regulations	1.0
Technical Terms and Abbreviations	2.0
Rules and Regulations	3.0
SECTION IV SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY	
Index of Service Availability	1.0
Terms and Abbreviations	2.0
Service Availability Policy	3.0
Tables of Daily Flows	4.0
SECTION V RATE SCHEDULES	
Index of Rates Schedules	1.0
Rate Schedules	2.0

Effective Date:

Ву:

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Cont.)

	Sheet Number
SECTION VI SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES	
Index of Service Availability Charges	1.0
Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested	2.0
Service Availability Charges	3.0
List of Plants	3.1
SECTION VII MISCELLANEOUS	
Index of Miscellaneous Section	1.0
Miscellaneous Service Charges	2.0
Customer Deposit	3.0
Returned Check Charge	4.0
Standard Forms	5.0

INDEX OF TERRITORY SERVED

	Sheet Number
	4.0
Index of Territory ServedSummary of Territory Served (Including Commission Orders Approving	1.0
Territory Served)	1.4
Summary of Communities Served	1.8
Highlands County	
Territory Served	8.0
Communities Served Description of Territory Served	8.1
Leisure Lakes	8.2
Lake County	
Territory Served	9.0
Communities Served	9.1
Description of Territory Served	
Holiday Haven	
Morningview	
Valencia Terrace	
Venetian Village	9.10
Pasco County	
Territory Served	
Communities Served	16.1
Description of Territory Served	
Palm Terrace	16.2
Zephyr Shores	16.3
Polk County	
Territory Served	17.0
Communities Served	17.1
Description of Territory Served	
Lake Gibson Estates	17.2

INDEX OF TERRITORY SERVED (Cont.)

	Sheet Number
Putnam County	
Territory Served	. 18.0
Communities Served	
Description of Territory Served	
Beecher's Point	. 18.2
Palm Port	
Park Manor	
Silver Lake Oaks	
Seminole County	
Territory Served	19.0
Communities Served	
Description of Territory Served	
Chuluota	19.3
Florida Central Commerce Park	
Volusia County	
Territory Served	21.0
Communities Served	21.1
Description of Territory Served	
Jungle Den	21.6
Washington County	
Territory Served	22.0
Communities Served	
Description of Territory Served	
Sunny Hills	22.2

Effective Date:

By:

SUMMARY OF TERRITORY SERVED

Plant	County	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Beecher's Point	Putnam	284-S	1293	09/07/93	930443-WS	Additional Territory
Beecher's Point	Putnam	284-S	20469	12/20/88	880292-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Chuluota	Seminole	226-S	PSC-00-0734-FOF-WS	04/14/00	980657-WS	Territory Amend.
Chuluota	Seminole	226-S	PSC-95-0414-FOF-WS	03/27/95	930130-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	Seminole	226-S	16162	05/28/86	860585-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	Seminole	226-S	9988	05/05/81	780278-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Terr. Amend.

Effective Date:

Ву:

SUMMARY OF TERRITORY SERVED (Cont.)

Plant Name Florida Cntrl. Com. Park	County Name Seminole	Cert . <u>No.</u> 226-S	Order No. 21913	Order <u>Issued</u> 09/19/89	Docket Number 881573-SU	Filing Type Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Holiday Haven	Lake	120-S	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Jungle Den Jungle Den	Volusia Volusia	182-S 182-S	PSC-93-1449-FOF-WS 20869	10/04/93 03/09/89	930153-WS 880605-WS	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	Highlands	359-S	22916	05/09/90	891250-WS	Transfer
Morningview	Lake	120-S	8299	05/05/78	780057-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palm Port Palm Port Palm Port	Putnam Putnam Putnam	284-S 284-S 284-S	PSC-93-1293-FOF-WS 9845-A 9845	09/07/93 04/07/81 03/03/81	930443-WS 800368-WS(MC) 800368-WS(TC)	Additional Territory Correction Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palm Terrace Palm Terrace	Pasco Pasco	154-S 154-S	21146 20140	04/28/89 10/10/88	890202-WS 880472-WS	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

SUMMARY OF TERRITORY SERVED (Cont.)

Plant <u>Name</u>	County <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Park Manor	Putnam	284-S 13844	1	11/09/84	840395-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	284-S 23397	7	08/23/90	891187-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

Ву:

SUMMARY OF TERRITORY SERVED (Cont.)

Plant <u>Name</u>	County <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Sunny Hills	Washington	435-S	25575	01/07/92	910662-WS	Corp. Reorg.
Sunny Hills Utilities	Washington	435-S	22307	12/12/89	881501-WS	Trnsfr. Org. Control
Sunny Hills Utilities	Washington	435-S	18902	02/22/88	870984-WS	Original Certificate
Valencia Terrace	Lake	120-S	PSC-95-0268-FOF-WS	02/28/95	940091-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village	Lake	120-S	10109-A	07/31/81	800636-WS(MC)	Correctn; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village	Lake	120-S	10109	06/29/81	800636-WS(TC)	Transfer
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	154-S	18243	10/05/87	870572-WS	Transfer

Effective Date:

By:

SUMMARY OF COMMUNITIES SERVED

Plant <u>Name</u>	County Name	Development <u>Name</u>
Beecher's Point	Putnam	Riverbend
Chuluota	Seminole	Chuluota
Florida Central Commerce Park	Seminole	Florida Central Commerce Park
Holiday Haven	Lake	Holiday Haven
Jungle Den	Volusia	Jungle Den
Lake Gibson	Polk	Lake Gibson Estates
Leisure Lakes	Highlands	Covered Bridge
Morningview	Lake	Morningview
Palm Port	Putnam	Palm Port
Palm Terrace Palm Terrace Palm Terrace	Pasco Pasco Pasco	Executive Woods Palm Terrace Estates Palm Terrace Gardens
Park Manor	Putnam	Park Manor
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	Silver Lake Oaks
Sunny Hills	Washington	Sunny Hills
Valencia Terrace	Lake	Valencia Terrace
Venetian Village	Lake	Venetian Village
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	Zephyr Shores

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy I. Pane. Vice President and

HIGHLANDS COUNTY

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Leisure Lakes	359-S	22916	05/09/90	891250-WS	Transfer

Effective Date:

Ву:

ŀ	41	G	н	LA	N	n	S	C:	\cap	ш	N٦	ΓV	
		-		~		_	_	•	_	u		, ,	

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development Name

Leisure Lakes

Covered Bridge

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President	and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

HIGHLANDS COUNTY

Description Of Territory Served

LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE)

Township 36 South, Range 29 East, Highlands County, Florida.

Section 15

Beginning at the Northwest corner of said Section 15, thence run North 87 degrees 55 minutes 51 seconds East along the North line of said Section 15 a distance of 650 feet, thence South 00 degrees 06 minutes 24 seconds West along the East line of the West ¼ of said section a distance of 3,500 feet, thence run North 89 degrees 38 minutes 45 seconds West a distance of 700 feet, more or less, to a point on the West section line of said Section 15, thence run 3,500 feet, more or less, North along said West section line to the Point of Beginning.

Section 16

Beginning at the Northeast corner of said Section 16, then run 2,050 feet, more or less, South along the Eastern section line of said Section 16, to the intersection of said boundary with the Eastern edge of Jack Creek as it now runs, thence run North following the meanderings of said Jack Creek a distance of a distance of 2,400 feet, more or less, to the intersection with the North Section line of said Section 16, thence following said Section 16, thence following said North Section line, run East a distance of 875 feet, more or less, to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Territory Served

Plant <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Holiday Haven	120-S	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Morningview	120-S	8299	05/05/78	780057-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Valencia Terrace	120-S	0268	02/28/95	940091-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village Venetian Village	120-S 120-S	10109A 10109	07/31/81 06/29/81	800636-WS(MC) 800636-WS(TC)	Correctn; Add'l. Terr. Transfer

Communities Served

Plant Development Name Name

Holiday Haven Holiday Haven

Morningview Morningview

Valencia Terrace Valencia Terrace

Venetian Village Venetian Village

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

HOLIDAY HAVEN

Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 30

From the Northwest corner of said Section 30 run South along the West line of said Section 30 to the North right-of-way line of State Road 40 as it is now established; thence Easterly along said North right-of-way line 2300 feet; thence North 200 feet for a Point of Beginning; thence continue North 700 feet more or less; thence to South boundary of Pearl Street; thence East along said South boundary, 1900 feet more or less; thence North 1200 feet more or less; thence West 1870 feet more or less; thence South 790 feet more or less to the North boundary of Pearl Street; thence West along said boundary, 1380 feet more or less; thence South 710 feet more or less; thence East 330 feet more or less; thence South 410 feet more or less; thence East 1000 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Description Of Territory Served

MORNINGVIEW

Township 20 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 2

Commence at the West $\frac{1}{4}$ corner of said Section 2; thence run South along the West line of said Section 2, a distance of 220 feet; thence South 88° 22' East 700 feet; thence North 1.22 feet to the Point of Beginning, said Point of Beginning located 25 feet North of the centerline of English Road; thence North 620 feet; thence East 100 feet; thence North 350 feet; thence South 89° 22' East 340 feet; thence North 237 feet; thence South 89° 22' East 685 feet, more or less to the W est shoreline of Lake Harris and a point thereby designated as Point A; return to the Point of Beginning and run South 88° 22' East 400 feet; thence North 400 feet; thence South 89° 00' 30'' East 1129 feet to the West shoreline of Lake Harris; thence Northwesterly 950 feet more or less along said shoreline to Point A.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
		Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

VALENCIA TERRACE

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 10

Commence at the Northeast corner of the Northwest ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of Section 10, Township 19 South, Range 24 East, run South 89°58'40" West along the North line of the Northwest ¼ of the Southeast ¼ for 375.0 feet, run thence South 0°29'10" West for 63.12 feet to the Point of Beginning, said Point of Beginning is on the South Right-of-Way of a County Road (Fruitland Park-Picciola Road) located on a curve concave to the South and having a radius of 1125.92 feet, run thence Westerly along the arc of said curve through a central angle of 4°29'09" for 88.15 feet to the end of said curve, run thence South 69°33'40" West along said Southerly Right-of-Way line of County Road for 391.40 feet to the beginning of a curve concave to the Northerly and having a radius of 1 929.86 feet, run thence Westerly along the arc of said curve through a central angle of 39°28'30" for 1329.61 feet to the end of said curve, run thence North 70°57'50" West for 138.70 feet to a point on the Southerly Right-of-Way of said County Road that is 520 feet Easterly from the Easterly Right-of-Way line of U.S. Highways No. 27 and 441 when measured at right angles thereto. run thence South 24°00'40" East parallel to said Easterly Right-of-Way of said U.S. Highways No. 27 and 441 for 1584.79 feet; thence South 89°53'40" East for 273.64 feet, thence North 89°58'30" East for 375.0 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 806.95 feet, thence North 89°58'40" East for 909.32 feet to the Westerly Right-of-Way of Picciola Road, thence North 0°27'30" East along the Westerly Right-of Way of said Picciola Road for 40.0 feet, thence South 89°58'40" West for 156.35 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 320.0 feet, thence North 89°58'40" East for 155.61 feet to said Westerly Right-of-Way of Picciola Road, run thence North 0°27'30" East along said Right-of-Way for 82.80 feet, thence South 89°58'49" West for 155.57 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 176.0 feet, thence South 89°58'40" West for 175.0 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 156.88 feet to the Point of Beginning. All of the above property lying in Section 10, Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida. Said property being also known as Valencia Terrace, a subdivision.

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 10

From the Southeast corner of the Northwest ¼ of said section, proceed South along the Eastern boundary line of the Southwest ¼ an approximate distance of 1630± feet. Then, proceed West an approximate distance of 345 feet to the Point of Beginning. From this Point of Beginning proceed North 24°00'40" West approximately 1560 feet; then, proceed North 70°57'50" West 354.3 feet to the beginning of a curve concave Southerly and having a radius of 1125.92 feet Westerly along said curve through a central angle of 04°02'40" an arc distance of 79.48 feet. Proceed Westerly along arc of said curve through a central angle of 12°12'47" an arc distance of 240 feet to the Eastern Right-of-Way line of Highway No. 27 and 441. Proceed South 24°00'40" East approximately 1650± feet; then, proceed South

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

						Kathy L. Pa	ape, Vice Pre	sident and
Effective	e Date:				Ву:	1/2 1/2 5		., ,
	<u> </u>			<u></u>		·		
8	39°53'40" E	east 783.37	reet to Poin	t of Beginning	g.			
8	39°53'40" [East 300 fe	et; then, pro	ceed South 2	24°00'40"	East 110 fee	et; then, proce	ed South

Description Of Territory Served

VALENCIA TERRACE (Cont.)

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 10

The South 880 feet of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 10, LESS the South 75 feet of the East 160.27 feet thereof.

AND

The North 50 feet of the Southeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of said Section 10, LESS the East 160.27 feet thereof.

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 11

That part of the South 880 feet of the North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the fractional Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 11, LESS that part of the South 75 feet thereof lying South and West of a canal.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	•

Description Of Territory Served

VENETIAN VILLAGE

Township 20 South, Range 26 East, Lake County, Florida.

Sections 11 and 14

Third Addition

Commence at the Northwest corner of the Southwest ¼ of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 11; then South 89° 54' 30" East, a distance of 1768.05 feet; then South 10° 13' 45" East, a distance of 239.07 feet to the Point of Beginning; then continue South 10° 13' 45" East, a distance of 125.0 feet; then South 19° 50' 35" West, a distance of 201.29 feet; then South 67° 59' 15" West, a distance of 34.77 feet; then North 89° 36' 05" West, a distance of 386.80 feet; then South 05° 38' 37" West, a distance of 329.16 feet; then South 22° 36' 00" East, a distance of 144.80 feet; then South 05° 36' 00" East, a distance of 640.0 feet; then South 54° 36' 00" East, a distance of 120.0 feet; then South 86° 36' 00" East, a distance of 115.0 feet; then North 48° 24' 00" East, a distance of 1150.0 feet; then North 21° 36' 00" West, a distance of 260 feet; then North 10° 06' 00" West, a distance of 273.0 feet; then North 33° 36' 00" West, a distance of 370.0 feet; then North 24° 09' 00" West, a distance of 411.42 feet; then North 21° 51' 00" East, a distance of 200.0 feet; then due West a distance of 386.0 feet; then South 15° 21' 20" East, a distance of 189.67 feet; then South 21° 08' 45" East, a distance of 126.0 feet; then South 12° 43' 45" East, a distance of 281.0 feet; then South 44° 43' 45" East, a distance of 60.0 feet; then South 66° 01' 15" West, a distance of 71.0 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Fourth Addition

Commence at the Northwest corner of the Southwest ¼ of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 11, then South 89° 54' 30" East, a distance of 1768.05 feet; then South 10° 13' 45" East, a distance of 239.07 feet; then North 66° 01' 15" East, a distance of 71.0 feet; then North 44° 43' 45" West, a distance of 60.0 feet; then North 12° 43' 45" West, a distance of 281.0 feet; then North 21° 08' 45" West, a distance of 126.0 feet; then North 15° 21' 20" West, a distance of 189.67 feet to the Point of Beginning; then due East 500.0 feet; then North 41° 30' 00" East, a distance of 964.0 feet; then North 31° 20' 00" East, a distance of 571.0 feet; then North 05° 45' 00" East, a distance of 435.0 feet; then North 34° 23' 04" West, a distance of 637.94 feet; then North 17° 44' 54" West, a distance of 606.0 feet; then North 06° 30' 00" East, a distance of 596.77 feet; then North 89° 36' 43" West, 238.19 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 50 feet and concave to the South; then along the arc of said curve, a distance of 107.37 feet to a point of tangency; then North 89° 36' 43" West, a distance of 180.96 feet; then South 00° 23' 17" West, a distance of 817.33 feet; then South 20° 00' 00" East, a distance of 675.0 feet; then South 32° 00' 00" East, a distance of 300.0 feet; then South 01° 31' 13", a distance of 265.31 feet; then North 84° 15' 57" West, a distance of 85.79 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.00 feet and concave to the Southeast; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 201.80 feet to a point of tangency; then South 32° 33' 13" West, a distance of 459.14 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 117.0 feet and concave to the Northwest; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 146.28 feet

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Description Of Territory Served

VENETIAN VILLAGE (Cont.)

to a point of tangency; then North 75° 48' 39" West a distance of 173.45 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.0 feet and concave to the South; then along the arc of said curve, a distance of 72.48 feet; then South 81° 29' 41" West, and a distance of 216.19 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.0 feet and concave to the Southeast; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 96.63 feet to a point of tangency; then South 51° 04' 28" West, a distance of 266.43 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.0 feet and concave to the Southeast; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 146.22 feet, to a point of tangency; then South 05° 17' 40" West to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 133.0 feet and concave to the East; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 190.72 feet to a point of tangency; then South 76° 51' 54" East, a distance of 356.04 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 117.0 feet and concave to the Southwest; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 93.29 feet to a point of tangency; then South 31° 10' 49" East to a point of tangency, said point being the point of curve of a curve with a radius of 117.0 feet and concave to the Southwest, then along the arc of said curve a distance of 32.31 feet to a point of tangency; then North 15° 21' 20" West, a distance of 86.43 feet to the Point of Beginning, LESS and EXCEPT Tract "A" as depicted on sheet 2 of the Plat of Venetian Village, Fourth Addition, as recorded in Plat Book 22, Page 22 of the Public Records of Lake County, Florida.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President a	ind
	Treasurer	

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Palm Terrace	154-S	21146	04/28/89	890202-WS	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palm Terrace	154-S	20140	10/10/88	880472-WS	
Zephyr Shores	154-S	18243	10/05/87	870572-WS	Transfer

Effective Date:

By:

Communities Served

Plant Development Name Name

Palm TerraceExecutive WoodsPalm TerracePalm Terrace EstatesPalm TerracePalm Terrace Gardens

Zephyr Shores Zephyr Shores

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

PALM TERRACE

Palm Terrace Gardens

Township 25 South, Range 16 East - Pasco County.

Section 10

All of the Southeast ½ of said section 10 less and EXCEPT the South 470 feet more or less of the East 440 feet more or less.

Executive Woods

Also

The Northerly ½ of the East 1/3 of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 10.

Palm Terrace Estate

Section 15

The Northerly 1000 feet more or less of the East 1/3 of the Northwest 1/4 of said section 15.

Pff. alive Date:	D		
Effective Date:	By: _		_
	-	Kathy I Pane Vice President and	

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

ZEPHYR SHORES

Township 26 South, Range 21 East.

Section 17

That portion of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section lying North and West of State Road 54.

Section 18

The South 666 feet of the North 2,346 feet of the East 1,320 feet of said Section 18.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

Territory Served

Cert. Order Plant Order Docket Filing Name No. <u>Number</u> Type <u>No.</u> Issued Lake Gibson Estates 506-S PSC-97-0376-FOF-WS 04/07/97 960909-WS Grandfather Cert.

Effective Date:

Ву:

Communities Served

Plant Name Development

<u>Name</u>

Lake Gibson Estates

Lake Gibson Estates

Effective Date:

Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES

In portions of Section 24 of Township 27 South and Range 23 East and in a portion of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 of Township 27 South and Range 24 East in Polk County, Florida

Point of Commencement at the Northwest corner of Section 24 of Township 27 South and Range 23 East

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	<u>Radius</u>	<u>Annotation</u>
POC	North 90°00'00" East	2,225.39 feet		East along the North line of the Northwest quarter of Section 24, Township 27 South, Range 23 East in Polk County to a point approximately 450' West of the Northeast corner of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the Point of Beginning ;
1.	South 90°00'00" East	450.00 feet		East along the North line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;
2.	South 00°41'05" West	1,328.55 feet		South along the East line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Southeast corner of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;
3.	North 89°57'00" East	1,302.48 feet		East along the North line of the Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section and the Northwest corner of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;
4.	North 89°55'25" East	1,538.00 feet		East along the North line of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;

Effective Date:

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or <u>Central Angle</u>	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	Annotation
5.	South 00°08'30" East	1,591.13 feet		South along the East line of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24 and the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to a point approximately 280' South of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 and approximately 280' South of the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of Section 19, Township 27 South, Range 24 East;
6.	North 89°03'04" East	1,007.79 feet		East along a line approximately 280' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 to a point 1,007.79' East of the W est line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19;
7.	South 00°03'54" East	530.66 feet		South along a line approximately 1,010' East of the West line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 to a point approximately 811' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19;
8.	South 88°52'47" West	1,010.01 feet		West along a line approximately 811' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 to a point on the West line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 and the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 approximately 811' South of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;

Effective Date:

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
9.	South 00°03'50" East	514.75 feet		South along the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to the Southeast corner of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 and the Northeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24;
10.	South 00°03'50" East	1,329.70 feet		South along the East line of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to the Southeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24;
11.	South 89°24'10" West	1,147± feet		West along the South line of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to the point of intersection with the Eastern shoreline Lake Gibson;
12.	Meandering Northwesterly	3,691± feet		Meandering Northwesterly along the Eastern shoreline of Lake Gibson through South half of the Southeast quarter and North half of the Southeast quarter of the Southwest quarter and slightly into the Southern part of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 and then along the South line of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to the Southwest corner of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or <u>Central Angle</u>	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	Annotation
13.	North 00°40'30" East	644.70 feet		North along the West line of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter and the East line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to the point of intersection with the South line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
14.	South 89°59'35" East	242.52 feet		West along the South line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to a point 242.52' West of the East line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
15.	North 89°08'51" West	576.46 feet		West along the South line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to a point 818.96' West of the East line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
16.	North 00°32'05" East	655.80 feet		North along a line approximately 820' West of the East line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to a point on the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 and the South line of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 approximately 820' West of the Southeast corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
17.	North 89°42'23" West	518.50 feet		West along the South line of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Southwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;
18.	North 00°44'25" East	1,326.96 feet		North along the West line of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;
19.	South 89°59'35" East	1,338.41 feet		East along the North line of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the Northwest corner of the Southeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;
20.	South 89° 59' 59" East	888.27 feet		East along the North line of the Southeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the South line of the Northeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to a point approximately 450' West of the Southeast corner of the Northeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;
21.	North 00°41'05" East	1,329.15 feet		North along a line approximately 450' West of the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to a point on the North line of the Northeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the Point of Beginning this point being approximately 450' West of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 24.

Effective Date:

By:

PUTNAM COUNTY

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Beecher's Point	284-S	1293	09/07/93	930443-WS	Additional Territory
Beecher's Point	284-S	20469	12/20/88	880292-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palm Port	284-S	1293	09/07/93	930443-WS	Additional Territory
Palm Port	284-S	9845-A	04/07/81	800368-WS(MC)	Correction
Palm Port	284-S	9845	03/03/81	800368-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Park Manor	284-S	13844	11/09/84	840395-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Oaks	284-S	23397	08/23/90	891187-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

Communities Served

Plant Development Name Name

Beecher's Point Riverbend

Palm Port Palm Port

Park Manor Park Manor

Silver Lake Oaks Silver Lake Oaks

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

BEECHER'S POINT

Township 12 South, Range 26 East.

Section 40

Being a part of the Triay Grant, Section 40 Township 12 South, Range 26 East, and more particularly described as follows:

Commence at a U.S.D.A. Mon, No. 19, 2.5 feet South of the North line of said Grant; thence continue Southerly 2483 feet to U.S.D.A. Mon. No. 18; thence run West a distance of 198 feet to U.S.D.A. Mon. No. 17; thence S 89° 34' 43" West, 1839.25 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence S 0° 25' 17" East 50.00 feet; thence S 89° 34' 43" West 971.98 feet; thence S 24° 51' 48" East, 90.00 feet; thence S 65° 08' 12" West, 803.17 feet; thence S 76° 55' 15" West, 310.60 feet; thence S 0° 27' 10" East, 742.6 feet more or less to the Northerly Shoreline of Little Lake George; thence Westerly, Northerly and Easterly along the Shoreline of said Lake and the St. Johns River a distance of 3320 feet more or less; thence leaving said Shoreline S 32° 49' 07" East, 190 feet more or less thence N 65° 08' 12" East, 200.00 feet; thence N 89° 34' 43" East, 982.59 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:	Kethyd Dane Vice Breeident and
		Kathy L. Pape. Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

PALM PORT

Point of Beginning being at the Southwest corner of Section 40, Township 9 South, Range 27 East, Putnam County, Florida, where Cow's Creek forms, thence running 1,600 feet more or less along the North side of Cow's Creek in the Easterly direction to the Westerly right-of-way of East River Drive, thence 1,840 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction along said right-of-way to the Northerly right-of-way of Cypress Drive, thence running 1,700 feet more or less in the Westerly direction to the water's edge of the St. John's River, thence following the water's edge of said river in the Southerly direction for 2,200 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	By:			
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and		

Description Of Territory Served

PARK MANOR

Township 10 South, Range 25 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 18

The NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 18.

Effective Date:	By:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

SILVER LAKE OAKS

Township 10 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 17

The West 532 feet of the South 1430 feet of the East 922 feet of the Southeast ¼ of Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Chuluota	226-S	PSC-00-0734-FOF-WS	04/14/00	980657-WS	Territory Amendment
Chuluota	226-S	PSC-95-0414-FOF-WS	03/27/95	930130-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	226-S	16162	05/28/86	860585-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	226-S	9988	05/05/81	780278-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Terr. Amend.
Florida Central Commerce Park	226-S	21913	09/19/89	881573-SU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development

<u>Name</u>

Chuluota

Chuluota

Florida Central Commerce Park

Florida Central Commerce Park

Effective Date: By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

CHULUOTA

Township 21 South, Range 32 East, Seminole County, Florida.

Sections 16 and 17

Beginning at the Southeast corner of the of the Southwest 1/4 of said Section 16, run North to the Northeast corner of the South 1/2 of the Northeast 1/4 of the Southwest 1/4 of said Section 16, thence run West 721.00 feet, thence South 54° 30' 00" West 2,693 feet to the Easterly right-of-way of F.E.C.R.R., thence Southeast along said right-of-way to the South line of said Section 17, thence East, to the Point of Beginning.

Section 20

The East 1/2 of the East 1/2 of said Section 20 and the West 1/2 of the East 1/2 of said Section 20 lying northerly of County Road 419; together with the East 1/2 of the Southeast 1/4 of the Northwest 1/4 of the Southeast 1/4 of said Section 20 lying Southerly of County Road 419.

Section 21

The West 3/4 of said Section 21; the Southeast 1/4 of the Northeast 1/4 less the East 200.00 feet of said Section 21; and the North 1/2 of the Northeast 1/4 of the Southeast 1/4 less the East 200.00 feet of said Section 21.

Section 28

The West 1/2 of said Section 28 and the West 1/2 of the Northeast 1/4 of said Section 28.

Section 29

The East 1/2 of the Northeast 1/4 of said Section 29; the Southeast 1/4 of the Northwest 1/4 of the Northeast 1/4 of said Section 29; the Southwest 1/4 of the Northeast 1/4 of said Section 29; the Southeast 1/4 of said Section 29; and the East 1/2 of the Southwest 1/4 of said Section 29.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	-	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

FLORIDA CENTRAL COMMERCE PARK

Township 21 South, Range 30 East, Seminole County, Florida.

Section 6

The NW 1/4 of the SE 1/4

And the E 1/2 of the SW 1/4

And the E 100' of the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4

And the SE 1/4 of the NW 1/4

And the E 100' of the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4

And the E 570' of the S 430' and the E 125' of the N 890' of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$

And the SW 1/4 of the NE 1/4

And the NW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ less (The NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ and the N 271' of the E 317' of the SE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$)

And all that part of the S 1,049' of the E ½ of the NE ¼ that lies West of the Westerly R/W line of the Seaboard Coastline Railroad.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

VOLUSIA COUNTY

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Jungle Den	182-S	1449	10/04/93	930153-WS	Additional Territory
Jungle Den	182-S	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

Ву:

١.	/(1	ш	П	9	ΙΛ	\cap	11	N	ITY	1
v	•	_	_	_		_	 _	•			

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development

<u>Name</u>

Jungle Den

Jungle Den

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy I Page, Vice President and

VOLUSIA COUNTY

Description Of Territory Served

JUNGLE DEN

A portion of Sections 19 and 30, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Volusia County, Florida, described as follows:

Commencing at the Northeast corner of the Southeast 1/4 of Section 19, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Volusia County, Florida, run thence S 00°10' W along the East line of said Southeast 1/4 (said course being the basis of bearings of this description to match local deeds) a distance of 1342.5 feet; thence run S 89°07' E 60.00 feet to the West right-of-way line of Alice Drive; thence S 00°10' W along said right-of-way line 380.00 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence N 89°07' W 80.00 feet; thence S 15°22' W 80.00 feet; thence S 25°25'25" W 79.73 feet to the centerline of an existing canal "A"; thence run N 89°07' W along said centerline 1510 feet more or less to the East edge of St. Johns River; thence meander Southerly and Easterly along the edge of St. Johns River 1300 feet, more or less to reference point "X" in the centerline of an existing canal "B"; thence run N 10° E more or less, 125 feet more or less along said centerline; thence S 68°39' E 62 feet; thence N 87°58' E 47.96 feet to the right-of-way line of River Road; thence run along the Northerly right-ofway line S 80° E more or less 1150 feet more or less; thence N 45° E more or less along said Northerly right-of-way line 240 feet more or less; thence S 45° E more or less along said right-of-way line 50 feet more or less to the West right-of-way line of Alice Drive: thence run N 5° E more or less along said West right-of-way line 1090 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Territory Served

Plant <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Sunny Hills	435-S	25575	01/07/92	910662-WS	Corp. Reorg.
Sunny Hills Utilities	435-S	22307	12/12/89	881501-WS	Trnsfr. Org. Control
Sunny Hills Utilities	435-S	18902	02/22/88	870984-WS	Original Certificate

Effective Date:

By:

Communities Served

Plant Name Development

<u>Name</u>

Sunny Hills

Sunny Hills

Effective Date:

By:

Description Of Territory Served

SUNNY HILLS

Situated in Township 2 North, Range 13 West, Washington County, Florida.

Section 7

A portion of the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4.

Section 8

A portion of the SW 1/4.

Section 15

The W 1/2 of the SW 1/4.

Section 16

The S 3/4; a portion of the N ½ of the NW ¼.

Section 17

A portion of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$; the E $\frac{1}{2}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the W $\frac{1}{2}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$; the N $\frac{1}{2}$ of the SE $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$.

Section 18

A portion of the NE ¼ of the NE ¼.

Section 19

The SW 1/4 of the SW 1/4

Section 20

A portion of the E ½ of the NE ¼; a portion of the NE ¼ of the SE ¼.

Section 21

The N ½; the N ½ of the SW ¼; a portion of the S ½ of the SW ¼; a portion of the SE ¼.

Section 22

A portion of the W ½ of the NW ¼.

Section 28

A portion of the N ½ of the NW ¼.

Section 29

A portion of the S ½ of the NW ¼; a portion of the SW ¼.

Section 30

The SE $\frac{1}{4}$ less the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SE $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$, the W $\frac{1}{2}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the E $\frac{1}{2}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$.

Effective Date:	By:	
		Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

SUNNY HILLS (Cont.)

Section 31

A portion of the N $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the N $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the N $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$.

Situated in Township 2 North, Range 14 West, Washington County, Florida.

Section 25

A portion of the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4.

Section 36

A portion of the N $\frac{1}{2}$; a portion of the N $\frac{1}{2}$ of the SE $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the N $\frac{1}{2}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$.

Effective Date:	By:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President a Treasurer

INDEX OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

	Sheet <u>Number</u>	Rule <u>Number</u>
Index of Rules and Regulations	1.0	
Terms and Abbreviations	2.0	
Rules and Regulations		
Access to Premises	3.3	18.0
Additional Deposit	3.6	35.0
Adjustment of Bills	3.4	22.0
Applications by Agents	3.0	5.0
Backbilling	3.4	23.0
Billing Periods	3.4	21.0
Change of Customer's Installation	3.2	14.0
Change of Occupancy	3.5	30.0
Continuity of Service	3.2	12.0
Customer Deposits - Establishment of Credit	3.6	34.0
Delinquent Bills	3.4	26.0
Evidence of Consumption	3.3	20.0
Extensions	3.1	8.0
	3.1	9.0
Filing of Contracts	3.0	1.0
General Information	3.3	16.0
Indemnity to Company		15.0
Inspection of Customer's Installation	3.3	
Interest on Deposit	3.7	36.0
Limitation of Use	3.2	11.0
Miscellaneous Service Charges	3.8	39.0
Multiple Service on Single Service	3.4	24.0
No Partial Payment	3.4	27.0
Payment of Water and Wastewater Service Bills Concurrently	3.5	28.0
Policy Dispute	3.0	2.0
Property Grade	3.1	7.0
Protection of Company's Property	3.3	17.0
Rates	3.7	38.0
Refund of Deposit	3.7	37.0
Reimbursement for Extra Expenses	3.4	25.0
Right of Way or Easements	3.3	19.0
Signed Application Required	3.0	4.0
Stoppage In Wastewater Service Line	3.6	32.0
Storm and Well Water	3.6	33.0
Tax Clause	3.1	10.0
Temporary Discontinuance of Service	3.5	29.0
Type and Maintenance	3.2	13.0
Unauthorized Connections - Wastewater	3.6	31.0
Wastewater Service	3.0	3.0
Withholding Service	3.1	6.0
	- * *	

RULES AND REGULATIONS

TECHNICAL TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS

- 1.0 "APPLICANT" Any person, firm, association, corporation, governmental agency, or similar organization that has applied (completed appropriate Company forms and paid the necessary fees) for service with the Company; or who has applied (completed appropriate Company forms and paid the necessary fees) to have a main extended to make service available to property not presently being served by the Company.
- 2.0 <u>"BFC"</u> "BFC" is the abbreviation for "Base Facility Charge" which is the minimum charge to the Company's customers and is separate from the amount billed for wastewater consumption on the Company's bills to its customers.
- 3.0 <u>"CERTIFICATE"</u> A document issued by the Commission authorizing the Company to provide service in a specific territory.
- 4.0 <u>"CERTIFICATED AREA"</u> The specific area in which the Company is granted exclusive authority by the Commission to provide services.
- 5.0 "COMMISSION" "Commission" refers to the Florida Public Service Commission.
- 6.0 "COMMUNITIES SERVED" The term "Communities Served", as mentioned in this tariff, shall be construed as the group of consumers or customers who receive wastewater service from the Company and whose service location is within a specific area or locality that is uniquely separated from another area or locality.
- 7.0 "COMPANY" AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.
- 8.0 <u>"CONSUMER"</u> Any person, firm, association, corporation, governmental agency or similar organization supplied with wastewater service by the Company.
- 9.0 "CUSTOMER" Any person, firm, or corporation who has entered into an agreement to receive wastewater service from the Company and who is liable for the payment of that wastewater service.
- "LETTER OF ACCEPTANCE" The letter sent by the Company, after the developer completes the Company's application for extension and supplies all supporting documents for said application, in which the Company states that the terms and conditions under which it will allow the developer to connect to its mains.
- 11.0 <u>"MAIN"</u> A pipe, conduit, or facility used for conveying wastewater service to individual service lines or to other mains.
- 12.0 "METER" Any device used to measure service rendered to a Customer by the Company.

(Continued to Section III Sheet 2.1)

Effective Date:	Bv:	
	_ ,.	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

TECHNICAL TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section III Sheet 2.0)

- 13.0 <u>"PLANT CAPACITY CHARGE"</u> The amount authorized by the Commission which is designed to recover a portion of the costs of plant facilities.
- 14.0 <u>"POINT OF COLLECTION"</u> For wastewater systems, "point of collection" shall mean the point at which the Company's piping, fittings and valves connect with the customer's piping, fittings and valves.
- 15.0 "QUALIFIED PROPERTY" Means the (off-site) property or properties through which an extension has been made in accordance with a Refundable Advance Agreement in order to extend facilities to the Applicant's (on-site) property; and for which the Applicant may be due a refund under the terms and conditions of the Service Availability Policy, Service Contract, or Developer's Agreement.
- 16.0 <u>"RATE SCHEDULE"</u> The rate(s) or charge(s) for a particular classification of service plus the several provisions necessary for billing, including all special terms and conditions under which service shall be furnished at such rate(s) or charge(s).
- 17.0 <u>"RATE STRUCTURE"</u> Refers to the classification system used in justifying different rates and, more specifically, to the rate relationship between various customer classes as well as the rate relationship between members of a customer class.
- 18.0 <u>"SERVICE"</u> Service, as mentioned in this tariff and in agreement with customers, shall be construed to include, in addition to all wastewater service required by the customer, the readiness and ability on the part of the Company to furnish wastewater service to the customer. Service shall conform to the standards set forth in Section 367.111 of the Florida Statutes.
- 19.0 <u>"SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY"</u> The section of the Company's tariff which sets forth a uniform method of determining the charges to be paid and the conditions to be met by applicants in order to obtain service from the Company.
- 20.0 <u>"SERVICE CONNECTION"</u> The point of connection of the Customer's piping with the meter or service pipe owned by the Company.
- 21.0 <u>"SERVICE CONTRACT"</u> A written agreement setting forth in detail the terms and conditions under which the Company will render service to a single residence or single commercial facility.
- 22.0 <u>"SERVICE LINES"</u> The pipe between the Company's mains and the point of collection which includes all of the pipe, fittings and valves necessary to make the connection to the Customer's premises.

(Continued to Section III Sheet 2.2)

Effective Date:	By:		
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and		
	Treasurer		

TECHNICAL TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section III Sheet 2.1)

- 23.0 <u>"SINGLE RESIDENCE OR SINGLE COMMERCIAL FACILITY"</u> A customer with an end use of less than three (3) ERC's.
- 24.0 <u>"TARIFF"</u> Refers to the assembled volume containing the "rules", "regulations", "rate schedules", "standard forms", "contracts" and other materials required by Florida Administrative Code, Chapter 25-9.
- 25.0 <u>"TERRITORY"</u> The geographical area described by metes and bounds with township, range and section in a certificate, which may be within or without the boundaries of an incorporated municipality, and may include areas in more than one county.
- 26.0 "UTILITY" AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.

Effective Date:	Ву:		
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and		
	Treasurer		

RULES AND REGULATIONS

1.0 **GENERAL INFORMATION** - The Company's Rules and Regulations, insofar as they are inconsistent with any Statute, Law, Rule or Commission Order shall be null and void. These Rules and Regulations are a part of the rate schedules and applications and contracts of the Company and, in the absence of specific written agreement to the contrary, apply without modifications or change to each and every Customer to whom the Company renders wastewater service.

In the event that a portion of these Rules and Regulations is declared unconstitutional or void for any reason by any court of competent jurisdiction, such decision shall in no way affect the validity of the remaining portions of the Rules and Regulations for wastewater service unless such court order or decision shall so direct.

The Company shall provide service to all customers requiring such service within the territory described in its certificate upon such terms as are set forth in this tariff pursuant to Chapter 25-9 and 25-30, Florida Administrative Code, and Chapter 367, Florida Statutes.

- 2.0 **POLICY DISPUTE** Any dispute between the Company and the Customer or prospective customer, or competing utility regarding the meaning or application of any provision of this tariff shall upon written request by either party shall be resolved by the Florida Public Service Commission.
- 3.0 **WASTEWATER SERVICE** To obtain wastewater service, application should be made at the office of the Company.
- 4.0 <u>SIGNED APPLICATION REQUIRED</u> Wastewater service is furnished only after a signed application or agreement and payment of the initial connection fee are accepted by the Company. The conditions of such application or agreement are binding upon the Customer as well as upon the Company. A copy of the application or agreement for wastewater service accepted by the Company will be furnished to the applicant on request. The Applicant shall furnish to the Company the correct name and street address or lot and block number at which wastewater service is to be rendered.
- APPLICATIONS BY AGENTS Applications for wastewater service requested by firms, partnerships, associations, corporations, and others shall be rendered only by duly authorized parties. When wastewater service is rendered under agreement or agreements entered into between the Company and an agent of the principal, the use of such wastewater service by the principal shall constitute full and complete ratification by the principal of the agreement or agreements entered into between the agent and the Company and under which such wastewater service is rendered.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.1)

Effective Date:	Ву:	
		Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

(Continued to Continue III Chart No. 2.2)

RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.0)

6.0 <u>WITHHOLDING SERVICE</u> - The Company may withhold or discontinue wastewater service rendered under application made by any member or agent of a household, organization, or business unless all prior indebtedness to the Company of such household, organization, or business for wastewater service has been settled in full in accordance with Rule 25-30.320, Florida Administrative Code.

Service may also be discontinued for any violation made by the Customer or Consumer of any Rule or Regulation set forth in this tariff.

- 7.0 **PROPERTY GRADE** On the initial application for wastewater service, the Customer shall furnish the Company with the final grade of the property, and the Company shall set the meter box and meter accordingly. If, when the final grade is made of the Customer's property, the meter and/or the meter box are incorrectly set, due to the Customer's not having given the Company any finished grade at the time of application, or due to the Customer's having given the Company the wrong finished grade, the Company will reset the meter and/or meter box, and the Customer shall pay the actual cost for said work.
- 8.0 **EXTENSIONS** Extensions will be made to the Company's facilities in compliance with Commission Rules and Orders and the Company's tariff.

The Company will make such extensions to its existing facilities as may be required by one or more Customers provided the revenues to be derived therefrom shall be sufficient to afford a fair and reasonable return on the cost of providing and rendering the water service. Otherwise, the Company will require from the Customer or future Customer pre-payments, cash advances, minimum guarantees, service guarantees, contribution in aid of construction, or other arrangements with the Customer, whereby the Company will be enabled to earn a fair and reasonable return on the cost of providing and rendering the required water service. Required pre-payments, cash advances, other guarantees or contribution in aid of construction will be approved by the Commission.

- 9.0 <u>FILING OF CONTRACTS</u> Whenever a Developer Agreement or Contract, Guaranteed Revenue Contract, or Special Contract or Agreement is entered into by the Company for the sale of its product or services in a manner not specifically covered by its Rules and Regulations or approved Rate Schedules, a copy of such contracts or agreements shall be filed with the Commission prior to its execution in accordance with Rule 25-9.034 and Rule 25-30.550, Florida Administrative Code. If such contracts or agreements are approved by the Commission, a conformed copy shall be placed on file with the Commission prior to its effective date.
- 10.0 **TAX CLAUSE** A municipal or county franchise tax levied upon a water or wastewater public utility shall not be incorporated in the rate for water or wastewater service but shall be shown as a separate item on the Company's bills to its Customers.

	(Continued to Section in Sheet No. 5.2	1 SHEEL NO. 3.2)	
		_	
Effect's Detec	n .		
Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and		

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.1)

11.0 <u>LIMITATION OF USE</u> - W astewater service purchased from the Company shall be used by the Customer only for the purposes specified in the Application for Wastewater service. Wastewater service shall be rendered to the Customer for the Customer's own use and shall be collected directly into the Company's main wastewater lines.

In no case shall a Customer, except with the written consent of the company, extend his lines across a street, alley, lane, court, property line, avenue, or other way in order to furnish wastewater service to the adjacent property through one meter, even though such adjacent property may be owned by him. In case of such unauthorized extension, remetering, sale, or disposition of service, the Customer's wastewater service will be subject to discontinuance until such unauthorized extension, remetering, sale or disposition of service is discontinued and full payment is made to the Company for wastewater service rendered by the Company (calculated on proper classification and rate schedules) and until reimbursement in full is made in full to the Company for all extra expenses incurred for clerical work, testing, and inspections.

12.0 CONTINUITY OF SERVICE - The Company will at all times use reasonable diligence to provide continuous wastewater service and, having used reasonable diligence, shall not be liable to the Customer for failure or interruption of continuous wastewater service. The Company shall not be liable for any act or omission caused directly or indirectly by strikes, labor troubles, accidents, litigations, breakdowns, shutdowns for emergency repairs, or adjustments, acts of sabotage, enemies of the United States, Wars, United States, State, Municipal or other governmental interference, acts of God or other causes beyond its control.

If at any time the Company shall interrupt or discontinue its service, all customers affected by said interruption or discontinuance shall be given not less than 24 hours written notice, unless interruption is caused by sudden, accidental and/or unforeseen occurrence.

- 13.0 <u>TYPE AND MAINTENANCE</u> The customer's pipes, apparatus and equipment shall be selected, installed, used and maintained in accordance with standard practice and shall conform with the Rules and Regulations of the Company and shall comply with all Laws and Governmental Regulations applicable to same. The Company shall not be responsible for the maintenance and operation of the Customer's pipes and facilities. The customer expressly agrees not to utilize any appliance or device which is not properly constructed, controlled and protected or which may adversely affect the wastewater service, and the Company reserves the right to discontinue or withhold wastewater service to such apparatus or device.
- 14.0 CHANGE OF CUSTOMER'S INSTALLATION No changes or increases in the Customer's installation, which will materially affect the proper operation of the pipes, mains, or stations of the Company, shall be made without written consent of the Company. The Customer shall be liable for any change resulting from a violation of this Rule.

	(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3	ontinued to Section III Sheet No. 3.3)	
Effective Date:	By:		

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.2)

15.0 **INSPECTION OF CUSTOMER'S INSTALLATION** - All Customer's wastewater service installations or changes shall be inspected upon completion by a competent authority to ensure that the Customer's piping, equipment, and devices have been installed in accordance with accepted standard practice and such local Governmental or other rules as may be in effect. Where Municipal or other Governmental inspection is required by local Rules and Ordinances, the Company cannot render wastewater service until such inspection has been made and a formal notice of approval from the inspecting authority has been received by the Company.

Not withstanding the above, the Company reserves the right to inspect the Customer's installation prior to rendering wastewater service, and from time to time thereafter, but assumes no responsibility whatsoever for any portion thereof.

- 16.0 **INDEMNITY TO COMPANY** The Customer shall indemnify, hold harmless and defend the Company from and against any and all liability, proceedings, suits, cost or expense for loss, damage, or injury to persons or property, in any manner directly or indirectly connected with, growing out of the transmission and use of water by the Customer at or on the Customer's side of the Point of Delivery.
- 17.0 **PROTECTION OF COMPANY'S PROPERTY** The Customer shall exercise reasonable diligence to protect the Company's property on the Customer's premises and shall knowingly permit no one, but the Company's agents or persons authorized by law, to have access to the Company's pipes and apparatus.

In the event of any loss or damage to property of the Company caused by or arising out of carelessness, neglect, or misuse by the Customer, the cost of making good such loss or repairing such damage shall be paid by the Customer.

- ACCESS TO PREMISES The duly authorized agents of the Company shall have access at all reasonable hours to the premises of the Customer for the purpose of installing, maintaining, inspecting, or removing Company property; reading the meter; temporarily shutting off service at the meter or at any point of the Company's property while repairs or investigations are performed; or for performance under or termination of the Company's agreement with the Customer; and in so doing, the Company shall not be liable for trespass. This shall include the right of access to individual units, for any of the purposes stated above, where the meter is or will be located within a unit of a condominium, apartment, cooperative or multi-family complex.
- 19.0 **RIGHT OF WAY OR E ASEMENTS** The Customer shall grant or cause to be granted to the Company, and without cost to the Company, all rights, easements, permits, and privileges which are necessary for the rendering of wastewater service.
- 20.0 **EVIDENCE OF CONSUMPTION** The initiation or continuation or resumption of water service to the Customer's premises shall constitute the initiation or continuation or resumption of wastewater service to the Customer's premises regardless of occupancy.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.4)

Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.3)

- 21.0 <u>BILLING PERIODS</u> Bills for wastewater service will be rendered Monthly, Bimonthly, or Quarterly as stated in the rate schedules and are due when rendered and shall be considered as received by the Customer when delivered or mailed to the service address or some other place mutually agreed upon. Non-receipt of bills by the Customer shall not release or diminish the obligation of the Customer with respect to payment thereof.
- 22.0 ADJUSTMENT OF BILLS When a Customer has been overcharged or undercharged as a result of incorrect application of the rate schedules, incorrect reading of a water meter, or other similar reasons, the amount may be credited or billed to the Customer as the case may be in pursuant to Rule 25-30,350. Florida Administrative Code.
- 23.0 **BACKBILLING** The Company may backbill Customers for a period of no greater than twelve (12) months for any undercharge in wastewater billing which is the result of the Company's mistake. The Company shall allow the Customer to pay for the unbilled wastewater service over the same time period as the time period during which the underbilling occurred or some other mutually agreeable time period.
- 24.0 <u>MULTIPLE SERVICE ON SINGLE SERVICE</u> When one wastewater service is to supply more than one house and/or store, as subdivided by partitioning walls, billing will be in accord with existing Commission's orders, Rules or Regulations, or rate schedules filed by the Company.
- 25.0 **REIMBURSEMENT FOR EXTRA EXPENSES** The Customer shall reimburse the Company for all extra expenses (such as special trips, inspections, additional clerical expenses, etc.) incurred by the Company on account of the Customer's violation of the contract for service or of the Company's rules and regulations.
- 26.0 <u>DELINQUENT BILLS</u> Bills are due when rendered. However, the Company shall not consider the Customer delinquent in paying any bill until the twenty-first (21) day after the Company has mailed or presented the bill to the Customer for payment. Wastewater service may then be discontinued only after the Company has mailed or presented within five (5) working days a written notice to the Customer in a ccordance with Rule 25-30.320, Florida Administrative Code. Wastewater service shall be restored only after the Company has received payment for all past-due bills and penalties, and reconnect charges from the Customer.

There shall be no liability of any kind against the Company for the discontinuance of wastewater service to a Customer for that Customer's failure to pay the bills on time.

27.0 **NO PARTIAL PAYMENT** - Partial payment of a bill for wastewater service rendered will not be accepted by the Company, except by the Company's agreement thereof or by direct order from the Commission.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.5)

Effective Date:	By:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
		Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.4)

28.0 PAYMENT OF WATER AND WASTEWATER SERVICE BILLS CONCURRENTLY - When both water and wastewater service are provided by the Company, payment of any water service bill rendered by the Company to a customer shall not be accepted by the Company without the simultaneous or concurrent payment of any wastewater service bill rendered by the Company. The Company may discontinue both water service and wastewater service to the Customer's premises for non-payment of the water service bill or wastewater service bill or if payment is not made concurrently.

The Company shall not reestablish or reconnect water service and/or wastewater service until such time as all water and wastewater service charges and all the other expenses or charges established or provided for by these Rules and Regulations are paid.

29.0 TEMPORARY D ISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE - If service is terminated and resumed at the same address to the same Customer within twelve (12) months or less from the date of termination, a monthly standby charge equivalent to the Base Facility Charge, will be collected by the Company as a condition precedent to restoration of service to that Customer. If the Base Facility rate structure is not in effect, one half of the approved minimum bill will be charged for each billing period. The standby charge will be collected for each month, not to exceed twelve (12) months.

During a period that service is not being furnished to the premises, upon application to the Company by the Customer, as confirmed by the Company, a standby charge will be made.

30.0 CHANGE OF OCCUPANCY - When a change of occupancy takes place on any premises supplied by the Company with wastewater service, written notice thereof shall be given at the office of the Company not less than three (3) days prior to the date of change by the outgoing Customer. The outgoing Customer shall be held responsible for all wastewater service used on such premises until such written notice is so received by the Company and the Company has had reasonable time to discontinue the wastewater service. However, if such written notice has not been received, the application of a succeeding occupant for wastewater service will automatically terminate the prior account. The Customer's deposit may be transferred from one service location to another, if both locations are supplied wastewater service by the Company; the Customer's deposit may not be transferred from one name to another.

Notwithstanding the above, the Company will accept telephone orders, for the convenience of its Customers, to discontinue or transfer wastewater service from one service address to another and will use all reasonable diligence in the execution thereof. However, oral orders or advice shall not be deemed binding or be considered formal notification to the Company.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.6)

Effective Date:	Bv:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.5)

- 31.0 **UNAUTHORIZED CONNECTIONS WASTEWATER** Connections to the Company's wastewater system for any purpose whatsoever are to be made only by employees of the Company. Any unauthorized connections to the Customer's wastewater service shall be subject to immediate discontinuance without notice. Wastewater service shall not be restored until such unauthorized connections have been removed and until settlement is made in full to the Company for all wastewater service estimated by the Company to have been used by reason of such unauthorized connection.
- 32.0 **STOPPAGE IN WASTEWATER SERVICE LINE** The Customer is responsible for cleaning and maintaining the wastewater service line to the wastewater main. The Company is not responsible for roots from trees, shrubbery or any foreign matter entering the wastewater lateral at any point prior to entering the main line.
- 33.0 **STORM AND WELL WATER** The Customer shall not drain or dispose of any storm water or any water from water wells into the wastewater system installed by the Company or service lines installed by the Customer.
- 34.0 CUSTOMER DEPOSITS ESTABLISHMENT OF CREDIT Before rendering wastewater service, the Company will require an Applicant for service to establish credit satisfactorily, but such establishment of credit shall not relieve the Customer from complying with the Company's rules for prompt payment of bills. Credit will be deemed so established, in accordance with Rule 25-30.311(1), Florida Administrative Code. if:
 - (a) the Applicant for service furnishes a satisfactory guarantor to secure payment of bills for the service requested,
 - (b) the Applicant pays a cash deposit,
 - (c) the Applicant for service furnishes an irrevocable letter of credit from a bank or a surety bond.

The amounts of initial deposit are shown in the Schedule of Customer Deposits in Section VII.

ADDITIONAL DEPOSIT - Under Rule 25-30.311(7), Florida Administrative Code, the Company may require a new deposit, where previously waived or returned, or an additional deposit, in order to secure payment of current bills. The Company shall provide the Customer with reasonable written notice of such deposit of not less than 30 days, such request or notice being separate and apart from any bill for service. The total amount of the required deposit shall not exceed an amount equal to the average actual charge for wastewater service for two monthly billing periods for the 12-month period immediately prior to the date of notice. In the event the Customer has had service less than 12 months, the Company shall base its new or additional deposit upon the average actual monthly billing available.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.7)

Effective Date:	By:	
	-	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.6)

- 36.0 INTEREST ON DEPOSIT The Company shall pay interest at a rate of 6% per annum (8% for Stonecrest in Marion County) on Customer deposits pursuant to Rule 25-30.311(4), Florida Administrative Code. The Company shall pay interest at a rate of 7% per annum (9% for Stonecrest in Marion County) on deposits of non-residential customers qualifying under Rule No. 37.0 below when the Company elects not to refund such a deposit after 23 months. The deposit interest shall be simple interest in all cases, and payment of interest shall be made once each year as a credit on regular bills or, when service is discontinued, as a credit on final bills. No Customer depositor will receive interest on his or her deposit until and unless a Customer relationship and the deposit have been in existence for a continuous period of six (6) months. At such time, the Customer depositor shall be entitled to receive interest from the day of the commencement of the Customer relationship and the placement of the deposit.
- 37.0 **REFUND OF DEPOSIT** Pursuant to rule 25-30.311(5), Florida Administrative Code, after a Customer has established a satisfactory payment record and has had continuous service for a period of 23 months, the Company shall refund the residential Customers' deposits and shall, at its option, either refund or pay the higher rate of interest specified above in Rule No. 36.0 for non-residential deposits, providing the customer has not, in the preceding 12 months:
 - (a) made more than one late payment of a bill (after the expiration of 20 days from the date of mailing or delivery by the Company).
 - (b) paid with a check refused by a bank,
 - (c) been disconnected for non-payment,
 - (d) at any time, tampered with the meter, or
 - (e) at any time, used service in a fraudulent or unauthorized manner.

Nothing in this rule shall prohibit the Company from refunding at any time a Customer's deposit with any accrued interest.

Pursuant to rule 25-30.311(6) Florida Administrative Code, upon termination of service, any remaining deposit and accrued interest may be credited against the final account, and the balance, if any, shall be returned to the Customer no later than fifteen (15) days after service is discontinued.

38.0 **RATES** - The Company reserves the right to revise the rates and charges for wastewater service as approved by the Commission.

	(Continued to Section III Sheet No.	t No. 3.8)
Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.7)

- 39.0 <u>MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE CHARGES</u> The Company may charge the following miscellaneous service charges in accordance with the terms stated herein. If both water and wastewater services are provided, only a single charge is appropriate unless circumstances beyond the control of the Company require multiple actions.
 - <u>A. INITIAL CONNECTION</u> This charge would be levied for service initiation at a location where service did not exist previously.
 - <u>B. NORMAL RECONNECTION</u> This charge would be levied for transfer of service to a new customer account at a previously served location or reconnection of service subsequent to a customer requested disconnection.
 - <u>C. VIOLATION RECONNECTION</u> This charge would be levied each time service has to be disconnected or reconnected for existing customers who have been disconnected for cause according to Rule 2530.320(2), Florida Administrative Code, including a delinquency in bill payment.
 - <u>D. PREMISES VISIT CHARGE (IN LIEU OF DISCONNECTION)</u> This charge would be levied when a service representative visits a premises for the purpose of discontinuing service for nonpayment of a due and collectible bill and does not discontinue service because the customer pays the service representative or otherwise makes satisfactory arrangements to pay the bill.

These charges are shown in the Miscellaneous section.

Effective Date:	Bv:	
	,	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY

	<u>s</u>	heet Number
Ind	ex of Service Availability	1.0
Ter	ms and Abbreviations	2.0
١.	Purpose	3.0
11.	Applicability	3.0
Ш	General Provisions	
	1) Commission Approval 2) Extension Only Within Certificated Service Areas 3) Extensions Where Economically and Operationally Feasible 4) Obligations of the Company 5) General Application for Service 6) On-site Facilities 7) Refusal of Service	3.1 3.1 3.1 3.1
IV.	 Special Provisions Contracted lots sold by Deltona Corporation or its successors under contracts prior to September 1, 1989 Unsold lots sold by Deltona Corporation or its successors under contracts after September 1, 1989 Any properties not covered in IV-1 or IV-2 including properties which are added to the certificated area as a result of territory expansions 	3.3
V.	Main Extension Rules 1) Applications for Main Extensions 2) Rules for Extending Mains to a Single Residence or a Single Commercial Facility 3) Rules for Extending Mains to Developer Facilities 4) Company Extends for Its Own Future Benefit	3.5 3.5
VI.	Service Availability Charges 1) Plant Capacity Charges 2) Meter Installation Charges 3) Service Installation Charges 4) Main Extension Charges 5) Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested (AFPI) 6) Inspection Fee	3.7 3.8 3.8 3.8

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY (Cont.)

		Sheet Number
VII.	Special Conditions 1) Refundable Advances	3.9 3.10
Tab	le of Daily Flows	4.0

Effective Date:

Ву:

SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY

TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS

- 1.0 "ACTIVE CONNECTION" Means a connection to the Company's system at the point of delivery of service, whether or not service is currently being provided.
- 2.0 "BACK FLOW PREVENTOR" Means a valve or device installed in order to prevent contamination of the potable water in the lines of the Company by virtue of a cross connection or flow from the Customers' property into the Company's system.
- 3.0 "CONTRIBUTION(S)-IN-AID-OF-CONSTRUCTION" (CIAC) Means any amount or item of money, services, or property received by the Company from an Applicant, any portion of which is provided at no cost to the Company, which represents an addition or transfer to the capital of the Company, and which is utilized to offset the acquisition, improvement, or construction costs of the Company's property, facilities, or equipment used to provide utility services to the public. The term includes plant capacity charges, main extension charges, meter and service installation charges.
- 4.0 <u>"CONTRIBUTOR"</u> Means a person, builder, developer or other entity who makes a contribution-in-aid-of-construction.
- 5.0 "CUSTOMER CONNECTION CHARGE" Means any payment made to the Company for the cost of installing a connection from the company's water or wastewater lines, including but not limited to the cost of piping and the meter installation fee.
- 6.0 "CUSTOMER INSTALLATION" Means all pipes, shut-offs, valves, fixtures, and appliances or apparatus of every kind and nature which are located on the Customer's side of the "Point of Delivery" and used in connection with or forming part of the installation necessary for rendering water service to the Customer's premises regardless of whether such installation is owned by the Customer or used by the Customer under lease or other agreement.
- 7.0 <u>"DEVELOPER'S AGREEMENT"</u> Means a written agreement setting forth in detail the terms and conditions under which the Company will render services to a developer's property.
- 8.0 "ECONOMIC FEASIBILITY" Means a test by which the operating income of the Company to be earned from prospective customers within the area to be served by a proposed expansion of facilities is divided by the investment in such facilities to determine if the Company will earn a fair return on its investment in the proposed extension.
- 9.0 "EQUIVALENT RESIDENTIAL CONNECTION" (ERC) Means (a) 200 gallons per day, (b) the number of gallons the Company demonstrates is the average daily flow for a single residential unit, or (c) the number of gallons which has been approved by the Department of Environmental Regulation for a single residential unit.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 2.1)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_
	Treasurer	

TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 2.0)

- "GUARANTEED REVENUE AGREEMENT" Means a written agreement by which an applicant agrees to pay a charge designed to cover the Company's costs including, but not limited to, the cost of operation, maintenance, depreciation, and any taxes, and to provide a reasonable return to the Company, for facilities that are subject to the agreement, a portion of which may not be used and useful to the Company or its existing customers.
- 11.0 "HYDRAULIC SHARE" Means the pro rata share of the capabilities of the Company's facilities to be made available for service to the contributor. The pro rata share is multiplied by the unit cost (per gallon) of providing the facilities to determine the proportional share of the cost to be borne by the contributor.
- 12.0 <u>"INSPECTION FEE"</u> Means either the actual or the average cost to the Company of inspecting, or having inspected, the facilities constructed by a contributor or by an independent contractor for connection to the facilities of the Company.
- "MAIN EXTENSION CHARGE" Means a charge made by the Company for the purpose of covering all or part of the Company's capital costs in extending its off-site water or wastewater facilities to provide service to specified properties. The charge is determined on the "Hydraulic Share" basis or other acceptable method reasonably related to the cost of providing the service.
- 14.0 "OFF-SITE FACILITIES" Means either the water transmission mains and facilities or the wastewater collection trunk mains and facilities, including, but not limited to, manholes, wastewater force mains and wastewater pumping stations, the purpose of which is either to provide water service to properties within the service territory of the service Company or to collect wastewater received from properties within the territory.
- 15.0 "ON-SITE F ACILITIES" Means the portion of the water distribution system or the wastewater collection and treatment system that has been, or is to be, located wholly within the property to which service is to be extended. If off-site facilities cross the property of the Customer via an easement, the on-site facilities shall mean the water distribution system or the wastewater collection system that is located on the Customer's property, exclusive of the off-site facilities.
- "REFUNDABLE ADVANCE" Means money paid or property transferred to the Company by the Applicant for the installation of facilities which may not be used and useful for a period of time. The advance is made to temporarily defray the Company's costs so that the proposed extension may be rendered economically feasible and, in turn, so that service may be obtained. As additional Customers connect to the system, portions of the advance will be returned to the Applicant over a specified period of time in accordance with a written agreement.
- 17.0 "SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY" Means the section of the Company's tariff which sets forth a uniform method of determining the plant capacity charge or other charges to be paid and conditions to be met, by Applicants for service in order to obtain water or wastewater service.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 2.2)

	(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 2.2)
Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 2.1)

- 18.0 <u>"SPECIAL SERVICE AVAILABILITY CONTRACT"</u> Means an agreement for charges for the extension of service which is not provided for in the Company's Service Availability Policy.
- 19.0 <u>"SYSTEM (PLANT) CAPACITY CHARGE"</u> Means the charge made by the Company for each new connection to the system which charge is designed to defray a portion of the cost of the utility system.
- 20.0 <u>"UTILITY SERVICE FEES"</u> Means fees that the Company will credit against the Service Availability Charges that are effective at the time application for service is made.
- 21.0 <u>"TREATMENT FACILITIES"</u> Treatment Facilities means the facilities used for the production and treatment of water or for the treatment and disposal of sewage.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.0)

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY

- I. **PURPOSE** The Company is implementing this Service Availability Policy (hereinafter "Policy") to set forth the terms and conditions under which the Company will be the sole provider of service from Company facilities to individual or developer Applicants within its certificated area; and describes the charges which are intended to defray portions of the costs associated with existing and new facilities of the Company in a fair and nondiscriminatory manner.
- II. <u>APPLICABILITY</u> The provisions of this policy are applicable to all customers and potential customers within the Certificated Service Area of the Company, except Buenaventura Lakes in Osceola County. B uenaventura Lakes is governed by the Service Availability Policy set forth in Paragraph VIII below.
- III. **GENERAL PROVISIONS** The following provisions apply, except where Order No. 22307 mandates the Company to honor commitments to lots sold by Deltona Corporation, as outlined in Sub-section IV SPECIAL PROVISIONS, to all extensions to the Company's facilities. No service will be provided until the Company receives the Commission's a proval, as provided below, and where applicable, all terms of Section 367.045, Florida Statutes are met. The Applicant must agree to pay all costs associated with a request for service that requires an expansion of the Company's exclusive service area which is set forth in its Certificate of Authorization.
 - 1. <u>Commission Approval</u> The terms and conditions of the Company's Service Contracts, Developer's Agreements and Refundable Advance Agreements are subject to the approval of the Commission as outlined below:
 - a. Extensions that are in accordance with the standard Service Contract, Standard Developer's and/or Standard Refundable Advance Agreements, approved by the Commission for use with this Service Availability Policy, will not need additional Commission approval.
 - b. Where situations exist that are not provided for in the Company's standard agreements, the Company may enter into a Special Service Availability Contract with a developer provided, however, that the Commission approve said Special Service Availability Contract before any extension is made.
 - c. Approval of a developer's agreement does not preclude the Commission from affecting its provisions in the future if, pursuant to Commission approval, the terms and conditions of the Company's service availability policy are changed.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.1)

Effective Date:	By:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY (Cont.)

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.0)

- 2. Extension Only Within Certificated Service Areas The Company will make extensions to its facilities, to all customers within its certificated service area as may be required by one or more customers, provided the revenues to be derived therefrom shall be sufficient to afford a fair and reasonable return on the Company's investment in providing the service. To this end the Company will require, depending upon the specific circumstances, conveyance of title as described in Section V-3-b of this Service Availability Policy, service availability charges, refundable advances, contributions-in-aid-of-construction (CIAC), and/or allowance for funds prudently invested (AFPI) charges be paid by the Applicant.
- 3. Extensions Where Economically and Operationally Feasible If service is requested for property not in the Company's existing Certificated Service Area, the Company may agree to provide service where economically and operationally feasible subject to appropriate approval(s) from regulatory authorities.
- 4. Obligations of the Company As provided in this policy, the Company's obligations are to extend its existing facilities within its Certificated Service Area, and to provide service to all customers within its certificated area under the terms and conditions herein. The Company will respond to each Applicant within 30 days. Where a proposed main extension is involved, only those services specifically provided for in the Company's Commission-approved Service Contracts, Developer's Agreements or Refundable Advance Agreements, which are properly executed by the Applicant and the Company, shall obligate the Company to perform any task, or furnish any service to an Applicant or any other party.
- 5. General Application for Service The Commission requires that all Applicants for utility services within its certificated area shall make a written request (Application) for the service desired from the Company. (The Company's Application Form is in SECTION VII MISCELLANEOUS of this tariff). This application is notice to the Company that service is desired and an expression of the Applicant's willingness to conform to the Company's policies, tariffs, rules and regulations which are in effect and on file with the Commission.
- 6. On-Site Facilities The Company shall be entitled to inspect all connections (including on-site facilities) to Company facilities. The Applicant shall reimburse the Company for all costs associated with the performance of these inspections.

		(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.2)
Effective Date:	By:	

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.1)

- 7. **Refusal of Service** The Company may refuse commencement of service to an Applicant for any of the following reasons:
 - a. **Proposed Service is not lawful.** The proposed service is not lawful under the current Statutes and Rules of the Commission, or
 - b. **Conditions n ot y et m et.** A condition of the Service Availability Policy, Service Contract, Developer's Agreement or Refundable Advance Agreement has not yet been met, or
 - c. Adverse effects on existing customers. The proposed service would adversely affect the quality or reliability of service to existing customers (e.g. capacity of existing Company facilities is insufficient), or
 - d. **Economic feasibility.** The proposed service is not economically feasible as defined in Chapter 25-30.515, Florida Administrative Code (Commission Rules), or
 - e. **Property outside certificated service area.** Property for which service is requested is outside of the Company's certificated service area and the Company has determined that extension of its certificated service area is not economically justified.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.3)

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy I Page Vice President and

Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.2)

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.4)

Effective Date:

By:

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.3)

- V. <u>MAIN EXTENSION RULES</u> Where there is not an existing main available, the Company will extend its main to provide service, except for lots described in Parts IV-1 and IV-2 of the SPECIAL PROVISIONS section, provided the Applicant has first entered into a Commission-approved Service Contract, Developer's Agreement or Refundable Advance Agreement with the Company.
 - 1. <u>Applications for Main Extensions</u> Whenever an extension to one of the Company's mains is involved, it shall be in accordance with the following rules:

Any Applicant shall, in addition to the general application for service, make a written request regarding the specific main extension desired from the Company. Said application, as required by Commission Rules (Chapter 25-30.525, Florida Administrative Code) shall include, but not be limited to the following information, if applicable:

- A legal description of the property including reference to section, township and range.
- b. A drawing of the property showing its boundaries.
- c. The present zoning classification of the property.
- d. A plat map.
- e. Three sets of a site and utility plan (and floor plan for commercial developments).
- f. The intended land use of the development, including densities and types of use.
- g. The name and address of the person or entity making the application for extension of service.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.5)

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Page, Vice President and

Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.4)

- h. The nature of the Applicant's title to or interest in the described property.
- i. The date, or estimated date, service will be needed.
- 2. Rules for Extending Mains to a Single Residence or a Single Commercial Facility
 Where an extension of the Company's facilities is required to provide service to a single residence or a single commercial facility, the Company will furnish a cost estimate of the proposed extension, a preliminary sketch of the extension, and the terms and conditions to be contained in the Service Contract necessary for service to be extended.
- Rules for Extending Mains to Developer Facilities

 Service to a developer requiring an extension of the Company's facilities will be conducted under the terms and conditions of a Developer's Agreement or a Refundable Advance Agreement wherein the Company will negotiate with the developer whether it will design, construct and install extensions from existing facilities to the property to be served or have the developer undertake these activities. If the company installs the necessary facilities, it will prepare a Developer's Agreement detailing the cost estimate and other items necessary for such extensions to be made. If the developer is to perform the design, construction and installation, the developer must obtain approval of the Company as outlined in the Commission's Rules. Developer's Agreements are subject to the approval of the Commission and shall be in accordance with the following:
 - a. **Existing facilities to a development.** If the request is for service to a development, and the provision of service will be by the extension of existing facilities through Company investment, the Company shall be responsible for all engineering, planning, design, and construction.
 - b. Developer providing facilities. If the request is for service to a development and the developer will be providing the necessary facilities for the extension, or will be paying for the construction of the facilities, the developer shall be responsible for the planning, design, and development of construction drawings needed to extend the existing facilities to serve the proposed development. The plans, designs and development drawings shall be in accordance with applicable laws or ordinances. The Company will furnish general construction specifications, an estimate of all costs to be borne by the developer (including all applicable Service Availability Charges) that are in addition to the costs of the facilities the developer is to construct, and a quotation of advances to be made upon execution of a Developer's Agreement. By way of further explanation, the Developer will be responsible for the following:

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.6)

Effective Date:	Bv:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.5)

- (1) Design of new facilities. The developer will retain the services of a registered professional engineer to prepare all plans and specifications for water facilities (hereinafter "facilities") to connect to the Company's facilities at points designated by the Company. Said plans and specifications must be approved by the Company prior to submission to any regulatory agency for review.
- (2) Approvals and permits. The developer shall be required to obtain all necessary approvals and permits for construction of the new facilities from the appropriate regulatory agencies.
- (3) Construction of facilities. The developer will, at its own expense, construct and install all facilities in accordance with the plans and specifications as approved by the Company. Additionally, the developer shall be responsible for certifying to the appropriate regulatory agency that the facilities have been installed and tested in accordance with the plans and specifications prepared by the developer's engineer.
- (4) Warranty on workmanship. The developer shall warrant all facilities against defect in materials and workmanship for a period of one year from the date of acceptance of said facilities by the Company.
- (5) Inspection of facilities. The Company shall have the right to inspect the construction of the facilities and to recommend reasonable changes. Additionally, within sixty (60) days after the completion and certification of the facilities, the Company may perform an inspection of the facilities. The developer shall reimburse the Company for all costs associated with the performance of these inspections, as provided for in this tariff.
- (6) Conveyance of title. Prior to a letter of acceptance being issued by the Company, the developer shall immediately convey title of the facilities to the Company, and before accepting the responsibility for operation and maintenance of the facilities, the developer shall provide, without charge to the Company, the following information:

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.7)

Effective Date:	By:				
		Kathy L. Pape, Treasurer	Vice Preside	nt and	

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.6)

- (a) Cost Report which shall detail, as provided for in the National Association of Regulatory Commissioners (NARUC) Uniform System of Accounts, all costs incurred in the construction of the facilities, including engineering, inspection, and administrative costs,
- (b) Three copies of "As-Built-Plans" Shall be 24"x36" Mylar, showing precise location of all lines and appurtenances in relation to an identifiable property line or referenced monument.
- (c) Easements as required,
- (d) Contractor's waiver and release of lien,
- (e) Contractor's Letter of Warranty or Developer's Contract Bond,
- (f) Absolute Bill of Sale,
- (g) All required fees and charges.
- 4. <u>Company Extends for Its Own Future Benefit</u> If the company installs (or has installed) facilities for its future benefit capacity in excess of what would normally be required for the requested extension, the incremental cost for this excess capacity shall not be included in cost estimates to Applicants; and shall be the Company investment or recovered by a Refundable Advance Agreement.
- VI. <u>SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES</u> The following charges will be applied, if applicable. The charges are subject to change from time to time as deemed necessary by the Company and the Commission. These charges are defined as a CIAC, and do not entitle the Applicant to any rights of ownership. The Company will own and maintain the facilities for which these charges are levied. The specific charges, as approved by the Commission and provided in the rates portion of this tariff, are described as follows:
 - 1. Plant Capacity Charges The Company will collect a fee, designed to defray a portion of the cost of the facilities not covered in other Service Availability Charges.
 - 2. <u>Meter Installation Charges</u> The Company will collect, for water service installations, a fee to cover the costs required to install a meter, including meter boxes, fittings, etc. at the point of delivery.

		(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.8)
Effective Date:	By:	

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.7)

- 3. <u>Service I nstallation C harges</u> The Company will collect a fee to cover the costs required to install a service line from the Company's main to the point of delivery.
 - a. Short Service Tapping into the main line, which would be located on the same side of the street as property to be served and putting in the service line.
 - b. Long Service Tapping into the main line, which would be located on the opposite side of an "unpaved" road of the property to be served and putting in the service line.
 - c. **Long Service** Tapping into the main line, which would be located on the opposite side of "paved" road of property to be served. Putting in the service line by method of jacking or boring the service line under the street.
- 4. Main Extension Charges The Company will collect a fee to offset a portion of the cost of the mains. Where there is an existing main available, the charges to the Applicant will be the charges as provided in this tariff. Where there is not an existing main available, the charges to the Applicant for the Company to extend its main to service the Applicant will be the actual cost, which will be recovered either through a Service Contract, Developers Agreement or Refundable Advance Agreement, all of which are subject to prior Commission approval. See Section IV SPECIAL PROVISIONS of this policy for an explanation on those extensions of mains for which Topeka has agreed to fund extensions to certain lots sold or to be sold by the Deltona C orporation or the circumstances where any Utility Service Fee paid by the lot owner will be applied against the required tariffed Service Availability Charges.
- 5. Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested (AFPI) The Company will collect commission-approved fee designed to cover the carrying costs of actual company investment in plant prudently constructed for future customer use. Such investment will include plant and may include distribution lines, and will be applicable to all NEW connections utilizing such plant. When application is made for service, AFPI charges will be collected at the same time that payment(s) are made for other Service Availability Charges. The AFPI charge will increase for the maximum period allowed by the Commission, after which time it will remain constant. It will continue to be charged to all NEW connections until such time as the total Equivalent Residential Connections (ERC's) equal or exceed the capacity of the plant for which the charge is being collected.
- 6. <u>Inspection Fee</u> See Sub-section V-3-b.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.9)

Effective Date:	By:
Zilosiivo Bato.	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.8)

- VII. <u>SPECIAL CONDITIONS</u> Under certain circumstances, as outlined below, special funding arrangements will be necessary or have been arranged for payment of the charges described in this Service Availability Policy.
 - 1. **Refundable Advances** Where extensions are required for contiguous properties for which service has not yet been provided (hereinafter "Qualified Property") and, where the Company determines that an extension is economically justified or is appropriate to improve system reliability or enhance the quality of service to existing customers; a separate Refundable Advance Agreement may be undertaken by the Applicant and the Company, at the time of the request for service, temporarily defray the cost of any off-site extension of mains and other facilities necessary to provide service to the Applicant's property.
 - a. **Basis of Refundable Advance.** The amount of the refundable advance will be based on the actual cost of the off-site mains and other facilities. Such facilities shall be designed and constructed in accordance with the Company's plans for service to the immediate surrounding area.
 - b. Charges Paid by the Applicant. Charges paid by the Applicant over and above the Applicant's hydraulic share of the facilities shall be refunded, interest free, in accordance with the terms and conditions of a Commissionapproved Refundable Advance Agreement which the Company will execute with the Applicant.
 - c. **Prorated S hare of the C apacity.** The Company will collect fees from other Applicants of the Qualified Property based upon their prorated hydraulic share of the facilities. Within sixty (60) days of collection of said fees by the Company, a refund of said fees shall be made to the Applicant in accordance with the Refundable Advance Agreement.
 - d. Limits on Refund. Notwithstanding any other provisions of this section, the life of the Refundable Advance Agreement shall be as provided in the Agreement, after which time the balance of any possible refund not already made to the Applicant pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Refundable Advance Agreement will be retained by the Company and such Refundable Advance Agreement will be canceled. In no event shall an Applicant recover an amount (without interest) greater than the difference between the capitalized cost of such improvements and the Applicant's own hydraulic share of the cost of such improvements.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.10)

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.9)

2. Deferring or Waiving Service Availability Policies and Charges If allowed by the Commission, the Company may defer or waive, with or without conditions, all or portions of its service availability charges and service availability policies for a prospective customer or group of customers in cases where exceptional circumstances exist. Exceptional circumstances are evaluated on a case-by-case basis. By Order No. PSC-97-0932-S-WS, issued August 5, 1997, in Docket No. 960907-WS, the Commission agreed exceptional circumstances existed as to the current connections within the Burnt Store Colony mobile home park in Charlotte County and that plant capacity charges were appropriately waived where: (1) the park's treatment plant failed, (2) the park's distribution facilities were transferred to the Company and the value thereof booked as contributions, (3) the park paid for the interconnection to the Company's existing lines, (4) the park retained ownership of and dismantled its treatment plant, (5) the Company had sufficient existing supply and treatment capacity to serve the park, and (6) the Company's existing customer base would benefit from the transaction with the park.

Effective Date: By:

TABLE OF DAILY FLOWS

Types of Establishment	<u>Estimate</u>	d Daily Fl	ows
Apartment Buildings (per apartment)	250	gpd	[1]
Banquet Halls (per seat)	15	gpd	• •
Bars and Cocktail Lounges	5	gpcd	[2]
Bathrooms (non-residential, per toilet or urinal)	250	gpd	
Beauty Shops (per seat)	150	gpd	
Boarding Schools (students and staff)	50	gpcd	
Boarding Houses	50	gpcd	
Bowling Alleys (toilet wastes only, per lane)	75	gpd	
Churches (per seat)		gpd	
Country Clubs (per member)		gpcd	
Day Schools (with cafeteria, no gymnasium or showers)	8	gpcd	
Day Schools (with cafeteria, gymnasium or showers)	12	gpcd	
Day Schools (with cafeteria, gymnasium and showers)		gpcd	
Day Workers at Offices and Schools	15	gpcd	
Drive-in Theaters (per car space)	5	gpd	
Factories (with showers)		gpcd	
Factories (no showers)		gpd/100	
Funeral Homes		gpd/100	sq. ft.
Gas Stations (no car wash)		gpd	
Hospitals (with laundry)		gpd/bed	
Hospitals (no laundry)		gpd/bed	
Hotels and Motels (per room & unit)		gpd	
Laundromats (per washing machine)		gpd	
Mobile Home Parks (per trailer)	200	gpd	
Movie Theaters and Auditoriums (per seat)		gpd	
Nursing Homes		gpd/bed	_
Office Buildings		gpd/100	sq. ft.
Public Institutions (other than those listed herein)		gpcd	
Restaurants (per seat)		gpd	
Restaurants (take-out)		gpd/100	
		gpd mini	imum)
Restaurants (fast food, per seat)		gpd	
Single Family Residences		gpd	
Shopping Centers	. 10	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Stadiums, Frontons, Ball Parks, etc. (per seat)		gpd	a .
Stores (without kitchen wastes)		gpd/100	•
Speculative Buildings		gpd plus per 100	
Townhouse Residences		gpcd	
Warehouses	. 30	gpd plus per 1000	
			'

[1] gpd - gallons per day

[2] gpcd - gallons per capita per day

THE ABOVE ESTIMATED DAILY FLOWS WILL APPLY EXCEPT WHERE OTHERWISE INDICATED. HISTORICAL DATA SHOULD BE USED WHEN AVAILABLE.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

INDEX OF RATE SCHEDULES

BW = Bulk Wastewater

MF = Multi-Family Master Meter

EF = Effluent

GS = General Service

MF = Multi-Family Master Meter RS = Residential

RWO = Residential Wastewater Only

<u>Plant</u>	County	Schedules	Sheet No.'s
Beechers Point	Putnam	RS,GS,MF,RWO	2.0-2.2
Chuluota	Seminole	RS,GS,MF,RWO	3.0-3.2
FL Central Commerce	Seminole	GS,EF	4.0-4.2
Holiday Haven	Lake	RS,GS,MF,RWO	5.0-5.2
Jungle Den	Volusia	RS,GS,MF,RWO	6.0-6.2
Lake Gibson Estates	Polk	RS,GS,MF,RWO	7.0-7.2
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	Highlands	RS,GS,MF,RWO	8.0-8.2
Morningview	Lake	RS,GS,MF,RWO	9.0-9.2
Palm Port	Putnam	RS,GS,MF,RWO	10.0-10.2
Palm Terrace	Pasco	RS,GS,MF,RWO	11.0-11.2
Park Manor	Putnam	RS,GS,MF,RWO	12.0-12.2
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	RS,GS,MF,RWO	13.0-13.2
Sunny Hills	Washington	RS,GS,MF,RWO	14.0-14.2
Valencia Terrace	Lake	RS,GS,MF,RWO	15.0-15.2
Venetian Village	Lake	RS,GS,MF,RWO	16.0-16.2
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	RS,GS,MF,RWO	17.0-17.2

RATE SCHEDULE: BEECHER'S POINT RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beecher's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period		
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 21.24		
3/4"	\$ 21.24		
1"	\$ 21.24		
11/2"	\$ 21.24		
2"	\$ 21.24		
3"	\$ 21.24		
4"	\$ 21.24		
6"	\$ 21.24		
8"	\$ 21.24		
10"	\$ 21.24		

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000

\$

6.98 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: BEECHER'S POINT GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTI-FAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beechers Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 21.24	
3/4"	\$ 31.87	
1"	\$ 53.12	
11/2"	\$ 106.21	
2"	\$ 169.96	
3"	\$ 339.90	
4"	\$ 531.12	
6''	\$ 1,062.23	
8"	\$ 1,699.55	
10"	\$ 2,443.10	

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 8.39 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: BEECHER'S POINT - RWO RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beechers Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 39.62

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: CHULUOTA RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Chulota service AVAILABILITY:

area of Seminole County.

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually APPLICABILITY:

metered apartment units.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle **BILLING PERIOD:**

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 21.81
3/4"	\$ 21.81
1"	\$ 21.81
1½"	\$ 21.81
2"	\$ 21.81
3"	\$ 21.81
4"	\$ 21.81
6"	\$ 21.81
8"	\$ 21.81
10"	\$ 21.81

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000

7.94 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: CHULUOTA GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Chuluota service

area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 21.81	
3/4"	\$ 32.73	
1"	\$ 54.54	
11/2"	\$ 109.06	
2"	\$ 174.51	
3"	\$ 349.01	
4"	\$ 545.34	
6"	\$ 1,090.67	
8"	\$ 1,745.07	
10"	\$ 2,508.55	

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$

9.51 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: CHULUOTA - RWO RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Chuluota service

area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 54.52

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: FL. CENTRAL COMMERCE PARK RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the FloridaCentral

Commerce Park service area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1" 1½" 2" 3" 4" 6" 8"	\$ 38.37 \$ 57.56 \$ 95.92 \$ 191.84 \$ 306.95 \$ 613.88 \$ 959.21 \$1,918.43 \$3,069.47
10"	\$4,412.37

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000

\$ 5.17 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: FL. CENTRAL COMMERCE PARK EFFLUENT SERVICE (EF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Florida Central

Commerce Park service area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 0.00

Gallonage Charge: Per Sprinkler Head \$ 0.00 per sprinkler head

Minimum Charge: Not Applicable

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

By:

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOLIDAY HAVEN RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Holiday Haven

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.28	
3/4"	\$ 16.28	
1"	\$ 16.28	
11/2"	\$ 16.28	
2"	\$ 16.28	
3"	\$ 16.28	
4"	\$ 16.28	
6"	\$ 16.28	
8"	\$ 16.28	
10"	\$ 16.28	

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000

\$ 8

8.71 per 1,000 gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

Excess Gallons

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOLIDAY HAVEN- GS & MF GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Holiday Haven

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.28
3/4"	\$ 24.39
1"	\$ 40.68
11/2"	\$ 81.35
2"	\$ 130.16
3"	\$ 260.33
4"	\$ 406.76
6"	\$ 813.52
8"	\$ 1,301.64
10"	\$ 1,871.11

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 10.44 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

RATE SCHEDULE: HOLIDAY HAVEN RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Holiday Haven

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and

individually metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

AII \$ 39.22

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

By:

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: JUNGLE DEN RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Jungle Den service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1"	\$ 12.24 \$ 12.24 \$ 12.24	
1½"	\$ 12.24	
2"	\$ 12.2 4	
3"	\$ 12.24	
4"	\$ 12.24	
6"	\$ 12.24	
8"	\$ 12.24	
10"	\$ 12.24	

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000

\$

9.48 per 1.000 gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

All Excess Gallons

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: JUNGLE DEN - GS & MF
GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Jungle Den service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

AVAILABILITY:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 12.24
3/4"	\$ 18.34
1"	\$ 30.55
1½"	\$ 61.12
2"	\$ 97.79
3"	\$ 195.59
4"	\$ 305.58
6"	\$ 611.20
8"	\$ 977.93
10"	\$ 1,405.76

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 11.39 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: JUNGLE DEN
RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE(RWO)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Jungle Den service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 30.57

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: LAKE GIBSON ESTATES- RS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in Lake Gibson Estates

service area in Polk County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences or individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 26.73

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WASTEWATER TARIFF Lake Gibson Estates

VOLUME II - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 7.1

RATE SCHEDULE: LAKE GIBSON ESTATES - RWO RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in Lake Gibson Estates

service area in Polk County.

APPLICABILITY:

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

ΑII

\$ 26.73

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is

mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: LAKE GIBSON ESTATES GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in Lake Gbson Estates

service area in Polk County.

APPLICABILITY:

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

ΑII

\$ 26.73

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE) RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Leisure Lakes

(Covered Bridge) service area of Highlands County.

APPLICABILITY: For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period		
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.15		
3/4"	\$ 16.15		
1"	\$ 16.15		
11/2"	\$ 16.15		
2"	\$ 16.15		
3"	\$ 16.15		
4"	\$ 16.15		
6"	\$ 16.15		
8"	\$ 16.15		
10"	\$ 16.15		

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000 \$ 3.27 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE) GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Leisure Lakes

(Covered Bridge) service area of Highlands County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other rate schedule

applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.15
3/4"	\$ 24.19
1"	\$ 40.35
1½"	\$ 80.67
2"	\$ 129.06
3"	\$ 258.12
4"	\$ 403.30
6"	\$ 806.61
8"	\$ 1,290.57
10"	\$ 1,855.19

Gallonage Charge:

\$ 3.92 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE) RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Leisure Lakes

(Covered Bridge) service area in Highlands County.

APPLICABILITY:

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with wastewater service only.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission...

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

ΑII

\$ 23.23

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Morningview

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences or individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	24.18
3/4"	\$	24.18
1"	\$	24.18
11/2"	\$	24.18
2"	\$	24.18
3"	\$	24.18
4"	\$	24.18
6"	\$	24.18
8"	\$	24.18
10"	\$	24.18

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000 All Excess Gallons \$ 7.50 per 1,000 gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

RATE SCHEDULE: MORNINGVIEW GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the company in the Morningview

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other rate schedule

applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 24.18	
3/4"	\$ 36.29	
1"	\$ 60.47	
. 1½"	\$ 120.92	
2"	\$ 193.47	
3"	\$ 386.95	
4"	\$ 604.60	
6"	\$ 1,209.22	
8"	\$ 1,934.76	
10"	\$ 2,781.22	

Gallonage Charge: \$ 9.03 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After fve (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: MORNINGVIEW
RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Morningview

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

<u>LIMITATIONS</u>: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 60.20

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

By:

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM PORT RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Port service

area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 20.10
3/4"	\$ 20.10
1"	\$ 20.10
1½"	\$ 20.10
2"	\$ 20.10
3"	\$ 20.10
4"	\$ 20.10
6"	\$ 20.10
8"	\$ 20.10
10"	\$ 20.10

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6,000

\$

8.19 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By:

RATE SCHEDULE: PALMPORT GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Portservice

area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 20.10
3/4"	\$ 30.18
1"	\$ 50.30
11/2"	\$ 100.59
2"	\$ 160.93
3"	\$ 321.87
4"	\$ 502.91
6"	\$ 1,005.84
8"	\$ 1,609.35
10"	\$ 2,313.44

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 9.85 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM PORT - RWO RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Port service

area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

ΑII

\$ 50.33

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer æparate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALMTERRACE - RS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Terrace

service area of Pasco County.

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units. <u>APPLICABILITY:</u>

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

NA -1 - 0'

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period		
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 18.88		
3/4"	\$ 18.88		
1"	\$ 18.88		
11/2"	\$ 18.88		
2"	\$ 18.88		
3"	\$ 18.88		
4"	\$ 18.88		
6"	\$ 18.88		
8"	\$ 18.88		
10"	\$ 18.88		

Gallonage Charge:

0 - 6.000 4.14 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

> become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bil, service may then be discontinued.

Transfer TYPE OF FILING:

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM TERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Terrace

service area of Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period		
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 18.88		
3/4" 1"	\$ 28.32		
1½"	\$ 47.19 \$ 94.38		
2"	\$ 151.01		
	\$ 302.00		
4"	\$ 471.89		
6"	\$ 943.78		
8"	\$ 1,510.04		
10"	\$ 2,170.67		

Gallonage Charge: \$ 4.95 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM TERRACE-RWO RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Terrace

service area in Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY:

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

ΑII

\$ 32.07

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be

discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer



RATE SCHEDULE: PARK MANOR RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Park Manor

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period		
5/8" × 3/4" 3/4"	\$ \$	29.53 29.53	
1"	\$	29.53	
1½"	\$	29.53	
2"	\$	29.53	
3"	\$	29.53	
4"	\$	29.53	
6"	\$	29.53	
8"	\$	29.53	
10"	\$	29.53	

Gallonage Charge: 0 - 6,000 \$ 5.90 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PARK MANOR GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTI-FAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Park Manor

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 29.53
3/4"	\$ 44.28
1"	\$ 73.82
11/2"	\$ 147.63
2"	\$ 236.22
3"	\$ 472.44
4"	\$ 738.19
6"	\$ 1,476.35
8"	\$ 2,362.17
10"	\$ 3,395.62

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 7.07 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WASTEWATER TARIFF

VOLUME II - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 12.2

RATE SCHEDULE: PARK MANOR
RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Park Manor

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 48.92

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE OAKS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake Oaks

service area in Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period		
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	19.90	
3/4"	\$	19.90	
1"	\$	19.90	
1½"	\$	19.90	
2"	\$	19.90	
3"	\$	19.90	
4"	\$	19.90	
6"	\$	19.90	
8"	\$	19.90	
10"	\$	19.90	

Gallonage Charge: 0 - 6,000 \$ 8.22 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE OAKS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTI FAMILY (MDF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake Oaks

service area in Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 19.90
3/4"	\$ 19.90
1"	\$ 19.90
1½"	\$ 19.90
2"	\$ 19.90
3"	\$ 19.90
4"	\$ 19.90
6"	\$ 19.90
8"	\$ 19.90
10"	\$ 19.90

Gallonage Charge: 0 - 6,000

\$

8.22 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WASTEWATER TARIFF

VOLUME II - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 13.2

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE OAKS
RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake Oaks

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 49.79

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: SUNNY HILLS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Sunny Hills

service area in Washington County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater for all purposes in private residences or individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 19.56
3/4"	\$ 19.56
1"	\$ 19.56
11/2"	\$ 19.56
2"	\$ 19.56
3"	\$ 19.56
4"	\$ 19.56
6"	\$ 19.56
8"	\$ 19.56
10"	\$ 19.56

Gallonage Charge: 0 - 6,000

8.24 per 1,000 gallons

No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

All Excess Gallons

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: <u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: SUNNY HILLS GENERAL SERVICES (GS) AND MULTI-FAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Sunny Hills

service area of Washington County.

APPLICABILITY:

To any Customers for which no other rate schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 19.56
3/4"	\$ 29.33
1"	\$ 48.89
11/2"	\$ 97.79
2"	\$ 156.46
3"	\$ 312.94
4"	\$ 488.95
6"	\$ 977.93
8"	\$ 1,564.67
10"	\$ 2,249.20

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 9.92 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

<u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: SUNNY HILLS
RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Sunny Hills

service area of Washington County.

APPLICABILITY: For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this tariff, all

applicable service agreement conditions and all applicable riders.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 49.36

By:

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Base Facility Charge:

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: VALENCIA TERRACE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Valencia Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size		<u>Ch</u>	arge Per	Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"		\$	16.15	
3/4"		\$	16.15	
1"		\$	16.15	
1½"		\$	16.15	
2"		\$	16.15	
3"		\$	16.15	
4"		\$	16.15	
6"		\$	16.15	
8"		\$	16.15	
10"		\$	16.15	
Gallonage Charge:	0 - 6,000 All Excess Gallons		\$	3.27 per 1,000 gallons No Charge
	0 - 802 Cubic Feet (1) All Excess Cubic Feet		\$	2.43 per 100 cubic feet No Charge

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: VALENCIA TERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTI-FAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Valencia Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Charge Per Billing Period

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Motor Size

<u>Meter Size</u>		<u>Un</u>	arge Per	Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1" 1½" 2" 3" 4" 6" 8"		*********	16.15 16.15 16.15 16.15 16.15 16.15 16.15 16.15	
Gallonage Charge:	0 - 6,000 All Excess Gallons 0 - 802 Cubic Feet (1) All Excess Cubic Feet	·	\$	3.27 per 1,000 gallons No Charge 2.43 per 100 cubic feet No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WASTEWATER TARIFF

VOLUME II - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 15.2

RATE SCHEDULE: VALENCIA TERRACE RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Valencia Terrace

service area in Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

Αll

\$ 28.68

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: VENETIAN VILLAGE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Venetian Village

service area of Lake County

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service all purposes in private residences or individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Ch</u>	arge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	20.27
3/4"	\$	20.27
1"	\$	20.27
11/2"	\$	20.27
2"	\$	20.27
3"	\$	20.27
4"	\$	20.27
6"	\$	20.27
8"	\$	20.27
10"	\$	20.27

Gallonage Charge: 0 - 6,000 \$ 5.92 per 1,000 gallons

All Excess Gallons No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: VENETIAN VILLAGE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTI-FAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Venetian Village

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

To any Customers for which no other rate schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 20.27
3/4"	\$ 30.39
1"	\$ 50.66
1½"	\$ 101.32
2"	\$ 162.08
3"	\$ 324.21
4"	\$ 506.57
6"	\$ 1,013.14
8"	\$ 1,621.00°
10"	\$ 2,330.19

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage \$

7.10 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: VENETIAN VILLAGE RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Venetian Village

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this tariff, and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size

Charge Per Billing Period

ΑII

\$ 44.84

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: ZEPHYR SHORES RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Zephyr Shores **AVAILABILITY:**

service area of Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY: For wastewater service all purposes in private residences or individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle. **BILLING PERIOD:**

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 11.29
3/4"	\$ 11.29
1"	\$ 11.29
11/2"	\$ 11.29
2"	\$ 11.29
3"	\$ 11.29
4"	\$ 11.29
6"	\$ 11.29
8"	\$ 11.29
10"	\$ 11.29

Gallonage Charge: 0 - 6.000 9.45 per 1,000 gallons

> All Excess Gallons No Charge

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

> become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: ZEPHYR SHORES GENERAL SERVICE (GS) AND MULTI-FAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served By the Company in the Zephyr Shores

service area in Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY:

For wastewater service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 11.29
3/4"	\$ 16.93
1"	\$ 28.22
11/2"	\$ 56.42
2"	\$ 90.29
3"	\$ 180.58
4"	\$ 282.16
6"	\$ 564.30
8"	\$ 902.90
10"	\$ 1,297.90

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage \$

11.36 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILE:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: ZEPHYR SHORES RESIDENTIAL WASTEWATER ONLY SERVICE (RWO)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Zephyr Shores

service area of Pasco County

APPLICABILITY: For all purposes in private residences or individually metered apartment units

with sewer service only.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff, and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

All \$ 27.38

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Flat Rate

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILE: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

By:

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES

	Sheet Number
Index of Service Availability Charges	1.0
Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested	2.0
Beecher's Point	2.4
Chuluota	2.7
Florida Central Commerce Park	2.14
Holiday Haven	2.16
Jungle Den	2.18
Leisure Lakes	2.22
Morningview	2.30
Palm Port	2.32
Silver Lake Oaks	2.39
Sunny Hills	2.48
Valencia Terrace	2.55
Venetian Village	2.56
Zephyr Shores	2.57

⊏	f	F	Δ	_	f	i	١,	Δ	D	10	+	Δ	٠	
٠.	ı	ı	G	v	ι	ı	٧	C		a	L	Ç	٠	

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES

	Sheet Number
Main Extension Charge	3.0
Service Installation Charge	3.0
Plant Capacity Charge	3.0
List of Plants	3.1

ALLOWANCE FOR FUNDS PRUDENTLY INVESTED (AFPI)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the system.

APPLICABILITY:

For all future wastewater Customers connecting to the system.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

CHARGES:

A one time charge based upon the month of initial connection.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

AVAILABILITY:

See Sheets Nos. 3.1 - 3.2 for List of Plants.

Main Extension Charges:

Per ERC	\$480.00
Per Foot Equivalent	\$7.38 (1)

Service Installation Charges:

Per Connection (Unpaved) -	4"	\$170.00
Per Connection (Unpaved) -	6"	\$227.00
Per Connection (Paved) -	4"	\$548.00
Per Connection (Paved) -	6"	\$605.00

Plant Capacity Charges:

Per ERC	\$1,300.00
Per Gallon Equivalent	\$7.59 (2)

(1) Per foot equivalent based upon 65 feet per lot.

(2) Per gallon equivalent based upon average usage of 171 gallons per day per ERC.

Effective Date:

Ву:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

AVAILABILITY: List of Plants (Reference from Sheet No. 3.0)

<u>Plant</u> <u>Co</u>	ounty
Chuluota Se Florida Central Commerce Park Se Holiday Haven La Jungle Den Vo Lake Gibson Estates Po Leisure Lakes Hi Morningview La Palm Port Pt	utnam eminole eminole ake olusia olk ighlands ake utnam utnam

Effective Date:

By:

Kethul Dana Visa Brasidant and

AVAILABILITY: List of Plants (Reference from Sheet No. 3.1) - cont.

Plant	County
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam
Sunny Hills	Washington
Valencia Terrace	Lake
Venetian Village	Lake
Zephyr Shores	Pasco

Effective Date:

By:

Kethy I. Bana Visa President and

INDEX OF MISCELLANEOUS SECTION

	Sheet Number
Index of Miscellaneous Section	1.0
Miscellaneous Service Charges	2.0
Customer Deposit	3.0
Returned Check Charge	4.0
Standard Forms Application for Service	5.0 6.0 7.0 8.0 9.0

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE CHARGES

APPLICABILITY:

For the following services to all customers within the certificated service areas of the Company. See SECTION II - TERRITORY SERVED for a list of all applicable systems.

- 1. **Initial Connection** This charge would be levied for service initiation at a location where service did not exist previously.
- 2. **Normal Reconnection -** This charge would be levied for transfer of service to a new customer account at a previously served location, or reconnection of service subsequent to a customer requested disconnection.
- 3. **Violation Reconnection** This charge would be levied each time service has to be disconnected or reconnected for existing customers who have been disconnected for cause according to Rule 25-30.320(2), Florida Administrative Code, including a delinquency in bill payment.
- 4. **Premise Visit Charge (In Lieu Of Disconnection)** This charge would be levied when a service representative visits a premises for the purpose of discontinuing service for nonpayment of a due and collectible bill and does not discontinue service because the customer pays the service representative or otherwise makes satisfactory arrangements to pay the bill.

If both water and wastewater services are provided, only a single charge is appropriate unless circumstances beyond the control of the Company require multiple actions.

CHARGES:

The charges assessed for these services will be in accordance with the most recent revision of FPSC Staff Advisory Bulletin No. 13.

Type of Service	<u>Fee</u>
Initial Connection Normal Reconnection Violation Reconnection Premises Visit	\$15.00 \$15.00 Actual Cost \$10.00

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

CUSTOMER DEPOSITS

APPLICABILITY:

For service to all customers within the certificated service areas of the Company.

CHARGES:

In accordance with Rule 25-30.311, Florida Administrative Code, the total amount of deposit will be equal to the average monthly billing for water and/or wastewater service for two billing periods.

These charges are listed on Sheet No. 3.1 and will be updated annually.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape. Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

CUSTOMER DEPOSITS (Cont.)

SYSTEM NAME	COUNTY	DEPOSIT
Beecher's Point Chuluota Florida Central Commerce Park	Putnam Seminole Seminole	\$30.00
Holiday Haven	Lake	\$25.00
Jungle Den	Volusia	\$25.00
Lake Gibson Estates	Polk	\$35.00
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	Highlands	\$30.00
Morningview	Lake	
Palm Port	Putnam	
Palm Terrace	Pasco	\$10.00
Park Manor	Putnam	
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	\$30.00
Sunny Hills	Washington	\$25.00
Valencia Terrace	Lake	\$10.00
Venetian Village	Lake	
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	

Effective Date:

By:

RETURNED CHECK CHARGE

APPLICABILITY:

For service to all customers within the certificated service areas of the Company.

CHARGES:

The Company will charge the maximum amount allowed in accordance with Florida Statutes, Section 68.065 and Section 832.08(5). A ny bank fees incurred by the Company may also be charged to the maker or drawer of the instrument. The service charge and bank fees shall be added to the customer's bill.

Effective Date:

December 12, 2001

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

SAMPLE OF CUSTOMER BILL

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

WATER TARIFF

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.

PHONE: (800) 250-7532

FILED WITH

THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Sheet Number
SECTION I TABLE OF CONTENTS	
Table of Contents	2.0
SECTION II TERRITORY SERVED	
Index of Territory Served	1.0
Summary of Territory Served (Including Commission Orders Approving Territory Served)	1.6
Summary of Communities Served	1.13
SECTION III RULES AND REGULATIONS	
Index of Rules and Regulations	1.0
Technical Terms and Abbreviations	2.0
Rules and Regulations	3.0
SECTION IV SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY	
Index of Service Availability	1.0
Terms and Abbreviations	2.0
Service Availability Policy	3.0
Tables of Daily Flows	4.0
SECTION V RATE SCHEDULES	
Index of Rate Schedules	1.0
Rate Schedules	2.0

Effective Date:

Ву:

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Cont.)

	Sheet Number
SECTION VI SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES	
Index of Service Availability Charges	1.0
Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested	2.0
Service Availability Charges	3.0
List of Plants	3.1
SECTION VII MISCELLANEOUS	
Index of Miscellaneous Section	1.0
Miscellaneous Service Charges	2.0
Customer Deposits	3.0
Returned Check Charge	4.0
Lot Fee	5.0
Utility Tax Rider	6.0
Standard Forms	7.0

INDEX OF TERRITORY SERVED

	Sheet Number
	4.0
Index of Territory Served	1.0
Summary of Territory Served (Including Commission Orders Approving	
Territory Served)	1.6
Summary of Communities Served	1.13
Brevard County	
Territory Served	3.0
Communities Served	3.1
Description of Territory Served	
Kingswood	3.2
Oakwood	3.3
Highlands County	
Territory Served	11.0
Communities Served	11.1
Description of Territory Served	
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	11.2
Lake County	
Territory Served	12.0
Communities Served	12.2
Description of Territory Served	
Carlton Village	12.4
East Lake Harris Estates	
Fern Terrace	12.6
Friendly Center	12.7
Grand Terrace	12.8
Hobby Hills	12.9
Holiday Haven	12.10
Imperial Mobile Terrace	12.11
Morningview	
Palms Mobile Home Park	
Picciola Island	
Piney Woods	
Quail Ridge	
Silver Lake Estates	
Skycrest	12.20
Stone Mountain	
Valencia Terrace	
Venetian Village	
Western Shores	12.30

INDEX OF TERRITORY SERVED (Cont.)

Orange County 17.0 Communities Served 17.1 Description of Territory Served 17.4 Tangerine 17.4 Pasco County 19.0 Territory Served 19.1 Description of Territory Served 19.2 Zephyr Shores 19.3 Polk County 20.0 Territory Served 20.0 Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Communities Served 20.2 Clake Gibson Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County 21.0 Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour		Sheet Number
Territory Served		
Communities Served 17.1		47.0
Description of Territory Served Tangerine		
Tangerine 17.4 Pasco County 19.0 Communities Served 19.1 Description of Territory Served 19.2 Palm Terrace 19.2 Zephyr Shores 19.3 Polk County Territory Served 20.0 Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Gibsonia Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 <	Communities Served	17.1
Pasco County 19.0 Communities Served 19.1 Description of Territory Served 19.2 Palm Terrace 19.2 Zephyr Shores 19.3 Polk County Territory Served 20.0 Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Gibsonia Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.1 Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Wolens 21.13 S		
Territory Served	Tangerine	17.4
Territory Served	Pasco County	
Communities Served 19.1 Description of Territory Served 19.2 Palm Terrace 19.3 Polk County 20.0 Territory Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Gibsonia Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County 21.0 Territory Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 22.0 Communities Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.2 Communities Served 22.3		19.0
Description of Territory Served		19.1
Palm Terrace 19.2 Zephyr Shores 19.3 Polk County Territory Served 20.0 Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Lake Gibson Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 Communities Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.0 Communities County 22.0 Territory Served 22.0		
Zephyr Shores 19.3		19.2
Polk County Territory Served 20.0 Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served Gibsonia Estates 20.6 Corange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1		
Territory Served 20.0 Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Gibsonia Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 21.13 Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3	Zepriyi Griores	10.0
Communities Served 20.1 Description of Territory Served 20.2 Gibsonia Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 21.13 Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3	Polk County	22.2
Description of Territory Served Gibsonia Estates 20.2 Lake Gibson Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served Chuluota 22.3 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.3 Chuluota 22.3 Communities Served 22.3 Communities Served 22.3 Communities Served 22.3 Chuluota 22.3 Communities Served 22.3 Chuluota 22.		
Gibsonia Estates 20.2 Lake Gibson Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3		20.1
Lake Gibson Estates 20.6 Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.1 Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3	Description of Territory Served	
Orange Hill/Sugar Creek 20.13 Putnam County 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Siliver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 Communities Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.3	Gibsonia Estates	
Putnam County Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interpretable Point 21.3 Interpretable Point 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.8 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served Chuluota 22.3	Lake Gibson Estates	20.6
Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 21.13 Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3	Orange Hill/Sugar Creek	20.13
Territory Served 21.0 Communities Served 21.1 Description of Territory Served 21.2 Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 21.13 Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3	Putnam County	
Communities Served Description of Territory Served Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.1 Chuluota 22.3		21.0
Description of Territory Served Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served Communities Served Communities Served Chuluota 22.3	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Beecher's Point 21.2 Hermits Cove 21.3 Interlachen Lake Estates 21.4 Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served Communities Served Chuluota Chuluota 22.3		
Hermits Cove		21.2
Interlachen Lake Estates		
Palm Port 21.5 Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served Communities Served Communities Served Chuluota Chuluota 22.3		
Park Manor 21.6 Pomona Park 21.7 River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served Communities Served Communities Served Chuluota Chuluota 22.3		
Pomona Park		
River Grove 21.8 Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served Communities Served Communities Served Chuluota Chuluota 22.3		
Saratoga Harbour 21.9 Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.3		
Silver Lake Oaks 21.10 St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.3	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
St. John's Highlands 21.11 Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served 22.3	<u> </u>	
Welaka 21.12 Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served Chuluota 22.3		
Wootens 21.13 Seminole County Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served Chuluota 22.3	<u> </u>	
Seminole County Territory Served		
Territory Served 22.0 Communities Served 22.1 Description of Territory Served Chuluota 22.3	Wootens	21.13
Communities Served		
Description of Territory Served Chuluota	Territory Served	
Chuluota 22.3	Communities Served	. 22.1
Chuluota 22.3	Description of Territory Served	
Harmony Homes22.7	·	22.3
	Harmony Homes	22.7

INDEX OF TERRITORY SERVED (Cont.)

	Sheet Number
Volusia County	
Territory Served	24.0
Communities Served	24.1
Description of Territory Served	
Jungle Den	24.6
Tomoka	24.15
Washington County	
Territory Served	25.0
Communities Served	25.1
Description of Territory Served	
Sunny Hills	25.2

SUMMARY OF TERRITORY SERVED

Plant	County	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Number</u>	Issued	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Beecher's Point	Putnam	076-W	1293	09/07/93	930443-WS	Additional Territory
Beecher's Point	Putnam	076-W	20469	12/20/88	880292-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Carlton Village	Lake	106-W	8075	12/02/77	770578-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Chuluota	Seminole	279-W	PSC-00-0734-FOF-WS	04/14/00	980657-WS	Territory Amentment
Chuluota	Seminole	279-W	PSC-95-0414-FOF-WS	03/27/95	930130-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	Seminole	279-W	16162	05/28/86	860585-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	Seminole	279-W	9988	05/05/81	780278-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Terr. Amend.

Effective Date: By:

Plant	County	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing	
<u>Name</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>lssued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>	
E Lake Harris Estates	Lake	106-W	8144	01/25/78	770579-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.	
Fern Terrace	Lake	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory	
Fern Terrace	Lake	106-W	5595	12/07/72	C-72505-W	Original Certificate	
Friendly Center	Not required	Not required at time of acquisition.					

Effective Date:

Plant	County	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Grand Terrace	Lake	106-W	24230	03/12/91	900702-WU	Additional Territory
Grand Terrace	Lake	106-W	23656	10/23/90	891320-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Harmony Homes	Seminole	279-W	7588	01/17/77	750760-W	Original Certificate
Hermits Cove	Putnam	076-W	13519	07/17/84	840023-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Hobby Hills	Lake	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Hobby Hills	Lake	106-W	8076	12/02/77	770577-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Holiday Haven	Lake	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Holiday Haven	Lake	106-W	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Lake	106-W	1306	09/08/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Lake	106-W	21636	07/31/89	890348-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Interlachen Lake Est.	Putnam	076-W	1293	09/07/93	930443-WS	Additional Territory
Interlachen Lake Est.	Putnam	076-W	14059	02/05/85	840359-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Jungle Den	Volusia	238-W	1449	10/04/93	930153-WS	Additional Territory
Jungle Den	Volusia	238-W	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Kingswood	Brevard	002-W	19505	06/16/88	880206-WU	Transfer

Effective Date:

Plant	County	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	Highlands	422-W	22916	05/09/90	891250-WS	Transfer
Morningview	Lake	106-W	8299	05/05/78	780057-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Oakwood	Brevard	002-W	PSC-94-1011-FOF-WU	08/22/94	930737-WU	Additional Territory
Oakwood	Brevard	002-W	19505	06/16/88	880206-WU	Transfer
Palm Port	Putnam	076-W	76-W 9845-A		930443-WS	Additional Territory
Palm Port	Putnam	076-W			800368-WS(MC)	Correction
Palm Port	Putnam	076-W			800368-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palm Terrace	Pasco	209-W	21146	04/28/89	890202-WS	Additional Territory
Palm Terrace	Pasco	209-W	20140	10/10/88	880472-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palms Mobile Home Park	Not require	d at time o	f acquisition.			
Park Manor	Putnam	076-W	13844	11/09/84	840395-WU	Additional Territory
Picciola Island	Lake	106-W	PSC-93-1150-FOF-WU	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Picciola Island	Lake	106-W	9988	05/05/81	780278-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'i. Terr.

Effective Date:

By:

Plant <u>Name</u>	County <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Piney Woods Piney Woods	Lake Lake	106-W 106-W	1150 5595	08/09/93 12/07/72	930129-WU C-72505-W	Additional Territory Original Certificate
Pomona Park	Putnam	076-W	9907	03/31/81	800638-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Quail Ridge	Lake	106-W	23505	09/18/90	900556-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
River Grove	Putnam	076-W	9389	05/23/80	791040-W	Transfer
Saratoga Harbour	Putnam	076-W	1293	09/07/93	930443-WS	Additional Territory
Saratoga Harbour	Putnam	076-W	13519	07/17/84	840023-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Silver Lake Estates	Lake	106-W	PSC-03-1235-FOF-WU	11/03/03	021137-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Estates	Lake	106-W	PSC-02-1427-FOF-WU	10/18/02	990054-WU	Add, Delete Terr.
Silver Lake Estates	Lake	106-W	0754-A	06/07/93	921044-WU	Correction
Silver Lake Estates	Lake	106-W	0754	05/18/93	921044-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Estates	Lake	106-W	23459	09/11/90	900227-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Estates	Lake	106-W	20647	01/24/89	881011-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	076-W	23397	08/23/90	891187-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Skycrest	Lake	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Skycrest	Lake	106-W	5595	12/07/72	C-72505-W	Original Certificate

Effective Date:

Plant <u>Name</u>	County <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
St. Johns Highlands	Putnam	076-W	14059	02/05/85	840359-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Stone Mountain	Lake	106-W	15295	10/25/85	850695-WU	Additional Territory
Sunny Hills Sunny Hills Utilities Sunny Hills Utilities	Washington Washington Washington	501-W 501-W 501-W	25575 22307 18902	01/07/92 12/12/89 02/22/88	910662-WS 881501-WS 870984-WS	Corp. Reorg. Trnsfr. Org. Control Original Certificate

Plant	County	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	Type
Tangerine	Orange	084-W	PSC-00-1515-PAA-WU	08/21/00	000333-WU	Transfer
Tangerine	Orange	096-W	9568	09/26/80	800048-W (EX)	Extension of Cert.
Tangerine	Orange	096-W	5446	06/08/72	71559-W	Original Certificate
Tomoka	Volusia	238-W	PSC-00-1659-PAA-WU	09/18/00	000334-WU	Transfer
Tomoka	Volusìa	081-W	5397	05/02/72	71583-W	Original Certificate
Valencia Terrace	Lake	106-W	0268	02/28/95	940091-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village	Lake	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Venetian Village	Lake	106-W	10109-A	07/31/81	800636-WS(MC)	Correctn; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village	Lake	106-W	10109	06/29/81	800636-WS(TC)	Transfer
Welaka	Putnam	076-W	13519	07/17/84	840023-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Western Shores	Lake	106-W	0754-A	06/07/93	921044-WU	Correction
Western Shores	Lake	106-W	0754	05/18/93	921044-WU	Additional Territory
Western Shores	Lake	106-W	9688	12/10/80	791043-W(TC)	Supplement Order
Western Shores	Lake	106-W	9483	08/05/80	791043-W	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Wootens Wootens	Putnam Putnam	076-W 076-W	1293 13519	09/07/93 07/17/84	930443-WS 840023-WU	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	209-W	18243	10/05/87	870572-WS	Transfer

Effective Date: By:

SUMMARY OF COMMUNITIES SERVED

Plant <u>Name</u>	County <u>Name</u>	Development <u>Name</u>
Beecher's Point	Putnam	Riverbend
Carlton Village	Lake	Carlton Village
Chuluota	Seminole	Chuluota
East Lake Harris Estates	Lake	East Lake Harris Estates
Fern Terrace	Lake	Fern Terrace
Friendly Center	Lake	Friendly Center
Grand Terrace	Lake	Grand Terrace
Harmony Homes	Seminole	Harmony Homes
Hermits Cove	Putnam	Hermits Cove
Hobby Hills	Lake	Hobby Hills
Holiday Haven	Lake	Holiday Haven
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Lake	Imperial Mobile Terrace
Interlachen Lake Estates	Putnam	Interlachen Lake Estates
Jungle Den	Volusia	Jungle Den
Kingswood	Brevard	Kingswood
Leisure Lakes	Highlands	Covered Bridge
Morningview	Lake	Morningview
Oakwood	Brevard	Oakwood
Palm Port	Putnam	Palm Port
Palm Terrace Palm Terrace Palm Terrace Palm Terrace	Pasco Pasco Pasco Pasco	Executive Woods Palm Terrace Estate Palm Terrace Gardens Port Richey

Effective Date:	Ву:

SUMMARY OF COMMUNITIES SERVED (Cont.)

Plant <u>Name</u>	County <u>Name</u>	Development <u>Name</u>
Palms Mobile Home Park	Lake	Palms Mobile Home Park
Park Manor	Putnam	Park Manor
Picciola Island	Lake	Picciola Island
Piney Woods Piney Woods	Lake Lake	Piney Woods Spring Lake Manor
Pomona Park	Putnam	Pomona Park
Quail Ridge	Lake	Quail Ridge
River Grove	Putnam	River Grove
Saratoga Harbour	Putnam	Saratoga Harbour
Silver Lake Estates Silver Lake Estates	Lake Lake	Scottish Highland Silver Lake Estates
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	Silver Lake Oaks
Skycrest	Lake	Skycrest
St. Johns Highlands	Putnam	St. Johns Highlands
Stone Mountain	Lake	Stone Mountain
Sunny Hills	Washington	Sunny Hills
Tangerine	Orange	Tangerine
Tomoka Tomoka Tomoka	Volusia Volusia Volusia	Tanglewood Forest Tomoka View Twin River Estates
Valencia Terrace	Lake	Valencia Terrace
Venetian Village	Lake	Venetian Village
Welaka	Putnam	Welaka Mobile Home Park
Western Shores	Lake	Western Shores
Wootens	Putnam	Wootens
Zephyr Shores Zephyr Shores	Pasco Pasco	American Condominium Park Zephyr Shores

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Kingswood	002-W	19505	06/16/88	880206-WU	Transfer
Oakwood	002-W	1011	08/22/94	930737-WU	Additional Territory
Oakwood	002-W	19505	06/16/88	880206-WU	Transfer

Effective Date:

Ву:

Communities Served

Plant Name Development

<u>Name</u>

Kingswood

Kingswood

Oakwood

Oakwood

Effective Date:

By:

Description Of Territory Served

KINGSWOOD

Township 21 South, Range 34 East, Brevard County, Florida.

Section 14

The East $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 14, less the North 226.5 feet.

Effective Date:

By:

Description Of Territory Served

OAKWOOD

Township 21 South, Range 35 East, Brevard County, Florida.

Section 7

The North ½ of the Northeast ¼ of the Northeast ¼.

Section 8

The Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$; plus a portion of the North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 8 which is more particularly described as follows:

Begin at the Northwest corner of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 8, thence run Easterly along the North boundary of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ a distance of 660.76 feet, thence run South 0° 01' 20" East a distance of 249.47 feet, thence run South 1° 20' 14" East a distance of 411.33 feet, thence run South 88° 41' 01" West a distance of 944.61 feet, thence run North 0° 01' 28" East a distance of 326.61 feet, thence run North 89° 44' 56" East a distance of 263.63 feet, thence run North 0° 28' 57" East a distance of 92.25 feet, thence run North 0° 01' 20" East a distance of 237.58 feet to the Point of Beginning.

	<u>_</u>	
Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

HIGHLANDS COUNTY

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	422-W	22916	05/09/90	891250-WS	Transfer

Effective Date:

Ву:

۲	1	IG	Н	LA	N	ח	S	C	റ	u	N	JΤ	Υ
					ы л	_	v	•	~	u	ч в		

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development Name

Leisure Lakes

Covered Bridge

Effective Date: By:

HIGHLANDS COUNTY

Description Of Territory Served

LEISURE LAKES

Township 36 South, Range 29 East, Highlands County, Florida.

Section 15

Beginning at the Northwest corner of said Section 15, thence run North 87 degrees 55 minutes 51 seconds East along the North line of said Section 15 a distance of 650 feet, thence South 00 degrees 06 minutes 24 seconds West along the East line of the West ½ of said section a distance of 3,500 feet, thence run North 89 degrees 38 minutes 45 seconds West a distance of 700 feet, more or less, to a point on the West section line of said Section 15, thence run 3,500 feet, more or less, North along said West section line to the Point of Beginning.

Section 16

Beginning at the Northeast corner of said Section 16, then run 2,050 feet, more or less, South along the Eastern section line of said Section 16, to the intersection of said boundary with the Eastern edge of Jack Creek as it now runs, thence run North following the meanderings of said Jack Creek a distance of a distance of 2,400 feet, more or less, to the intersection with the North Section line of said Section 16, thence following said Section 16, thence following said North Section line, run East a distance of 875 feet, more or less, to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Carlton Village	106-W	8075	12/02/77	770578-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
East Lake Harris Estates	106-W	8144	01/25/78	770579-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Fern Terrace	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Fern Terrace	106-W	5595	12/07/72	C-72505-W	Original Certificate
Friendly Center	Not requir	red at time of acquisition.			
Grand Terrace	106-W	24230	03/12/91	900702-WU	Additional Territory
Grand Terrace	106-W	23656	10/23/90	891320-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Hobby Hills	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Hobby Hills	106-W	8076	12/02/77	770577-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Holiday Haven	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Holiday Haven	106-W	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Imperial Mobile Terrace	106-W	1306	09/08/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Imperial Mobile Terrace	106-W	21636	07/31/89	890348-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Morningview	106-W	8299	05/05/78	780057-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palms Mobile Home Park	Not requir	ed at time of acquisition.			
Picciola Island	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Picciola Island	106-W	9988	05/05/81	780278-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Piney Woods	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Piney Woods	106-W	5595	12/07/72	C-72505-W	Original Certificate
Quail Ridge	106-W	23505	09/18/90	900556-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Silver Lake Estates	106-W	PSC-03-1235-FOF-WU	11/03/03	021137-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Estates	106-W	PSC-02-1427-FOF-WU	10/18/02	990054-WU	Add, Delete Terr.
Silver Lake Estates	106-W	0754-A	06/07/93	921044-WU	Correction
Silver Lake Estates	106-W	0754	05/18/93	921044-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Estates	106-W	23459	09/11/90	900227-WU	Additional Territory
Silver Lake Estates	106-W	20647	01/24/89	881011-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

Territory Served (Cont.)

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Skycrest	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Skycrest	106-W	5595	12/07/72	C-72505-W	Original Certificate
Stone Mountain	106-W	15295	10/25/85	850695-WU	Additional Territory
Valencia Terrace	106-W	0268	02/28/95	940091-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village	106-W	1150	08/09/93	930129-WU	Additional Territory
Venetian Village	106-W	10109-A	07/31/81	800636-WS(MC)	Correctn; Add'l. Terr.
Venetian Village	106-W	10109	06/29/81	800636-WS(TC)	Transfer
Western Shores	106-W	PSC-02-1427-FOF-WU	10/18/02	990054-WU	Add, Delete Terr.
Western Shores	106-W	0754-A	06/07/93	921044-WU	Correction
Western Shores	106-W	0754	05/18/93	921044-WU	Additional Territory
Western Shores	106-W	9688	12/10/80	791043-W(TC)	Supplement Order
Western Shores	106-W	9483	08/05/80	791043-W	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

	Communities Served	
Plant <u>Name</u>	Development <u>Name</u>	
Carlton Village	Carlton Village	
East Lake Harris Estates	East Lake Harris Estates	
Fern Terrace	Fern Terrace	
Friendly Center	Friendly Center	
Grand Terrace	Grand Terrace	
Hobby Hills	Hobby Hills	
Holiday Haven	Holiday Haven	
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Imperial Mobile Terrace	
Morningview	Morningview	
Palms Mobile Home Park	Palms Mobile Home Park	
Picciola Island	Picciola Island	
Piney Woods Piney Woods	Piney Woods Spring Lake Manor	
Quail Ridge	Quail Ridge	
Silver Lake Estates Silver Lake Estates Silver Lake Estates	Scottish Highland Silver Lake Crest Silver Lake Estates	
Skycrest	Skycrest	
Stone Mountain	Stone Mountain	
Valencia Terrace	Valencia Terrace	
Venetian Village	Venetian Village	
Western Shores	Western Shores	

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy I Page Vice President and	

Description Of Territory Served

CARLTON VILLAGE

Township 18, South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 11

The Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ and the West $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 11.

Section 14

The Northwest ¼ of the Northwest ¼ and the West ¼ of the Northwest ¼ of said Section 14.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

EAST LAKE HARRIS ESTATES

Township 20 South, Range 26 East, Lake County, Florida.

Sections 20 and 29

Commence at the SW corner of the SE ½ of said Section 20; thence run West along said Section line 340 feet for a Point of Beginning; thence Southerly 260 feet; thence Westerly 300 feet; thence Southerly 390 feet; thence Westerly 860 feet; thence Northerly 950 feet; thence Easterly 750 feet; thence Northerly 600 feet; thence Easterly 230 feet; thence Northerly 100 feet; thence Easterly 500 feet; thence N 50° 49' East 480 feet; thence Easterly 910 feet to the West right-of-way line of State Road No. 561 as it is now established; thence Southerly along said right-of-way line 600 feet; thence Westerly along the N orth right-of-way line of W oodland D rive 1880 feet; thence Southerly along the West right-of-way of said Woodland Drive 720 feet; thence Easterly 250 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Section 20

The North 150 feet of the Southeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼, West of State Road Number 561 as it is now established.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy I Pane Vice President and

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

FERN TERRACE

Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 19

That portion of Section 19 lying South of the centerline of Old Tavares Road and East of U.S. Highway No. 441.

Section 20

That portion of the West $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 20 lying South of the centerline of Old Tavares Road.

Section 29

The Northwest 1/4 of the Northwest 1/4 of the Northwest 1/4 of Section 29.

Section 30

The North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$, less the North 15 feet thereof, of Section 30. Also, the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 30.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Description Of Territory Served

FRIENDLY CENTER

Township 20 South, Range 26 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 30 Part of Section 30.

Effective Date:

Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

GRAND TERRACE

Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 32

The West ½ of the NE ¼ of the SW ¼ of said Section 32, further described as:

Begin at the SW corner of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 32, and run thence North 01° 13' 35" West along the West line of the said NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ a distance of 1316.32 feet to a point on the North line of the West $\frac{1}{2}$ of the said NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 32; thence North 89° 32' 31" East along said North line of the West $\frac{1}{2}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 32 a distance of 663.73 feet to a point on the East line of the said West $\frac{1}{2}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 32 a distance of 1318.54 feet to a point on the South line of the aforesaid NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 32; thence South 89° 44' 11" West along the said South line of the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 32, a distance of 661.30 feet to the Point of Beginning and Point of Terminus.

Also

The following described lands located in portions of Section 32.

The East $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$; and the West 396 feet of the South $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 32, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, in Lake County, Florida.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

HOBBY HILLS

Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

In Section 28

That part of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ and that part of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 28 lying East of U.S. Highway 441-27, less the North 30 feet of the above tracts for a road.

In Section 27

The North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 27, and the South $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 27.

Effective Date:	Bv:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_
	Treasurer	

Description Of Territory Served

HOLIDAY HAVEN

Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Lake County, Florida.

Sections 30 and 37

Commencing at the Northwest corner of Section 30, run South along the West line of said Section 30 and a Southerly projection thereof to the North right-of-way line of State Road No. 40; thence run Easterly along said right-of-way line parallel with and 50 feet North of the South line of the North 1/2 of Section 37, Township 15 South, Range 28 East; a distance of 2,300 feet; thence run North 200 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence run North 700 feet more or less to the South right-of-way line of Pearl Street; thence East along said right-of-way line 1,900 feet; thence run North 50 feet to the North right-of-way line of Pearl Street; thence run Easterly along said right-of-way line 340 feet; thence run North 130 feet to the South line of an existing canal; thence run Westerly along said canal line 340 feet; thence run North 1,050 feet; thence run West 1,870 feet; thence South 790 feet to the North right-of-way line of Trespass Street; thence West along said right-of-way line 710 feet; thence run North 700 feet to the North Line of Section 37, Township 15 South, Range 28 East; thence run North 79° 30' 33" West 200 feet; thence run South 530 feet; thence run West 250 feet; thence South 200 feet to aforesaid North right-of-way line of Tresspass Street; thence run West 202 feet; thence South 720 feet; thence East 330 feet; thence South 410 feet; thence East 1,000 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_

Description Of Territory Served

IMPERIAL MOBILE TERRACE

Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 25

Begin at the Northeast corner of Government Lot 7 in Section 25, thence run South 0°1' East 660.71 feet; thence South 89°50'10" West 661.31 feet; thence North 7°53'40" West 24.01 feet; thence North 61°28'20" West 308.02 feet; thence South 80°31'30" West 360.43 feet; thence North 84°29'10" West 340.52 feet; thence South 67°53'50" West 505.97 feet: thence South 37°31'10" West 777.16 feet: thence South 89°58'10" West 450.74 feet; thence North 0°1' West 1,323.23 feet; thence North 89°58' East 3,045.18 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning. Together with, commence at the Northeast corner of Section 25, Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida; thence run South a distance of 1,197.2 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence continue South a distance of 125.0 feet to the Southeast corner of Government Lot 1; thence run North 89°59'00" West a distance of 1,202,47 feet; thence run North a distance of 50.0 feet to the Southwest corner of Lot 1, Tropical Shores Manor, Plat Book 13 page 19; thence run Northeasterly along the high water line of Tropical Canal a distance of 300 feet more or less to the Northeast corner of Lot 3 of said Tropical Shores Manor; thence run South 32°29'00" East along the Easterly line of said Lot 3 and its prolongation a distance of 201.00 feet more or less to a point on the Easterly right-of-way line of Tropical Shore Drive: thence run North 57°31'00" East along said right-of-way a distance of 85.28 feet to the point of intersection of said Easterly right-of-way line and the Southerly right-of-way line of Indiana Avenue; thence South 89°59'00" East along said Southerly right-of-way line a distance of 366.15 feet; thence North a distance of 175.90 feet to the Northwest corner of Lot 55 of said Tropical Shores Manor; thence South 77° 50'41" East a distance of 76.72 feet to the Northeast corner of said Lot 55; thence South a distance of 170 feet to a point on said Southerly right-of-way line of Indiana Avenue; thence South 89°59'00" East along said right-of-way line and its prolongation a distance of 245 feet to a point on the Easterly right-of-way line of Blanton Lane; thence North along said Easterly right-of-way line a distance of 15 feet to the Northwest corner of Lot 37 of said Tropical Shores Manor; thence South 89°59'00" East a distance of 125.00 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	By:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

MORNINGVIEW

Township 20 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 2

Commence at the West ½ corner of said Section 2; thence run South along the West line of said Section 2, a distance of 220 feet; thence South 88° 22' East 700 feet; thence North 1.22 feet to the Point of Beginning, said Point of Beginning located 25 feet North of the centerline of English Road; thence North 620 feet; thence East 100 feet; thence North 350 feet; thence South 89° 22' East 340 feet; thence North 237 feet; thence South 89° 22' East 685 feet, more or less to the West shoreline of Lake Harris and a point thereby designated as Point A; return to the Point of Beginning and run South 88° 22' East 400 feet; thence North 400 feet; thence South 89° 00' 30" East 1,129 feet to the West shoreline of Lake Harris; thence Northwesterly 950 feet more or less along said shoreline to Point A.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy I Pane Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

PALMS MOBILE HOME PARK

Township 20 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 36 Part of Section 36.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

PICCIOLA ISLAND

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 11

That portion of the South $\frac{3}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 11 that is lying easterly of the shoreline of Lake Griffin.

Section 12

That portion of the South ¾ of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 12 that is lying westerly of the shoreline of Lake Griffin.

Section 13

That portion of said Section 13 which is lying Easterly, Northerly and Westerly of the shoreline of Lake Griffin.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	1/-41 Dans - \// a - Dans - \/ all 4 al

Description Of Territory Served

PINEY WOODS

Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida

Section 32

The East 2,050 feet of the Southeast ¼ of Section 32, LESS the North 450 feet thereof.

Section 33

The West ½ of the Southwest ¼ of Section 33.

Effective Date:	Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

QUAIL RIDGE

Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida.

Sections 24 and 25 Parcel 2

The Northeast ¼ of the Northwest ¼ of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida, lying Southerly and Westerly of C-452, together with that part of Government Lot 7, in Section 24, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, further described as:

For a point of reference, begin at the Southwest corner of said Section 24, thence run N 89° 43'19" E along the South line of Government Lot 8, 1328.53 feet to the Southwest corner of above said Government Lot 7, thence continue N 89° 43'19" E along the South Line of Government Lot 7, 33.00 feet to the Point of Beginning: thence departing said South line of Government Lot 7, run N 00° 17'48" W parallel with the West line of said Government Lot 7, 482.94 feet thence run N 89° 43'19" E parallel with the above said South Line of Government Lot 7, 483.72 feet to the Southwesterly right-of-way line of C-452, thence S 47° 50'03" E along said Southwesterly right-of-way line 715.61 feet to the above said South line of Government Lot 7, thence run S 89° 43'19" W along said South line 1011.64 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Containing 47.14 acres, more or less.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Katny L. Pape, vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

SILVER LAKE ESTATES

Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 10

The Southeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of said Section 10 per Order 23459.

Also

The East 400 feet of the Southwest 1/4 of the Southeast 1/4 of said Section 10.

And

The West 400 feet of the South 800 feet of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 10.

And

The East 400 feet of the South 800 feet of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 10.

Section 11

The South ½ of the Northeast ¼ of said Section 11.

Also

The North ½ of the Southeast ¼ of said Section 11.

Also

The East ½ of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 11.

Also

The Southwest 1/4 of the Southwest 1/4 of said Section 11.

Also

The West 350 feet of the Southwest 1/4 of the Southeast 1/4 of said Section 11.

Section 14

The West ½ of the Northwest ¼ of said Section 14.

Also

The Northwest 1/4 of the Southwest 1/4 of said section 14.

Effective Date	:€	
----------------	----	--

Description Of Territory Served

SILVER LAKE ESTATES (Cont.)

Section 15

The North 700 feet of the East 2,000 feet of the Northeast 1/4 of said Section 15.

Also

The Northeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of said Section 15.

Also

The North 350 feet of the East 700 feet of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 15.

Also

That portion of the Northeast 1/4 of Section 15 being more particularly described as follows:

Commence at the Southwest corner of the Northeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of Section 15; thence proceed N 00°15′54" W along the West line of the Northeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of said Section a distance of 1,326.60 feet, more or less, to the Point of Beginning; thence proceed S 88°20′47" W a distance of 136.37 feet; thence proceed N 02°58′24" E a distance of 147.72 feet; thence proceed N 03°13′17" W a distance of 146.80 feet; thence proceed N 84°05′13" E a distance of 431.95 feet; thence proceed S 01°37′20" W a distance of 166.95 feet; thence proceed N 89°53′46" E a distance of 100.99 feet; thence proceed S 00°06′14" E a distance of 196.80 feet to a point on the existing service boundary, which is also the South line of the Northeast ¼ of said Section; thence proceed S 89°49′16" W along said service boundary a distance of 390.23 feet, returning to the Point of Beginning.

SILVER LAKE CREST

Sections 10 and 15

Commence at the Southeast corner of the Southwest ¼ of the Southeast ¼ of Section 10, Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida, and proceed S 89°40′51″ W a distance of 400.00 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence proceed S 89°57′03″ W a distance of 304.29 feet; thence proceed S 00°19′46″ W a distance of 274.67 feet; thence proceed S 36°34′29″ W a distance of 65.54 feet; thence proceed N 45°50′35″ W a distance of 9.80 feet; thence proceed N 65°55′01″ W a distance of 649.91 feet; thence proceed N 00°02′52″ E a distance of 64.30 feet; thence proceed N 00°00′52″ E a distance of 659.90 feet; thence proceed N 89°52′37″ E a distance of 460.66 feet; thence proceed N 11°18′03″ E a distance of 407.81 feet; thence proceed N 89°49′43″ E a distance of 131.67 feet; thence proceed N 00°35′06″ E a distance of 258.97 feet; thence proceed N 88°45′27″ E a distance of 296.19 feet; thence proceed S 01°07′11″ W a distance of 1,325.13 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

SKYCREST

Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 27

The West 813 feet of the Southwest 1/4 of the Southwest 1/4 of Section 27.

Section 33

That portion of the North 483 feet of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 33, lying east of State Road No. 25; together with that portion of the North 196 feet of the South 226 feet of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 33, lying East of State Road No. 25. Together with that portion of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 33, lying East of State Road No. 25; LESS the Northerly 30 feet.

Section 34

The West 1/8 of the Northwest 1/4 of Section 34. Together with the Westerly 704 feet of the North 1/8 of the Southwest 1/4 of Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

Description Of Territory Served

STONE MOUNTAIN

Township 20 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 18

The Northeast ¼ of the Northeast ¼ of said Section 18.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

VALENCIA TERRACE

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 10

Commence at the Northeast corner of the Northwest 1/4 of the Southeast 1/4 of Section 10. Township 19 South, Range 24 East, run South 89°58'40" West along the North line of the Northwest ¼ of the Southeast ¼ for 375.0 feet, run thence South 0°29'10" West for 63.12 feet to the Point of Beginning, said Point of Beginning is on the South Right-of-Way of a County Road (Fruitland Park-Picciola Road) located on a curve concave to the South and having a radius of 1125.92 feet, run thence Westerly along the arc of said curve through a central angle of 4°29'09" for 88.15 feet to the end of said curve, run thence South 69°33'40" West along said Southerly Right-of-Way line of County Road for 391.40 feet to the beginning of a curve concave to the Northerly and having a radius of 1929.86 feet, run thence Westerly along the arc of said curve through a central angle of 39°28'30" for 1329.61 feet to the end of said curve, run thence North 70°57'50" West for 138.70 feet to a point on the Southerly Right-of-Way of said County Road that is 520 feet Easterly from the Easterly Right-of-Way line of U.S. Highways No. 27 and 441 when measured at right angles thereto, run thence South 24°00'40" East parallel to said Easterly Right-of-Way of said U.S. Highways No. 27 and 441 for 1584.79 feet; thence South 89°53'40" East for 273.64 feet. thence North 89°58'30" East for 375.0 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 806.95 feet. thence North 89°58'40" East for 909.32 feet to the Westerly Right-of-Way of Picciola Road, thence North 0°27'30" East along the Westerly Right-of Way of said Picciola Road for 40.0 feet, thence South 89°58'40" West for 156.35 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 320.0 feet, thence North 89°58'40" East for 155.61 feet to said Westerly Right-of-Way of Picciola Road, run thence North 0°27'30" East along said Right-of-Way for 82.80 feet, thence South 89°58'49" West for 155.57 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 176.0 feet, thence South 89°58'40" West for 175.0 feet, thence North 0°29'10" East for 156.88 feet to the Point of Beginning. All of the above property lying in Section 10, Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida. Said property being also known as Valencia Terrace, a subdivision.

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 10

From the Southeast corner of the Northwest ½ of said section, proceed South along the Eastern boundary line of the Southwest ¼ an approximate distance of 1630± feet. Then, proceed West an approximate distance of 345 feet to the Point of Beginning. From this Point of Beginning proceed North 24°00'40" West approximately 1560 feet; then, proceed North 70°57'50" West 354.3 feet to the beginning of a curve concave Southerly and having a radius of 1125.92 feet Westerly along said curve through a central angle of 04°02'40" an arc distance of 79.48 feet. Proceed Westerly along arc of said curve through a central angle of 12°12'47" an arc distance of 240 feet to the Eastern Right-of-Way line of Highway No. 27 and 441. Proceed South 24°00'40" East approximately 1650± feet; then, proceed South

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

89°53'40" East 783.37 feet to Point of Beginnin	24°00°2 ng.	40" East 110 feet; then, proceed South
•		
Effective Date:	Ву:	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

VALENCIA TERRACE (Cont.)

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 10

The South 880 feet of the Northeast ½ of the Southeast ¼ of said Section 10, LESS the South 75 feet of the East 160.27 feet thereof.

AND

The North 50 feet of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 10, LESS the East 160.27 feet thereof.

Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Lake County, Florida:

Section 11

That part of the South 880 feet of the North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the fractional Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 11, LESS that part of the South 75 feet thereof lying South and West of a canal.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

VENETIAN VILLAGE

Township 20 South, Range 26 East, Lake County, Florida.

Sections 10, 11, 14, 15

Beginning at the Northeast corner of Section 15, Township 20 South, Range 26 East, Lake county, Florida, said corner also being common to Sections 10, 11 and 14 of Township 20 South, Range 26 East, run thence North 89°50'15" West along the North line of said Section 15 (said course being the basis of bearing of this description) 313.80 feet to the centerline of an existing canal and Point "C"; thence run along said centerline through the following courses; thence North 41°15'10" East 261.56 feet; thence North 46°26'15" East 296.12 feet; thence North 49°11'45" East 297.18 feet; thence North 55°50'40" East 280.31 feet; thence North 74°35'50" East 286.6 feet; thence South 89°25'25" East 290.31 feet; thence South 78°01'45" East 266.52 feet; thence South 05°38'37" West to the Northwest corner of Lot 1, Venetian Village, Third Addition, as recorded in Plat Book 18, Pages 56 and 57 of the Public Records of Lake County, Florida; thence run along the boundary of said plat the following courses and distances: Thence South 89°36'05" East 386.80 feet; thence North 19°50'35" East 201.29 feet; thence North 10°13'45" West 125.00 feet; thence leaving said plat line run North 10°22'44" West 470.78 feet; thence run North 15°21'20" West along aforesaid plat line 189.67 feet to Point "A" thence due East 386 feet to Point "B"; thence continue due East 114.00 feet; then North 41°30'00" East, a distance of 964.00 feet; then North 31°20'00" East, a distance of 571.00 feet; then North 05°45'00" East, a distance of 435.00 feet; then North 34°23'04" West, a distance of 637.94 feet; then North 17°44'54" West, a distance of 606.00 feet; then North 06°30'00" East, a distance of 596,77 feet; then North 89°36'43" West, 238.19 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 50 feet and concave to the South; then along the arc of said curve, a distance of 107.37 feet to a point of tangency; then North 89°36'43" West, a distance of 180.96 feet; then South 00°23'17" West, a distance of 817.33 feet; then South 20°00'00" East, a distance of 675.00 feet; then South 32°00'00" East, a distance of 300.00 feet; then South 01°31'13" East, a distance of 265.31 feet; then North 84°15'57" West, a distance of 85.79 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.00 feet and concave to the Southeast; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 201.80 feet to a point of tangency; then South 32°33'13" West, a distance of 459.14 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 117.00 feet and concave to the Northwest; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 146.28 feet to a point of tangency; then North 75°48'39" West, a distance of 173.45 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.00 feet and concave to the South; then along the arc of said curve, a distance of 72.48 feet; then South 81°29'41" West, and a distance of 216.19 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.00 feet and concave to the Southeast; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 96.63 feet to a point of tangency; then South 51°04'28" West, a distance of 266.43 feet to a point of curve, said curve with a radius of 183.00 feet and concave to the Southeast; then along the arc of said curve a distance of 146.22 feet, to a point of tangency; thence South 48°46'23" West 662.70 feet; thence South 89°22'00" East 970.64 feet to a point on the West

Eff.	-41.	~ D	ate:
CITE	CLIV	e D	ale.

Description Of Territory Served

VENETIAN VILLAGE (Cont.)

right-of-way line of Tammi Drive; said point being on a curve concave Southwesterly having a radius of 117.00 feet; thence from a tangent bearing of South 54°17'40" East run Southeasterly along the arc of said curve and said right-of-way line 79.51 feet through a central angle of 38°56'20" to the point of tangency; thence run South 15°21'20" East 86.43 feet to Point A"; thence returning to Point "B" run along the centerline of an existing canal; thence run South 21°51'00" West 200 feet; thence South 24°09'00" East 411.42 feet; thence South 33°36'00" East 370.00 feet; thence South 10°06'00" East 273 feet; thence South 21°36'00" East 260.00 feet; thence South 48°24"00" West 1150 feet; thence North 86°36'00" West 115 feet; thence North 54°36'00" West 120.00 feet; thence North 05°36'00" East 640.00 feet; thence North 22°36'00" West 144.80 feet; thence South 05°38'37" West to the South line of an existing canal as shown on the plat of First Addition to Venetian Village as recorded in Plat Book 14, Page 29, of the Public Records of Lake County, Florida; thence run along said canal and plat line the following courses and distances:

Thence North 11°13'50" West along the South boundary of a canal 284.56 feet; thence North 58°57'09" West, along said canal 184.2 feet; thence South 84°19'59" West along said canal 229.68 feet; thence South 56°24'23" West along said canal 319.43 feet; thence South 46°25'47" West along said canal, 611.82 feet; thence South 26°20'34" West, along said canal 212.72 feet; thence South 07°39'32" West along said canal, 258.41 feet to the East line of aforementioned Section 15; thence run Southerly along said East line to the North line of the South 458 feet of the Northwest 1/4 of Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 26 East; thence run Easterly along said North line to the West edge of the Apopka Canal; thence meander Southerly along said canal edge to the North right-of-way line of State Road No. 448; thence run Westerly along said right-of-way line to the West line of the East 1,050 feet of the Northeast 1/4 of said Section 15; thence run Northerly along said West line to the aforementioned North line of said Section 15; thence run South 89°50'15" East along said North line to Point "C" and the closure of this description.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Description Of Territory Served

WESTERN SHORES

Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 1

That portion of the West ½ of Section 1 lying South and West of Haines Creek.

Section 12

That portion of the South ½ of the North ½ of said Section 12 that is located Southerly of Haines Creek.

And

The North ½ of the South ½ of said Section 12.

And

The North 200 feet of the South ½ of the South ½ of said Section 12.

Less and except:

That portion of the Northwest 1/4 of Section 12 being more particularly described as follows:

Commence at the Northwest corner of said Section, thence proceed S $0.0^{\circ}44'20''$ W a distance of 1,332.18 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence proceed S $89^{\circ}30'48''$ E a distance of 241.60 feet; thence meandering along Haines Creek 538.00 feet, more or less; thence proceed S $00^{\circ}00'00''$ W a distance of 490.91 feet; thence proceed N $87^{\circ}10'57''$ W a distance of 649.57 feet; thence proceed N $00^{\circ}43'58''$ E a distance of 546.00 feet, returning to the Point of Beginning.

Township 19 South, Range 26 East, Lake County, Florida.

Section 7

That portion of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 7 that is lying Westerly of the shoreline of Lake Eustis.

Section 18

That portion of the North $\frac{1}{2}$ of said Section 18 that is lying Westerly of the shoreline of Lake Eustis.

Effective Date:	By:	
	_	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

ORANGE COUNTY

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	Issued	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Tangerine	084-W	PSC-00-1515-PAA-WU	08/21/00	000333-WU	Transfer
Tangerine	096-W	9568	09/26/80	800048-W (EX)	Extension of Cert.
Tangerine	096-W	5446	06/08/72	71559-W	Original Certificate

Effective Date:

Ву:

OR	ΔΝ	GF	COL	IN	ITY

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development

<u>Name</u>

Tangerine

Tangerine

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

ORANGE COUNTY

Description Of Territory Served

TANGERINE

Township 20 South, Range 27 East, Orange County, Florida.

Section 4

The South ½ of said Section 4.

Sections 5, 6, 7 and 8

All of said Sections 5, 6, 7 and 8.

Section 9

The West $\frac{1}{2}$ of said Section 9 and the North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 9.

Section 16

The Northwest corner of said Section 16 bordered by State Road 448 and U.S. 441.

Sections 17 and 18

All of said Sections 17 and 18.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy I Dana Vice Breeiden	t and

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Palm Terrace	209-W	21146	04/28/89	890202-WS	Additional Territory
Palm Terrace	209-W	20140	10/10/88	880472-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Zephyr Shores	209-W	18243	10/05/87	870572-WS	Transfer

Communities Served

Plant
NameDevelopment
NamePalm TerraceExecutive Woods
Palm Terrace EstatePalm TerracePalm Terrace EstatePalm TerracePalm Terrace GardensPalm TerracePort RicheyZephyr ShoresAmerican Condominium Park
Zephyr Shores

Effective Date:

By:

Description Of Territory Served

PALM TERRACE

Palm Terrace Gardens

Township 25 South, Range 16 East - Pasco County.

Section 10

All of the Southeast ¼ of said section 10 less and EXCEPT the South 470 feet more or less of the East 440 feet more or less.

Also

Executive Woods

The Northerly ½ of the East 1/3 of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 10.

Palm Terrace Estates

Section 15

The Northerly 1000 feet more or less of the Northwest ¼ of said Section 15 less and EXCEPT the South 500 feet more or less of the West 360 feet more or less.

Effective Date: By:

Description Of Territory Served

ZEPHYR SHORES

Township 26 South, Range 21 East, Pasco County, Florida.

Section 17

That portion of the Northwest ¼ of said Section lying North and West of State Road 54.

Section 18

The South 666 feet of the North 2,346 feet of the East 1,320 feet of said Section 18.

Effective Date:	Bv:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Territory Served

Plant <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Gibsonia Estates	587-W	PSC-97-0376-FOF-WS	04/07/97	960909-WS	Grandfather Cert.
Lake Gibson Estates	587 - W	PSC-97-0376-FOF-WS	04/07/97	960909-WS	Grandfather Cert.
Orange Hill/Sugar Creek	587-W	PSC-97-0376-FOF-WS	04/07/97	960909-WS	Grandfather Cert.

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development

<u>Name</u>

Gibsonia Estates

Gibsonia Estates

Lake Gibson Estates

Lake Gibson Estates

Orange Hill/Sugar Creek

Orange Hill Sugar Creek

Effective Date:

Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

GIBSONIA ESTATES

In portions of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23, portions of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24, portions of the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25 and portions of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26 all in Township 27 South and Range 23 East in Polk County, Florida

Point of Commencement at the Southwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 of Township 27 South and Range 23 East

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	Annotation
POC	South 00°10'29" West	660.01 feet		North along the West line of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24, Township 27 South, Range 23 East in Polk County to the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 and the Southwest corner of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 and the Point of Beginning;
1.	North 00°10'31" East	669.54 feet		North along the West line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to the Northwest corner of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
2.	North 89°26'30" East	1,690± feet		East along the North line of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to the point of intersection with the Western shoreline of Lake Gibson;

	Date:

Description Of Territory Served

GIBSONIA ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
3.	Meandering Southerly	2,711± feet		Meandering Southerly along the Western shoreline of Lake Gibson through the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 and the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25 to a point on a line approximately 1,100' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25;
4.	South 89°24'09" West	1,896± feet		West along a line approximately 1,100' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25 to the point of intersection with the West line of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25 approximately 1,100' South of the Northwest corner of the Northwest quarter of Section 25;
5.	North 00°07'15" West	450.04 feet		North along the West line of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25 to the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of the Northwest quarter of Section 25 and the Southeast corner of the North half of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26;
6.	South 89°48'00" West	1,320.00 feet		West along the South line of the North half of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26 to the Southwest corner of the North half of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26;

Description Of Territory Served

GIBSONIA ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or <u>Central Angle</u>	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
7.	North 00°07'15" West	660.00 feet		North along the West line of the North half of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26 to the Northwest corner of the North half of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26;
8.	North 89°48'00" East	599.99 feet		East along the North line of the North half of the Northeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 26 to a point approximately 600' East of the Northwest corner of the North half of the Northeast quarter of Section 26 and a point approximately 60' West of the Southeast corner of the Southwest quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23;
9.	North 00°10'30" East	660.01 feet		North along a line approximately 60' West of the East line of the Southwest quarter of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23 to a point on the North line of the Southwest quarter of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23;

Description Of Territory Served

GIBSONIA ESTATES (Cont.)

North 89°48'00" East

10.

Call	Bearing or	Distance or		
<u>Number</u>	Central Angle	Arc Length	<u>Radius</u>	<u>Annotation</u>

402.00 feet

East along the North line of the Southwest quarter of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23 and the North line of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23 to the West line of the East 318.88 feet of said Section 23; thence proceed North along said West line a distance of 317.62 feet, more or less, to the South line of the North 347.32 feet of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of said Section 23; thence proceed East along said South line a distance of 318.88 feet, more or less, to the East line of aforesaid Section 23; thence proceed South along said East line a distance of 317.62 feet, more or less, to the Northeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 23 and the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of

Section 24 and the Point of Beginning.

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES

In portions of Section 24 of Township 27 South and Range 23 East and in a portion of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 of Township 27 South and Range 24 East in Polk County, Florida

Point of Commencement at the Northwest corner of Section 24 of Township 27 South and Range 23 East

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	Annotation
POC	North 90°00'00" East	2,225.39 feet		East along the North line of the Northwest quarter of Section 24, Township 27 South, Range 23 East in Polk County to a point approximately 450' West of the Northeast corner of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the Point of Beginning ;
1.	South 90°00'00" East	450.00 feet		East along the North line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24;
2.	South 00°41'05" West	1,328.55 feet		South along the East line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 to the Southeast corner of the North half of the Northwest quarter of Section 24 and the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;
3.	North 89°57'00" East	1,302.48 feet		East along the North line of the Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section and the Northwest corner of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or <u>Central Angle</u>	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
4.	North 89°55'25" East	1,538.00 feet		East along the North line of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24 to the Northeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;
5.	South 00°08'30" East	1,591.13 feet		South along the East line of the Southeast quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 24 and the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to a point approximately 280' South of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 and approximately 280' South of the Northwest corner of the Southwest quarter of Section 19, Township 27 South, Range 24 East;
6.	North 89°03'04" East	1,007.79 feet		East along a line approximately 280' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 to a point 1,007.79' East of the W est line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19;
7.	South 00°03'54" East	530.66 feet		South along a line approximately 1,010' East of the West line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 to a point approximately 811' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19;

Effective Date:

Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or <u>Central Angle</u>	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
8.	South 88°52'47" West	1,010.01 feet		West along a line approximately 811' South of the North line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 to a point on the West line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 19 and the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 approximately 811' South of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of Section 24;
9.	South 00°03'50" East	514.75 feet		South along the East line of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to the Southeast corner of the Northeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 and the Northeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24;
10.	South 00°03'50" East	1,329.70 feet		South along the East line of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to the Southeast corner of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24;
11.	South 89°24'10" West	1,147± feet		West along the South line of the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarter of Section 24 to the point of intersection with the Eastern shoreline Lake Gibson;

Description Of Territory Served

LAKE GIBSON ESTATES (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	Annotation
12.	Meandering Northwesterly	3,691± feet		Meandering Northwesterly along the Eastern shoreline of Lake Gibson through South half of the Southeast quarter and North half of the Southeast quarter of the Southwest quarter and slightly into the Southern part of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 and then along the South line of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to the Southwest corner of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
13.	North 00°40'30" East	644.70 feet		North along the West line of the Northeast quarter of the Southwest quarter and the East line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to the point of intersection with the South line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
14.	South 89°59'35" East	242.52 feet		West along the South line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to a point 242.52' West of the East line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;
15.	North 89°08'51" West	576.46 feet		West along the South line of the North half of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24 to a point 818.96' West of the East line of the Northwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 24;

Effective Date:

Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

ORANGE HILL/SUGAR CREEK

In portions of Section 28 of Township 28 South and Range 25 East in Polk County, Florida

Point of Commencement at the Northwest corner of Section 28 of Township 28 South and Range 25 East

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
POC	South 00°00'00" West	1,160.00 feet		South along the East line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28, Township 28 South, Range 25 East in Polk County to a point approximately 1,160' South of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 and the Point of Beginning ;
1.	South 00°00'00" West	1,000.00 feet		South along the East line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 to a point approximately 2,160' South of the Northeast corner of the Northeast quarter of Section 28:
2.	North 90°00'00" West	2,622.40 feet		West along a line in the Southern half of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 approximately 2,160' South of the North line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 to the point of intersection with the West line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 and the Eastern right of way of Thornhill Road;
3.	Southwesterly	1,149± feet		Southwesterly along the Eastern right of way of Thornhill Road to the point of intersection with the North line of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28;
4.	South 89°43'49" East	1,107.17 feet		East along the North line of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28 to the Northeast corner of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28;

Effective Date:

Ву:

Description Of Territory Served

ORANGE HILL/SUGAR CREEK (Cont.)

Call <u>Number</u>	Bearing or Central Angle	Distance or Arc Length	Radius	<u>Annotation</u>
5.	South 00°00'13" West	2,670.15 feet		South along the East line of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28 to the Southeast corner of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28;
6.	North 89°54'12" West	1,330.46 feet		West along the South line of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28 to the Southwest corner of the East half of the Southwest quarter of Section 28 and the point of intersection with the Western right of way of Thornhill Road;
7.	Northerly and Northeasterly	5,129± feet		Northerly and Northeasterly along the Western right of way of Thornhill Road to the point of intersection with a line in the North half of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 lying parallel and approximately 1,160' South of the North line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28;
8.	North 90°00'00" East	1,982.00 feet		East along a line lying parallel to and approximately 1,160' South of the North line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 to the Intersection with the East line of the Northeast quarter of Section 28 and the Point of Beginning .

Effective Date:

Territory Served

Plant <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Beecher's Point Beecher's Point	076-W 076-W	1293 20469	09/07/93 12/20/88	930443-WS 880292-WS	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Hermits Cove	076-W	13519	07/17/84	840023-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Interlachen Lake Estates Interlachen Lake Estates	076-W 076-W	1293 14059	09/07/93 02/05/85	930443-WS 840359-WS	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Palm Port Palm Port Palm Port	076-W 076-W 076-W	1293 9845-A 9845	09/07/93 04/07/81 03/03/81	930443-WS 800368-WS(TC) 800368-WS(TC)	Additional Territory Correction Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Park Manor	076-W	13844	11/09/84	840395-WU	Additional Territory
Pomona Park	076-W	9907	03/31/81	800638-W(TC)	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
River Grove	076-W	9389	05/23/80	791040-W	Transfer
Saratoga Harbour Saratoga Harbour	076-W 076-W	1293 13519	09/07/93 07/17/84	930443-WS 840023-WU	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Silver Lake Oaks	076-W	23397	08/23/90	891187-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
St. Johns Highlands	076-W	14059	02/05/85	840359-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Welaka	076-W	13519	07/17/84	840023-WU	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Wootens Wootens	076-W 076-W	1293 13519	09/07/93 07/17/84	930443-WS 840023-WU	Additional Territory Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.

Effective Date:

Ву:

PUTNAM COUNTY Communities Served

Plant Development

<u>Name</u> <u>Name</u>

Beecher's Point Riverbend

Hermits Cove Hermits Cove

Interlachen Lake Estates Interlachen Lake Estates

Palm Port Palm Port

Park Manor Park Manor

Pomona Park Pomona Park

River Grove River Grove

Saratoga Harbour Saratoga Harbour

Silver Lake Oaks Silver Lake Oaks

St. Johns Highlands St. Johns Highlands

Welaka Mobile Home Park

Wootens Wootens

Effective Date:

By:

Description Of Territory Served

BEECHER'S POINT

Point of Beginning being at the Northwest corner of Section 40, Township 12 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida, thence following the river's edge in a Southerly direction around to Little Lake George and continue following the water's edge of the lake to the Southeast corner of parcel 0320-0000 as recorded in Book 187, page 162 of Putnam County, Florida, thence North 0° 45' 00" West a distance of 1,713.45 feet, thence East a distance of 198.0 feet, thence North a distance of 2,483.0 feet, thence West a distance of 1,300.25 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

HERMITS COVE

Township 10 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 33 and Section 39 of Hernandez Grant.

Begin at the Southeast corner of said Section 33 and go Northwesterly and parallel to the center line of State Road South 309, 1290 feet; thence South 85° 50' West 7 45 feet; thence South 4° 04' East 342 feet; thence South 85° 50' 50 feet; thence South 53° 35' West to the waters edge of St. Johns River; thence Southeasterly along the waters edge of said St. Johns River to the point of intersection with a line lying 560 feet, South of and parallel to the North line of the Hernandez line, thence North 73° 37' 32" East to a point 20 feet West of the centerline of State Road S-309; thence North 29° 40' 22" West 560 feet, more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

Description Of Territory Served

INTERLACHEN LAKE ESTATES

All of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 7, Township 10 South, Range 25 East, Putnam County, Florida, and the North $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 18, Township 10 South, Range 25 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

PALM PORT

Point of Beginning being at the Southwest corner of Section 40, Township 9 South, Range 27 East, Putnam County, Florida, where Cow's Creek forms, thence running 1,600 feet more or less along the North side of Cow's Creek in the Easterly direction to the Westerly right-of-way of East River Drive, thence 1,840 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction along said right-of-way to the Northerly right-of-way of Cypress Drive, thence running 1,700 feet more or less in the Westerly direction to the water's edge of the St. John's River, thence following the water's edge of said river in the Southerly direction for 2,200 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

PARK MANOR

Township 10 South, Range 25 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 18

The NE ¼ of the SW ¼ of the NW ¼ of said Section 18.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

POMONA PARK

Township 11 South, Range 27 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 31
The East ½.

Section 32 All of said Section 32.

Section 33
The West ½.

Effe	ctive	Date:
F116	CHAC	Date.

Description Of Territory Served

RIVER GROVE

Township 10 South, Range 27 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 38

Commencing at the intersection of the South line of Section 5, and the East line of Section 38, Township 10 South, Range 27 East, run South along the Elihu Woodruff Grant line 1,537.80 feet to the South boundary of a certain 100 acre tract surveyed by one Dr. G. E. Hawes; thence West on a line parallel to the North boundary of said Elihu Woodruff Grant 902.70 feet to the Northerly right-of-way line of the Palatka Branch of the F.E.C. Railroad and the Point of Beginning; thence run West along the South right-of-way line of the Old Ferry Road 1,475.82 feet; thence run North 00° 03' 06" East, 269.30 feet; thence run South 89° 59' 38" West, 743.75 feet; thence run North 54° 00' 00" West, 253.00 feet to the W. S. Survey Meander line of said Section 38 and the St. Johns River; thence North 50° 00' 00" East along said Meander line 378.00 feet; thence North 66° 00' 00" East along said Meander line 858.00 feet; thence run North 30° 51' 25" East along said Meander line 260.54 feet; thence leave said Meander line and run North 89° 59' 37" East, 910.00 feet; thence run South 17° 51' 49" East, 210.56 feet; thence run South 39° 44' 39" East, 374.91 feet; thence run South 45° 30' 41" East, 614.94 feet to a point on the Northerly right-of-way line of the above said Palatka Branch of the F.E.C. Railroad; thence run along the curved right-of-way line of said railroad to the Point of Beginning; said Point of Beginning being South 54° 13' 59" West, 537.29 feet from the aforementioned point.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy I Pane Vice President and	

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

SARATOGA HARBOUR

Being a portion of that certain parcel of land, being a part of Section 39, Township 11 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida being more particularly described as commencing at the Southwest corner of said Section 39, thence running 1,650 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction along the river's edge to a point for the Point of Beginning being the Northwest corner of parcel number 22-11-26-0000-0080-0000, thence from said point 400 feet more or less in the Easterly direction, thence 80 feet more or less to the North, thence 120 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction, thence 170 feet more or less in the Northeasterly direction, thence 200 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction to Lake Kathleen, thence North 32° 18' 40" West a distance of 190 feet, thence North 40° 08' 20" West a distance of 304.67 feet, thence North 50° 49' 00" West a distance of 323.36 feet, thence North 18° 42' 50" East a distance of 361.90 feet to the Southerly right-of-way of Hamilton Road, also known as Wells Avenue, thence 2,880 feet more or less in the Westerly direction along said right-of-way, to the water's edge of the S. John's River, thence following the water's edge of said river in a Southeasterly direction to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President an	d
	Treasurer	

Description Of Territory Served

SILVER LAKE OAKS

Township 10 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 17

The W est 532 feet of the South 1430 feet of the East 922 feet of the Southeast ¼ of Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

Description Of Territory Served

ST. JOHN'S HIGHLANDS

Township 11 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 39
The NE 1/4 of the NE 1/4.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L.	Pape, Vice President and
	Treasure	r

Description Of Territory Served

WELAKA

Township 11 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida.

Section 39, in J. M. Hernandez Grant.

Begin at the Northeast corner of Lot B, Block 7, said corner also being the intersection of the West right-of-way line of State Road No. S-309 and the South right-of-way line of Hamilton Road; thence South 6° 27' 35" East, 1538.11 feet; thence South 83° 32' 07" West, 1370 feet; thence North 6° 27' 53" West, 626 feet; thence South 83° 32' 07" West, 452 feet; thence North 6° 27' 53" West, 766 feet; thence South 83° 32' 07" West, 28 feet; thence North 6° 27' 53" West, 152.15 feet; thence North 03° 42' 07" East, 2076 feet to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Ву:		
		Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

WOOTENS

Point of Beginning being at the Southwest corner of Section 41, Township 13 South, Range 26 East, Putnam County, Florida, thence running 3,370 feet more or less along the South line of Section 41 up to the Southwesterly right-of-way of C. R. 309, thence continue running 2,000 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction along the right-of-way of C. R. 309 to the corner where the Westerly right-of-way of County Road 309 and the Southerly right-of-way of Brown's Fish Camp Road, also known as Sunset Drive, intersect, thence running 2,250 feet more or less in the Northwesterly direction up to the water's edge of the St. John's River, thence 1,950 feet more or less along the water's edge of said river, to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

SEMINOLE COUNTY

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Chuluota	279-W	PSC-00-0734-FOF-WS	04/14/00	980657-WS	Territory Amendment
Chuluota	279-W	PSC-95-0414-FOF-WS	03/27/95	930130-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	279-W	16162	05/28/86	860585-WS	Additional Territory
Chuluota	279-W	9988	05/05/81	780278-WS(TC)	Trnsfr; Terr. Amend.
Harmony Homes	279-W	7588	01/17/77	750760-W	Original Certificate

Effective Date:

S	F	М	IN	J	O	ı	F	C	O	H	N	IT۱	1

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development

<u>Name</u>

Chuluota

Chuluota

Harmony Homes

Harmony Homes

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
Treasurer

SEMINOLE COUNTY

Description Of Territory Served

CHULUOTA

Township 21 South, Range 32 East, Seminole County, Florida.

Sections 16 and 17

Beginning at the Southeast corner of the of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 16, run North to the Northeast corner of the South ½ of the Northeast ¼ of the Southwest ¼ of said Section 16, thence run West 721 feet, thence South 54 degrees 30 minutes West 2693 feet to the Easterly Right-of-Way of F.E.C.R.R., thence Southeast along said Right-of-Way to the South line of said Section 17, thence East, to the Point of Beginning.

Section 20

The East ½ of said Section 20.

Section 21

The West ¾ of said Section 21; the Southeast ¼ of the Northeast ¼ less the East 200 feet of said Section 21; and the North ½ of the Northeast ¼ of the Southeast ¼ less the East 200 feet of said Section 21.

Section 28

The West ½ of said Section 28 and the West ½ of the Northeast ¼ of said Section 28.

Section 29

The East $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 29; the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 29; the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of the Northeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 29; the Southeast $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 29; and the East $\frac{1}{2}$ of the Southwest $\frac{1}{4}$ of said Section 29.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

SEMINOLE COUNTY

Description Of Territory Served

HARMONY HOMES

Township 21 South, Range 30 East, Seminole County, Florida.

Section 7

The North 950 feet of the West ½ of the NE ¼ of the SW ¼.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

Territory Served

Plant	Cert.	Order	Order	Docket	Filing
<u>Name</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Issued</u>	<u>Number</u>	<u>Type</u>
Jungle Den	238-W	1449	10/04/93	930153-WS	Additional Territory
Jungle Den	238-W	20869	03/09/89	880605-WS	Trnsfr; Add'l. Terr.
Tomoka	81-W	PSC-00-1659-PAA-WU	09/18/00	000334-WU	Transfer
Tomoka	81-W	5397	05/02/72	71583-W	Original Certificate

Communities Served

Plant Name Development Name

Jungle Den

Jungle Den

Tomoka Tomoka Tomoka Tanglewood Forest Tomoka View Twin River Estates

Effective Date:

By:

Description Of Territory Served

JUNGLE DEN

A portion of Sections 19 and 30, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Volusia County, Florida, described as follows:

Commencing at the Northeast corner of the Southeast ¼ of Section 19, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Volusia County, Florida, run thence S 00°10' W along the East line of said Southeast ¼ (said course being the basis of bearings of this description to match local deeds) a distance of 1342.5 feet; thence run S 89°07' E 60.00 feet to the West right-of-way line of Alice Drive; thence S 00°10' W along said right-of-way line 380.00 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence N 89°07' W 80.00 feet; thence S 15°22' W 80.00 feet; thence S 25°25'25" W 79.73 feet to the centerline of an existing canal "A"; thence run N 89°07' W along said centerline 1510 feet more or less to the East edge of St. Johns River; thence meander Southerly and Easterly along the edge of St. Johns River 1300 feet, more or less to reference point "X" in the centerline of an existing canal "B"; thence run N 10° E more or less, 125 feet more or less along said centerline; thence S 68°39' E 62 feet; thence N 87°58' E 47.96 feet to the right-of-way line of River Road; thence run along the Northerly right-of-way line S 80° E more or less 1150 feet more or less; thence N 45° E more or less along said Northerly right-of-way line 240 feet more or less; thence S 45° E more or less along said right-of-way line 50 feet more or less to the West right-of-way line of Alice Drive; thence run N 5° E more or less along said West right-of-way line 1090 feet more or less to the Point of Beginning.

Effective Date:	Pv.	
Enective Date.	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	ınd
	Treasurer	

Description Of Territory Served

TOMOKA

Township 14 South, Range 32 East, Volusia County, Florida.

Tanglewood Forest – Tomoka View System

Section 30

Begin at the Northwest corner of the Southeast ¼ of the Northwest ¼ and run thence North 02° 02′ 46″ West, 1,218 feet more or less to a point in the Southerly shore of the Tomoka River; thence return to the Point of Beginning; thence from said Point of Beginning, run South 02° 02′ 46″ East, 940 feet to a point; thence North 87° 57′ 14″ East, 1,090 feet to a point in the North right-of-way of Ormond-Barberville Road (Highway 40); thence North 34° 02′ 23″ East, 757.70 feet; thence North 45° 17′ 23″ East, 300.55 feet; thence North 49° 01′ 37″ West, 611.40 feet; thence North 08° 46′ 17″ West, 1,011.73 feet; thence South 87° 28′ 07″ West 1,067 feet more or less to a point in the aforesaid Southerly shore of the Tomoka river; thence Southwesterly 125 feet more or less to the Northerly termination of the first named course of this description, to end and close.

Township 14 South, Range 31 East, Volusia County, Florida.

Twin River Estates System

Section 25

Begin at the Southwest corner of the North ½ of the Southeast ¼ of the Southwest ¼ of Section 25; thence North 0° 48' West to a point in the Southerly shore line of the Little Tomoka River; thence return to the Point of Beginning; thence North 87° 56' East, 236.43 feet to a point in the Northerly right-of-way of the Ormond-Barberville Road (Highway 40); thence North 73° 05' 50" East, along said Northerly right-of-way line of the Ormond-Barberville Road (Highway 40) to an intersection with the West shoreline of Tomoka River; thence Northerly along the meandering West shoreline of said Tomoka River to an intersection with the Southerly shoreline of Little Tomoka River; thence Westerly along the meandering Southerly shoreline of said Little Tomoka River to a point being the termination of the first named course of this description, to end and close.

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

Territory Served

Plant <u>Name</u>	Cert. <u>No.</u>	Order <u>No.</u>	Order <u>Issued</u>	Docket <u>Number</u>	Filing <u>Type</u>
Sunny Hills	501-W	25575	01/07/92	910662-WS	Corp. Reorg.
Sunny Hills Utilities	501-W	22307	12/12/89	881501-WS	Trnsfr, Org. Control
Sunny Hills Utilities	501-W	18902	02/22/88	870984-WS	Original Certificate

Communities Served

Plant <u>Name</u> Development

<u>Name</u>

Sunny Hills

Sunny Hills

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy I Page Vice President and	

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Description Of Territory Served

SUNNY HILLS

Situated in Township 2 North, Range 13 West, Washington County, Florida.

Section 1

All of Section 1.

Section 4

The SW 1/4; the W 1/2 of the SE 1/4.

Section 5

The W 1/4; the SE 1/4 of the SW 1/4.

Section 6

The E 1/4; the SW 1/4 of the SE 1/4.

Section 7

The E 1/2; the SE 1/4 of the SW 1/4.

Section 8

All of Section 8.

Section 9

The N 1/2; the SW 1/4; the NW 1/4 of the SE 1/4.

Section 11

The N 1/2; the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4.

Section 12

The NW 1/4; the S 1/2 less the SW 1/4 of the SW 1/4.

Section 13

The E 1/2; the S 1/2 of the SW 1/4.

Section 14

The S 1/2 of the SE 1/4.

Section 15

The W 1/2 of the SW 1/4.

Section 16

All of Section 16 except the N ½ of the NE ¼.

Sections 17 and 18

All of Sections 17 and 18.

Eff.	ctive	Date:
-117	- C-LI V C	Date.

Description Of Territory Served

SUNNY HILLS (Cont.)

Section 19

The E 3/4; the NW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the NW $\frac{1}{4}$; the SW $\frac{1}{4}$ of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$.

Sections 20 and 21

All of Sections 20 and 21.

Section 22

The S 1/2; the W 1/2 of the NW 1/4.

Section 23

The S 1/2 and the NE 1/4.

Section 24

The NW 1/4.

Sections 25, 26 and 27

All of Sections 25, 26 and 27.

Section 28

The N 1/4; the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4; the N 1/2 of the S 1/2 of the NE 1/4.

Section 29

The N $\frac{1}{2}$; a portion of the SW $\frac{1}{4}$; a portion of the N $\frac{1}{2}$ of the SE $\frac{1}{4}$.

Sections 30, 31 and 35

All of Sections 30, 31 and 35.

Section 36

The N 3/4; the SW 1/4 of the SW 1/4.

Situated in Township 2 North, Range 14 West, Washington County, Florida.

Section 13

The N ½ less the NW ¼ of the NE ¼; the S ½ less the W ½ of the SW ¼.

Section 24

The NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4; the SE 1/4 of the SW 1/4; the SW 1/4 of the SE 1/4.

Section 25

All of Section 25 less the W 1/2 of the NW 1/4.

Section 26

All of Section 26 less the NE 1/4.

Effe	ctive	Date:

Description Of Territory Served

SUNNY HILLS (Cont.)

Section 27

All that portion of Section 27 East of the right-of-way of S.R. 77.

Section 34

All that portion of Section 34 East of the right-of-way of S.R. 77.

Sections 35 and 36

All of Sections 35 and 36.

Situated in Township 1 North, Range 13 West, Washington County, Florida.

Section 2

The W 1/4.

Situated in Township 1 North, Range 14 West, Washington County, Florida.

Section 2

A portion of the N 1/2.

Section 3

The NE 1/4.

Effective Date:

Ву:

INDEX OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

	Sheet <u>Number</u>	Rule <u>Number</u>
Index of Rules and Regulations	1.0	
Terms and Abbreviations	2.0	
Rules and Regulations		
Access to Premises	3.3	17.0
Additional Deposit	3.7	35.0
Adjustment of Bills for Meter Error	3.9	42.0
Adjustment of Bills	3.4	23.0
All Water Through Meter	3.4	20.0
Applications by Agents	3.0	5.0
Backbilling	3.4	24.0
Billing Periods	3.4	22.0
Change of Occupancy	3.6	31.0
Change of Customer's Installation	3.3	13.0
Continuity of Service	3.2	11.0
Customer Deposits - Establishment of Credit	3.6	34.0
Delinquent Bills	3.5	27.0
Evidence of Consumption	3.4	21.0
Extensions	3.1	7.0
Filing of Contracts	3.1	8.0
General Information	3.0	1.0
Indemnity to Company	3.3	15.0
Inspection of Customer's Installation	3.3	14.0
Interest on Deposit	3.7	36.0
Limitation of Use	3.2	10.0
Meter Accuracy Requirements	3.8	41.0
Meters	3.4	19.0
Miscellaneous Service Charges	3.8	40.0
Multiple Service on Single Service	3.4	25.0
No Partial Payment	3.5	28.0
Payment of Water and Wastewater Service Bills Concurrently	3.5	29.0
Policy Dispute	3.0	29.0
	3.8	38.0
Property Grade	3.8	39.0
Rates		
Protection of Company's Property	3.3	16.0
Refund of Deposit	3.7	37.0
Reimbursement for Extra Expenses	3.4	26.0

INDEX OF RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont.)

	Sheet Number	Rule <u>Number</u>
Right of Way or Easements	3.3	18.0
Shut Off of Service	3.6	33.0
Signed Application Required	3.0	4.0
Tax Clause	3.1	9.0
Temporary Discontinuance of Service	3.5	30.0
Type and Maintenance	3.2	12.0
Unauthorized Connections - Water	3.6	32.0
Water Service	3.0	3.0
Withholding Service	3.1	6.0

RULES AND REGULATIONS

TECHNICAL TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS

- 1.0 "APPLICANT" Any person, firm, association, corporation, governmental agency, or similar organization that has applied (completed appropriate Company forms and paid the necessary fees) for service with the Company; or who has applied (completed appropriate Company forms and paid the necessary fees) to have a main extended to make service available to property not presently being served by the Company.
- 2.0 "BFC" "BFC" is the abbreviation for "Base Facility Charge" which is the minimum charge to the Company's customers and is separate from the amount billed for water consumption on the Company's bills to its customers.
- 3.0 <u>"CERTIFICATE"</u> A document issued by the Commission authorizing the Company to provide service in a specific territory.
- 4.0 "CERTIFICATED AREA" The specific area in which the Company is granted exclusive authority by the Commission to provide services.
- 5.0 "COMMISSION" "Commission" refers to the Florida Public Service Commission.
- 6.0 "COMMUNITIES SERVED" The term "Communities Served", as mentioned in this tariff, shall be construed as the group of consumers or customers who receive water service from the Company and whose service location is within a specific area or locality that is uniquely separated from another area or locality.
- 7.0 "COMPANY" AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.
- 8.0 <u>"CONSUMER"</u> Any person, firm, association, corporation, governmental agency or similar organization supplied with water service by the Company.
- 9.0 "CUSTOMER" Any person, firm, or corporation who has entered into an agreement to receive water service from the Company and who is liable for the payment of that water service.
- "LETTER OF ACCEPTANCE" The letter sent by the Company, after the developer completes the Company's application for extension and supplies all supporting documents for said application, in which the Company states the terms and conditions under which it will allow the developer to connect to its mains.
- 11.0 "MAIN" A pipe, conduit, or facility used for conveying water service to individual service lines or to other mains.
- 12.0 "METER" Any device used to measure service rendered to a Customer by the Company.
- 13.0 <u>"PLANT CAPACITY CHARGE"</u> The amount authorized by the Commission which is designed to recover a portion of the costs of plant facilities.

(Continued to Section III Sheet 2.1)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer	

TECHNICAL TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section III Sheet 2.0)

- 14.0 "POINT OF DELIVERY" The "point of delivery" for service shall be the outlet connection of the Company's meter, except in cases where 1) there is no meter, 2) the meter is not located at the property boundary, or 3) the meter is located within a multi-family dwelling unit. In each of these three exceptions, the "point of delivery" for service shall be the point at which the Company's piping connects with the on-site pipes at or near the property boundary.
- 15.0 "QUALIFIED PROPERTY" The (off-site) property or properties through which an extension has been made in accordance with a Refundable Advance Agreement in order to extend facilities to the Applicant's (on-site) property; and for which the Applicant may be due a refund under the terms and conditions of the Service Availability Policy, Service Contract, or Developer's Agreement.
- 16.0 <u>"RATE SCHEDULE"</u> The rate(s) or charge(s) for a particular classification of service plus the several provisions necessary for billing, including all special terms and conditions under which service shall be furnished at such rate(s) or charge(s).
- 17.0 <u>"RATE STRUCTURE"</u> Refers to the classification system used in justifying different rates and, more specifically, to the rate relationship between various customer classes as well as the rate relationship between members of a customer class.
- 18.0 <u>"SERVICE"</u> Service, as mentioned in this tariff and in agreement with customers, shall be construed to include, in addition to all water service required by the Customer, the readiness and ability on the part of the Company to furnish water service to the Customer. Service shall conform to the standards set forth in Section 367.111 of the Florida Statutes.
- 19.0 <u>"SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY"</u> The section of the Company's tariff which sets forth a uniform method of determining the charges to be paid and the conditions to be met by applicants in order to obtain service from the Company.
- 20.0 <u>"SERVICE CONNECTION"</u> The point of connection of the Customer's piping with the meter or service pipe owned by the Company.
- 21.0 <u>"SERVICE CONTRACT"</u> A written agreement setting forth in detail the terms and conditions under which the Company will render service to a single residence or single commercial facility.
- 22.0 <u>"SERVICE LINES"</u> The pipe between the Company's mains and the point of delivery and shall include all of the pipe, fittings and valves necessary to make the connection to the Customer's premises excluding the meter.
- 23.0 <u>"SINGLE RESIDENCE OR SINGLE COMMERCIAL FACILITY"</u> A Customer with an end use of less than three (3) ERC's.

(Continued to Section III Sheet 2.2)

Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

TECHNICAL TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section III Sheet 2.1)

- 24.0 <u>"TARIFF"</u> Refers to the assembled volume containing the "rules", "regulations", "rate schedules", "standard forms", "contracts" and other materials required by Florida Administrative Code, Chapter 25-9.
- 25.0 <u>"TERRITORY"</u> The geographical area described by metes and bounds with township, range and section in a certificate, which may be within or without the boundaries of an incorporated municipality, and may include areas in more than one county.
- 26.0 "UTILITY" AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	

RULES AND REGULATIONS

1.0 **GENERAL INFORMATION** - The Company's Rules and Regulations, insofar as they are inconsistent with any Statute, Law, Rule or Commission Order shall be null and void. These Rules and Regulations are a part of the rate schedules, applications and contracts of the Company and, in the absence of specific written agreement to the contrary, apply without modifications or change to each and every Customer to whom the Company renders water service.

In the event that a portion of these Rules and Regulations is declared unconstitutional or void for any reason by any court of competent jurisdiction, such decision shall in no way affect the validity of the remaining portions of the Rules and Regulations for water service unless such court order or decision shall so direct.

The Company shall provide service to all customers requiring such service within the territory described in its certificate upon such terms as are set forth in this tariff pursuant to Chapters 25-9 and 25-30, Florida Administrative Code, and Chapter 367, Florida Statutes.

- 2.0 **POLICY DISPUTE** Any dispute between the Company and the Customer or prospective customer, or competing utility regarding the meaning or application of any provision of this tariff shall upon written request by either party shall be resolved by the Florida Public Service Commission.
- 3.0 **WATER SERVICE** To obtain water service, application should be made at the office of the Company.
- 4.0 <u>SIGNED APPLICATION REQUIRED</u> Water service is furnished only after a signed application or agreement and payment of the initial connection fee are accepted by the Company. The conditions of such application or agreement are binding upon the Customer as well as upon the Company. A copy of the application or agreement for water service accepted by the Company will be furnished to the Applicant on request. The Applicant shall furnish to the Company the correct name and street address or lot and block number at which water service is to be rendered.
- APPLICATIONS BY AGENTS Applications for water service requested by firms, partnerships, associations, corporations, and others shall be rendered only by duly authorized parties. When water service is rendered under agreement or agreements entered into between the Company and an agent of the principal, the use of such water service by the principal shall constitute full and complete ratification by the principal of the agreement or agreements entered into between the agent and the Company and under which such water service is rendered.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.1)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.0)

6.0 <u>WITHHOLDING S ERVICE</u> - The Company may withhold or discontinue water service rendered under application made by any member or agent of a household, organization, or business unless all prior indebtedness to the Company of such household, organization, or business for water service has been settled in full in accordance with Rule 25-30.320, Florida Administrative Code.

Service may also be discontinued for any violation made by the Customer or Consumer of any Rule or Regulation set forth in this tariff.

7.0 **EXTENSIONS** - Extensions will be made to the Company's facilities in compliance with Commission Rules and Orders and the Company's tariff.

The Company will make such extensions to its existing facilities as may be required by one or more Customers provided the revenues to be derived therefrom shall be sufficient to afford a fair and reasonable return on the cost of providing and rendering the water service. Otherwise, the Company will require from the Customer or future Customer pre-payments, cash advances, minimum guarantees, service guarantees, contribution in aid of construction, or other arrangements with the Customer, whereby the Company will be enabled to earn a fair and reasonable return on the cost of providing and rendering the required water service. Required pre-payments, cash advances, other guarantees or contribution in aid of construction will be approved by the Commission.

- 8.0 <u>FILING OF CONTRACTS</u> Whenever a Developer Agreement or Contract, Guaranteed Revenue Contract, or Special Contract or Agreement is entered into by the Company for the sale of its product or services in a manner not specifically covered by its Rules and Regulations or approved Rate Schedules, a copy of such contracts or agreements shall be filed with the Commission prior to its execution in accordance with Rule 25-9.034 and Rule 25-30.550, Florida Administrative Code. If such contracts or agreements are approved by the Commission, a conformed copy shall be placed on file with the Commission prior to its effective date.
- 9.0 **TAX CLAUSE** A municipal or county franchise tax levied upon a water or wastewater public utility shall not be incorporated in the rate for water or wastewater service but shall be shown as a separate item on the Company's bills to its Customers. This charge must be approved by the Commission before being incorporated in the Customers' bills.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.2)

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.1)

10.0 <u>LIMITATION OF USE</u> - Water service purchased from the Company shall be used by the Customer only for the purposes specified in the application for water service and the Customer shall not sell or otherwise dispose of such water service supplied by the Company.

Water service furnished to the Customer shall be rendered directly to the Customer through the Company's individual meter and may not be remetered by the Customer for the purpose of selling or otherwise disposing of water service to lessees, tenants, or others, and under no circumstances shall the Customer or Customer's agent or any other individual, association or corporation install meters for the purpose of so remetering said water service.

In no case shall a Customer, except with the written consent of the Company, extend his lines across a street, alley, lane, court, property line, avenue, or other way in order to furnish water service to the adjacent property through one meter, even though such adjacent property may be owned by him. In case of such unauthorized extension, remetering, sale, or disposition of service, the Customer's water service will be subject to discontinuance until such unauthorized extension, remetering, sale or disposition of service is discontinued and full payment is made to the Company for water service rendered by the Company (calculated on proper classification and rate schedules) and until reimbursement in full is made in full to the Company for all extra expenses incurred for clerical work, testing, and inspections.

11.0 CONTINUITY OF SERVICE - The Company will at all times use reasonable diligence to provide continuous water service and, having used reasonable diligence, shall not be liable to the Customer for failure or interruption of continuous water service. The Company shall not be liable for any act or omission caused directly or indirectly by strikes, labor troubles, accidents, litigations, breakdowns, shutdowns for emergency repairs, or adjustments, acts of sabotage, enemies of the United States, wars, United States, State, Municipal or other governmental interference, acts of God or other causes beyond its control.

If at any time the Company shall interrupt or discontinue its service, all Customers affected by said interruption or discontinuance shall be given not less than 24 hours written notice, unless interruption is caused by sudden, accidental and/or unforeseen occurrence.

12.0 **TYPE AND MAINTENANCE** - The Customer's pipes, apparatus and equipment shall be selected, installed, used and maintained in accordance with standard practice and shall conform with the Rules and Regulations of the Company and shall comply with all Laws and Governmental Regulations applicable to same. The Company shall not be responsible for the maintenance and operation of the Customer's pipes and facilities. The Customer expressly agrees not to utilize any appliance or device which is not properly constructed, controlled and protected or which may adversely affect the water service or which may in any manner become a cross connection of other water source to the Company's water system; the Company reserves the right to discontinue or withhold water service to such apparatus or device and to charge customer accounts with costs of remedial action.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.3)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.2)

- 13.0 CHANGE OF CUSTOMER'S INSTALLATION No changes or increases in the Customer's installation, which will materially affect the proper operation of the pipes, mains, or stations of the Company, shall be made without written consent of the Company. The Customer shall be liable for any change resulting from a violation of this Rule.
- 14.0 <u>INSPECTION OF CUSTOMER'S INSTALLATION</u> All Customer's water service installations or changes shall be inspected upon completion by a competent authority to ensure that the Customer's piping, equipment, and devices have been installed in accordance with accepted standard practice and such local Governmental or other rules as may be in effect. Where Municipal or other Governmental inspection is required by local Rules and Ordinances, the Company cannot render water service until such inspection has been made and a formal notice of approval from the inspecting authority has been received by the Company.

Not withstanding the above, the Company reserves the right to inspect the Customer's installation prior to rendering water service, and from time to time thereafter, but assumes no responsibility whatsoever for any portion thereof.

- 15.0 **INDEMNITY TO COMPANY** The Customer shall indemnify, hold harmless and defend the Company from and against any and all liability, proceedings, suits, cost or expense for loss, damage, or injury to persons or property, in any manner directly or indirectly connected with, growing out of the transmission and use of water by the Customer at or on the Customer's side of the Point of Delivery.
- 16.0 **PROTECTION OF COMPANY'S PROPERTY** The Customer shall exercise reasonable diligence to protect the Company's property on the Customer's premises and shall knowingly permit no one, but the Company's agents or persons authorized by law, to have access to the Company's pipes and apparatus.
 - In the event of any loss or damage to property of the Company caused by or arising out of carelessness, neglect, or misuse by the Customer, the cost of making good such loss or repairing such damage shall be paid by the Customer.
- ACCESS TO PREMISES The duly authorized agents of the Company shall have access at all reasonable hours to the premises of the Customer for the purpose of installing, maintaining, inspecting, or removing Company property; reading the meter; temporarily shutting off service at the meter or at any point of the Company's property while repairs or investigations are performed; or for performance under or termination of the Company's agreement with the Customer; and in so doing, the Company shall not be liable for trespass. This shall include the right of access to individual units, for any of the purposes stated above, where the meter is or will be located within a unit of a condominium, apartment, cooperative or multi-family complex.
- 18.0 **RIGHT OF WAY OR E ASEMENTS** The Customer shall grant or cause to be granted to the Company, and without cost to the Company, all rights, easements, permits, and privileges which are necessary for the rendering of water service.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.4)

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.3)

- METERS All water meters shall be furnished by and remain the property of the Company and shall be accessible and subject to its control. The Customer shall provide meter space to the Company at a suitable and readily accessible location; and when the Company considers it advisable, within the premises to be served, the Customer shall also provide adequate and proper space for the installation of the meter and other similar devices.
- 20.0 <u>ALL WATER THROUGH METER</u> That portion of the Customer's installation for water service shall be so arranged to ensure that all water service shall pass through the meter. No temporary pipes, nipples or spaces are permitted and under no circumstances are connections allowed which may permit water to by-pass the meter or metering equipment.
- 21.0 **EVIDENCE OF CONSUMPTION** When water service is measured by meters, the Company's accounts thereof shall be accepted and received at all times, places and courts, as prima facie evidence of the quantity of water used by the Customer.
- 22.0 <u>BILLING PERIODS</u> Bills for water service will be rendered Monthly, Bimonthly, or Quarterly as stated in the rate schedules and are due when rendered and shall be considered as received by the Customer when delivered or mailed to the water service address or some other place mutually agreed upon. Non-receipt of bills by the Customer shall not release or diminish the obligation of the Customer with respect to payment thereof.
- 23.0 <u>ADJUSTMENT OF BILLS</u> When a Customer has been overcharged or undercharged as a result of incorrect application of the rate schedules, incorrect reading of the meter, incorrect connection of the meter, or other similar reasons, the amount may be credited or billed to the Customer as the case may be in pursuant to Rule 25-30.350, Florida Administrative Code.
- 24.0 **BACKBILLING** The Company may backbill Customers for a period of no greater than twelve (12) months for any undercharge in water billing which is the result of the Company's mistake. The Company shall allow the Customer to pay for the unbilled water service over the same time period as the time period during which the underbilling occurred or some other mutually agreeable time period.
- 25.0 <u>MULTIPLE SERVICE ON SINGLE SERVICE</u> When one water service is to supply more than one house and/or store, as subdivided by partitioning walls, billing will be in accord with existing Commission's orders, Rules or Regulations, or rate schedules filed by the Company.
- 26.0 **REIMBURSEMENT FOR EXTRA EXPENSES** The Customer shall reimburse the Company for all extra expenses (such as special trips, inspections, additional clerical expenses, etc.) incurred by the Company on account of the Customer's violation of the contract for service or of the Company's rules and regulations.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.5)

Effective Date:	Ву:	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer	

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.4)

27.0 <u>DELINQUENT BILLS</u> - Bills for water service are due when rendered. However, the Company shall not consider the Customer delinquent in paying any bill until the twenty-first (21) day after the Company has mailed or presented the bill to the Customer for payment. Water service may then be discontinued only after the Company has mailed or presented within five (5) working days a written notice to the Customer in accordance with Rule 25-30.320, Florida Administrative Code. Water service shall be restored only after the Company has received payment for all past-due bills and penalties, and reconnect charges from the Customer.

There shall be no liability of any kind against the Company for the discontinuance of water service to a Customer for that Customer's failure to pay the bills on time.

- 28.0 NO PARTIAL PAYMENT Partial payment of a bill for water service rendered will not be accepted by the Company, except by the Company's agreement thereof or by direct order from the Commission.
- 29.0 PAYMENT OF WATER AND WASTEWATER SERVICE BILLS CONCURRENTLY When both water and wastewater service are provided by the Company, payment of any water service bill rendered by the Company to a Customer shall not be accepted by the Company without the simultaneous or concurrent payment of any wastewater service bill rendered by the Company. The Company may discontinue both water service and wastewater service to the Customer's premises for non-payment of the water service bill or wastewater service bill or if payment is not made concurrently.

The Company shall not reestablish or reconnect water service and/or wastewater service until such time as all water and wastewater service charges and all the other expenses or charges established or provided for by these Rules and Regulations are paid.

30.0 TEMPORARY D ISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE - If service is terminated and resumed at the same address to the same Customer within twelve (12) months or less from the date of termination, a monthly standby charge equivalent to the Base Facility Charge, will be collected by the Company as a condition precedent to restoration of service to that Customer. If the Base Facility rate structure is not in effect, one half of the approved minimum bill will be charged for each billing period. The standby charge will be collected for each month, not to exceed twelve (12) months.

During a period that service is not being furnished to the premises, upon application to the Company by the Customer, as confirmed by the Company, a standby charge will be made.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.6)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.5)

31.0 CHANGE OF OCCUPANCY - When a change of occupancy takes place on any premises supplied by the Company with water service, written notice thereof shall be given at the office of the Company not less than three (3) days prior to the date of change by the outgoing Customer. The outgoing Customer shall be held responsible for all water service used on such premises until such written notice is so received by the Company and the Company has had reasonable time to discontinue the water service. However, if such written notice has not been received, the application of a succeeding occupant for water service will automatically terminate the prior account. The Customer's deposit may be transferred from one service location to another, if both locations are supplied water service by the Company; the Customer's deposit may not be transferred from one name to another.

Notwithstanding the above, the Company will accept telephone orders, for the convenience of its Customers, to discontinue or transfer water service from one service address to another and will use all reasonable diligence in the execution thereof. However, oral orders or advice shall not be deemed binding or be considered formal notification to the Company.

- 32.0 **UNAUTHORIZED CONNECTIONS WATER** Connections to the Company's water system for any purpose whatsoever are to be made only by employees of the Company. Any unauthorized connections to the Customer's water service shall be subject to immediate discontinuance without notice. Water service shall not be restored until such unauthorized connections have been removed and until settlement is made in full to the Company for all water service estimated by the Company to have been used by reason of such unauthorized connection.
- 33.0 **SHUT OFF OF SERVICE** The Company will shut off the water service if the Customer so requests in writing.
- 34.0 CUSTOMER DEPOSITS ESTABLISHMENT OF CREDIT Before rendering service, the Company will require an Applicant for service to establish credit satisfactorily, but such establishment of credit shall not relieve the Customer from complying with the Company's rules for prompt payment of bills. Credit will be deemed so established, in accordance with Rule 25-30.311(1), Florida Administrative Code, if:
 - (a) the Applicant for service furnishes a satisfactory guarantor to secure payment of bills for the service requested,
 - (b) the Applicant pays a cash deposit,
 - (c) the Applicant for service furnishes an irrevocable letter of credit from a bank or a surety bond.

The amounts of initial deposit are shown in the Schedule of Customer Deposits in Section VII.

	(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.7)
Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.6)

- ADDITIONAL DEPOSIT Under Rule 25-30.311(7), Florida Administrative Code, the Company may require a new deposit, where previously waived or returned, or an additional deposit, in order to secure payment of current bills. The Company shall provide the Customer with reasonable written notice of such deposit of not less than 30 days, such request or notice being separate and apart from any bill for service. The total amount of the required deposit shall not exceed an amount equal to the average actual charge for water service for two monthly billing periods for the 12-month period immediately prior to the date of notice. In the event the Customer has had service less than 12 months, the Company shall base its new or additional deposit upon the average actual monthly billing available.
- 36.0 INTEREST ON DEPOSIT The Company shall pay interest at a rate of 6% per annum (8% for Spruce Creek in Marion/Sumter County and Stonecrest in Marion County) on Customer deposits pursuant to Rule 25-30.311(4), Florida Administrative Code. The Company shall pay interest at a rate of 7% per annum (9% for Spruce Creek in Marion/Sumter County and Stonecrest in Marion County) on deposits of non-residential customers qualifying under Rule No. 37.0 below when the Company elects not to refund such a deposit after 23 months. The deposit interest shall be simple interest in all cases, and payment of interest shall be made once each year as a credit on regular bills or, when service is discontinued, as a credit on final bills. No Customer depositor will receive interest on his or her deposit until and unless a Customer relationship and the deposit have been in existence for a continuous period of six (6) months. At such time, the Customer depositor shall be entitled to receive interest from the day of the commencement of the Customer relationship and the placement of the deposit.
- 37.0 **REFUND OF DEPOSIT** Pursuant to Rule 25-30.311(5), Florida Administrative Code, after a Customer has established a satisfactory payment record and has had continuous service for a period of 23 months, the Company shall refund the residential Customers' deposits and shall, at its option, either refund or pay the higher rate of interest specified above in Rule No. 36.0 for non-residential deposits, providing the Customer has <u>not</u>, in the preceding 12 months:
 - (a) made more than one late payment of a bill (after the expiration of 20 days from the date of mailing or delivery by the Company),
 - (b) paid with a check refused by a bank,
 - (c) been disconnected for non-payment.
 - (d) at any time, tampered with the meter, or
 - (e) at any time, used service in a fraudulent or unauthorized manner.

Nothing in this rule shall prohibit the Company from refunding at any time a Customer's deposit with any accrued interest.

Pursuant to Rule 25-30.311(6), Florida Administrative Code, upon termination of service, any remaining deposit and accrued interest may be credited against the final account, and the balance, if any, shall be returned to the Customer no later than fifteen (15) days after service is discontinued.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.8)

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.7)

- PROPERTY GRADE On the initial application for connection and turn on of water, the Customer shall furnish the Company with the final grade of the property, and the Company shall set the meter box and meter accordingly. If, when the final grade is made of the Customer's property, the meter and/or the meter box are incorrectly set, due to the Customer's not having given the Company any finished grade at the time of application, or due to the Customer's having given the Company the wrong finished grade, the Company will reset the meter and/or meter box, and the Customer shall pay the actual cost for said work.
- 39.0 **RATES** The Company reserves the right to revise the rates and charges for water service as approved by the Commission.
- 40.0 <u>MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE CHARGES</u> The Company may charge the following miscellaneous service charges in accordance with the terms stated herein. If both water and wastewater services are provided, only a single charge is appropriate unless circumstances beyond the control of the Company require multiple actions.
 - <u>A. INITIAL CONNECTION</u> This charge would be levied for service initiation at a location where service did not exist previously.
 - <u>B. NORMAL RECONNECTION</u> This charge would be levied for transfer of service to a new customer account at a previously served location or reconnection of service subsequent to a customer requested disconnection.
 - <u>C. VIOLATION RECONNECTION</u> This charge would be levied each time service has to be disconnected or reconnected for existing customers who have been disconnected for cause according to Rule 25-30.320(2), Florida Administrative Code, including a delinquency in bill payment.
 - D. PREMISES VISIT CHARGE (IN LIEU OF DISCONNECTION) This charge would be levied when a service representative visits a premises for the purpose of discontinuing service for nonpayment of a due and collectible bill and does not discontinue service because the customer pays the service representative or otherwise makes satisfactory arrangements to pay the bill.

These charges are shown in the Miscellaneous section.

41.0 METER ACCURACY REQUIREMENTS - All meters used for measuring quantity of water delivered to a customer shall be in good mechanical condition and shall be adequate in size and design for the type of service which they measure. Before being installed for the rendering of water service to a Customer, every water meter, whether new, repaired, or removed from service for any cause, shall be adjusted to register within prescribed accuracy limits as set forth in Rule 25-30.262, Florida Administrative Code.

(Continued to Section III Sheet No. 3.9)

	·		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Effective Date:		Ву:		
			pe, Vice President and	

(Continued from Section III Sheet No. 3.8)

42.0 ADJUSTMENT OF BILLS FOR METER ERROR - When meter tests are made by the Commission or by the Company, the accuracy of registration of the meter and its performance shall conform with Rule 25-30.262, Florida Administrative Code and any adjustment of a bill due to a meter found to be in error as a result of any meter test performed whether for unauthorized use or for a meter found to be fast, slow, non-registering, or partially registering, shall conform with Rule 25-30.340, Florida Administrative Code.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	-	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY

	<u>She</u>	et Numbe
Ind	ex of Service Availability	1.0
Tei	ms and Abbreviations	2.0
l.	Purpose	3.0
11.	Applicability	3.0
III.	General Provisions 1. Commission Approval	3.1 3.1 3.1 3.1 3.1
V.	 Main Extension Rules Applications for Main Extensions Rules for Extending Mains to a Single Residence or a Single Commercial Facility Rules for Extending Mains to Developer Facilities Company Extends for Its Own Future Benefit 	3.5
VI.	Service Availability Charges 1. Plant Capacity Charges 2. Meter Installation Charges 3. Service Installation Charges 4. Main Extension Charges 5. Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested (AFPI) 6. Inspection Fee 7. Backflow Prevention Device	3.7 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY (Cont.)

21	ıeet	Min	m	har
J.	ICCL	174		vei

	Special Conditions 1. Refundable Advances 2. Deferring or Waiving Service Availability Policies and Charges	
Tabl	le of Daily Flows	4.0
	le of Daily Flows for Deep Creek in Charlotte County	

Effective Date:

SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY

TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS

- 1.0 "ACTIVE CONNECTION" Means a connection to the Company's system at the point of delivery of service, whether or not service is currently being provided.
- 2.0 <u>"BACK FLOW PREVENTOR"</u> Means a valve or device installed in order to prevent contamination of the potable water in the lines of the Company by virtue of a cross connection or flow from the Customers' property into the Company's system.
- 3.0 "CONTRIBUTION(S)-IN-AID-OF-CONSTRUCTION" (CIAC) Means any amount or item of money, services, or property received by the Company from an Applicant, any portion of which is provided at no cost to the Company, which represents an addition or transfer to the capital of the Company, and which is utilized to offset the acquisition, improvement, or construction costs of the Company's property, facilities, or equipment used to provide utility services to the public. The term includes plant capacity charges, main extension charges, meter and service installation charges.
- 4.0 "CONTRIBUTOR" Means a person, builder, developer or other entity who makes a contribution-in-aid-of-construction.
- 5.0 "CUSTOMER CONNECTION CHARGE" Means any payment made to the Company for the cost of installing a connection from the Company's water or wastewater lines, including but not limited to the cost of piping and the meter installation fee.
- 6.0 "CUSTOMER INSTALLATION" Means all pipes, shut-offs, valves, fixtures, and appliances or apparatus of every kind and nature which are located on the Customer's side of the "Point of Delivery" and used in connection with or forming part of the installation necessary for rendering water service to the Customer's premises regardless of whether such installation is owned by the Customer or used by the Customer under lease or other agreement.
- 7.0 <u>"DEVELOPER'S AGREEMENT"</u> Means a written agreement setting forth in detail the terms and conditions under which the Company will render services to a developer's property.
- 8.0 <u>"ECONOMIC FEASIBILITY"</u> Means a test by which the operating income of the Company to be earned from prospective customers within the area to be served by a proposed expansion of facilities is divided by the investment in such facilities to determine if the Company will earn a fair return on its investment in the proposed extension.
- 9.0 "EQUIVALENT RESIDENTIAL CONNECTION" (ERC) Means (a) 350 g allons per day, (b) the number of gallons the Company demonstrates is the average daily flow for a single residential unit, or (c) the number of gallons which has been approved by the Department of Environmental Regulation for a single residential unit.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 2.1)

Effective Date:	By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 2.0)

- "GUARANTEED REVENUE AGREEMENT" Means a written agreement by which an applicant agrees to pay a charge designed to cover the Company's costs including, but not limited to, the cost of operation, maintenance, depreciation, and any taxes, and to provide a reasonable return to the Company, for facilities that are subject to the agreement, a portion of which may not be used and useful to the Company or its existing customers.
- 11.0 "HYDRAULIC SHARE" Means the pro rata share of the capabilities of the Company's facilities to be made available for service to the contributor. The pro rata share is multiplied by the unit cost (per gallon) of providing the facilities to determine the proportional share of the cost to be borne by the contributor.
- 12.0 <u>"INSPECTION FEE"</u> Means either the actual or the average cost to the Company of inspecting, or having inspected, the facilities constructed by a contributor or by an independent contractor for connection to the facilities of the Company.
- "MAIN EXTENSION CHARGE" Means a charge made by the Company for the purpose of covering all or part of the Company's capital costs in extending its off-site water or wastewater facilities to provide service to specified property. The charge is determined on the "Hydraulic Share" basis or other acceptable method reasonably related to the cost of providing the service.
- 14.0 <u>"METER INSTALLATION FEE"</u> Means the amount authorized by the Commission which is designed to recover the cost of installing the water measuring device at the Point of Delivery including materials and labor required.
- "OFF-SITE FACILITIES" Means either the water transmission mains and facilities or the wastewater collection trunk mains and facilities, including, but not limited to, manholes, wastewater force mains and wastewater pumping stations, the purpose of which is either to provide water service to properties within the service territory of the service C ompany or to collect wastewater received from properties within the territory.
- "ON-SITE F ACILITIES" Means the portion of the water distribution system or the wastewater collection and treatment system that has been, or is to be, located wholly within the property to which service is to be extended. If off-site facilities cross the property of the Customer via an easement, the on-site facilities shall mean the water distribution system or the wastewater collection system that is located on the Customer's property, exclusive of the off-site facilities.
- 17.0 "REFUNDABLE ADVANCE" Means money paid or property transferred to the Company by the Applicant for the installation of facilities which may not be used and useful for a period of time. The advance is made to temporarily defray the Company's costs so that the proposed extension may be rendered economically feasible and, in turn, so that service may be obtained. As additional Customers connect to the system, portions of the advance will be returned to the Applicant over a specified period of time in accordance with a written agreement.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 2.2)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Dy.	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

TERMS & ABBREVIATIONS (Cont.)

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 2.1)

- 18.0 <u>"SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY"</u> Means the section of the Company's tariff which sets forth a uniform method of determining the plant capacity charge or other charges to be paid and conditions to be met, by Applicants for service in order to obtain water or wastewater service.
- 19.0 <u>"SPECIAL SERVICE AVAILABILITY CONTRACT"</u> Means an agreement for charges for the extension of service which is not provided for in the Company's Service Availability Policy.
- 20.0 <u>"SYSTEM (PLANT) CAPACITY CHARGE"</u> Means the charge made by the Company for each new connection to the system which charge is designed to defray a portion of the cost of the utility system.
- 21.0 <u>"UTILITY SERVICE FEES"</u> Means fees that the Company will credit against the Service Availability Charges that are effective at the time application for service is made.
- 22.0 <u>"TREATMENT FACILITIES"</u> Treatment Facilities means the facilities used for the production and treatment of water or for the treatment and disposal of wastewater.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY

- I. <u>PURPOSE</u> The Company is implementing this Service Availability Policy (hereinafter "Policy") to set forth the terms and conditions under which the Company will be the sole provider of service from Company facilities to individual or developer Applicants within its certificated area; and describes the charges which are intended to defray portions of the costs associated with existing and new facilities of the Company in a fair and nondiscriminatory manner.
- II. <u>APPLICABILITY</u> The provisions of this policy are applicable to all Customers and potential customers within the Certificated Service Area of the Company, except Buenaventura Lakes in Osceola County. B uenaventura Lakes is governed by the Service Availability Policy set forth in Paragraph VIII below.
- III. **GENERAL PROVISIONS** The following provisions apply, except where Order No. 22307 mandates the Company to honor commitments to lots sold by Deltona Corporation as outlined in Sub-section IV-SPECIAL PROVISIONS, to all extensions to the Company's facilities. No service will be provided until the Company receives the Commission's approval, as provided below, and where applicable, all terms of Section 367.045, Florida Statutes are met. The Applicant must agree to pay all costs associated with a request for service that requires an expansion of the Company's exclusive service area which is set forth in its Certificate of Authorization.
 - 1. <u>Commission Approval</u> The terms and conditions of the Company's Service Contracts, Developer's Agreements and Refundable Advance Agreements are subject to the approval of the Commission as outlined below:
 - a. Extensions that are in accordance with the Standard Service Contract, Standard Developer's and/or Standard Refundable Advance Agreements, approved by the Commission for use with this Service Availability Policy, will not need additional Commission approval.
 - b. Where situations exist that are not provided for in the Company's standard agreements, the Company may enter into a Special Service Availability Contract with a developer provided, however, that the Commission approve said Special Service Availability Contract before any extension is made.
 - c. Approval of a developer's agreement does not preclude the Commission from affecting its provisions in the future if, pursuant to Commission approval, the terms and conditions of the Company's service availability policy are changed.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.1)

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.0)

- 2. Extension Only Within Certificated Service Areas The Company will make extensions to its facilities, to all customers within its certificated service area as may be required by one or more customers, provided the revenues to be derived therefrom shall be sufficient to afford a fair and reasonable return on the Company's investment in providing the service. To this end the Company will require, depending upon the specific circumstances, conveyance of title as described in Section V-3-b of this Service Availability Policy, service availability charges, refundable advances, contributions-in-aid-of-construction (CIAC), and/or allowance for funds prudently invested (AFPI) charges be paid by the Applicant.
- 3. Extensions Where Economically and Operationally Feasible If service is requested for property not in the Company's existing Certificated Service Area, the Company may agree to provide service where economically and operationally feasible subject to appropriate approval(s) from regulatory authorities.
- 4. <u>Obligations of the Company</u> As provided in this policy, the Company's obligations are to extend its existing facilities within its Certificated Service Area, and to provide service to all customers within its certificated area under the terms and conditions herein. The Company will respond to each Applicant within 30 days. Where a proposed main extension is involved, only those services specifically provided for in the Company's Commission-approved Service Contracts, Developer's Agreements or Refundable Advance Agreements, which are properly executed by the Applicant and the Company, shall obligate the Company to perform any task, or furnish any service to an Applicant or any other party.
- 5. General Application for Service The Commission requires that all Applicants for utility services within its certificated area shall make a written request (Application) for the service desired from the Company. (The Company's Application Form is in SECTION VII MISCELLANEOUS of this tariff). This application is notice to the Company that service is desired and an expression of the Applicant's willingness to conform to the Company's policies, tariffs, rules and regulations which are in effect and on file with the Commission.
- 6. On-Site Facilities The Company shall be entitled to inspect all connections (including on-site facilities) to Company facilities. The Applicant shall reimburse the Company for all costs associated with the performance of these inspections.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.2)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

١

SERVICE AVAILABILITY POLICY (Cont.)

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.1)

- 7. **Refusal of Service** The Company may refuse commencement of service to an Applicant for any of the following reasons:
 - a. **Proposed Service is not lawful.** The proposed service is not lawful under the current Statutes and Rules of the Commission, or
 - b. **Conditions n ot y et m et.** A condition of the Service Availability Policy, Service Contract, Developer's Agreement or Refundable Advance Agreement has not yet been met, or
 - c. Adverse effects on existing customers. The proposed service would adversely affect the quality or reliability of service to existing customers (e.g. capacity of existing Company facilities is insufficient), or
 - d. **Economic feasibility.** The proposed service is not economically feasible as defined in Chapter 25-30.515, Florida Administrative Code (Commission Rules), or
 - e. **Property outside certificated service area.** Property for which service is requested is outside of the Company's certificated service area and the Company has determined that extension of its certificated service area is not economically justified.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.3)

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	-	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.2)

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.4)

Effective Date:

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.3)

- V. <u>MAIN EXTENSION RULES</u> Where there is not an existing main available, the Company will extend its main to provide service, except for lots described in Parts IV-1 and IV-2 of the SPECIAL PROVISIONS section, provided the Applicant has first entered into a Commission-approved Service Contract, Developer's Agreement or Refundable Advance Agreement with the Company.
 - 1. <u>Applications for Main Extensions</u> Whenever an extension to one of the Company's mains is involved, it shall be in accordance with the following rules:

Any Applicant shall, in addition to the general application for service, make a written request regarding the specific main extension desired from the Company. Said application, as required by Commission Rules (Chapter 25-30.525, Florida Administrative Code) shall include, but not be limited to the following information, if applicable:

- a. A legal description of the property including reference to section, township and range.
- b. A drawing of the property showing its boundaries.
- c. The present zoning classification of the property.
- d. A plat map.
- e. Three sets of a site and utility plan (and floor plan for commercial developments).
- f. The intended land use of the development, including densities and types of use.
- g. The name and address of the person or entity making the application for extension of service.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.5)

Effective Date:	By:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.4)

- h. The nature of the Applicant's title to or interest in the described property.
- i. The date, or estimated date, service will be needed.
- 2. Rules for Extending Mains to a Single Residence or a Single Commercial Facility
 Where an extension of the Company's facilities is required to provide service to a single residence or a single commercial facility, the Company will furnish a cost estimate of the proposed extension, a preliminary sketch of the extension, and the terms and conditions to be contained in the Service Contract necessary for service to be extended.
- 3. Rules for Extending Mains to Developer Facilities Service to a developer requiring an extension of the Company's facilities will be conducted under the terms and conditions of a Developer's Agreement or a Refundable Advance Agreement wherein the Company will negotiate with the developer whether it will design, construct and install extensions from existing facilities to the property to be served or have the developer undertake these activities. If the company installs the necessary facilities, it will prepare a Developer's Agreement detailing the cost estimate and other items necessary for such extensions to be made. If the developer is to perform the design, construction and installation, the developer must obtain approval of the Company as outlined in the Commission's Rules. Developer's Agreements are subject to the approval of the Commission and shall be in accordance with the following:
 - a. **Existing facilities to a development.** If the request is for service to a development, and the provision of service will be by the extension of existing facilities through Company investment, the Company shall be responsible for all engineering, planning, design, and construction.
 - b. Developer providing facilities. If the request is for service to a development and the developer will be providing the necessary facilities for the extension, or will be paying for the construction of the facilities, the developer shall be responsible for the planning, design, and development of construction drawings needed to extend the existing facilities to serve the proposed development. The plans, designs and development drawings shall be in accordance with applicable laws or ordinances. The Company will furnish general construction specifications, an estimate of all costs to be borne by the developer (including all applicable Service Availability Charges) that are in addition to the costs of the facilities the developer is to construct, and a quotation of advances to be made upon execution of a Developer's Agreement. By way of further explanation, the Developer will be responsible for the following:

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.6)

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.5)

- (1) **Design of new water facilities.** The developer will retain the services of a registered professional engineer to prepare all plans and specifications for water facilities (hereinafter "facilities") to connect to the Company's facilities at points designated by the Company. Said plans and specifications must be approved by the Company prior to submission to any regulatory agency for review.
- (2) **Approvals and permits.** The developer shall be required to obtain all necessary approvals and permits for construction of the new facilities from the appropriate regulatory agencies.
- (3) Construction of facilities. The developer will, at its own expense, construct and install all facilities in accordance with the plans and specifications as approved by the Company. Additionally, the developer shall be responsible for certifying to the appropriate regulatory agency that the facilities have been installed and tested in accordance with the plans and specifications prepared by the developer's engineer.
- (4) **Warranty on workmanship.** The developer shall warrant all facilities against defect in materials and workmanship for a period of one year from the date of acceptance of said facilities by the Company.
- (5) Inspection of facilities. The Company shall have the right to inspect the construction of the facilities and to recommend reasonable changes. Additionally, within sixty (60) days after the completion and certification of the facilities, the Company may perform an inspection of the facilities. The developer shall reimburse the Company for all costs associated with the performance of these inspections, as provided for in this tariff.
- (6) Conveyance of title. Prior to a letter of acceptance being issued by the Company, the developer shall immediately convey title of the facilities to the Company, and before accepting the responsibility for operation and maintenance of the facilities, the developer shall provide, without charge to the Company, the following information:

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.7)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	_
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.6)

- (a) Cost Report which shall detail, as provided for in the National Association of Regulatory Commissioners (NARUC) Uniform System of Accounts, all costs incurred in the construction of the facilities, including engineering, inspection, and administrative costs,
- (b) Three copies of "As-Built-Plans" Shall be 24"x36" Mylar, showing precise location of all lines and appurtenances in relation to an identifiable property line or referenced monument,
- (c) Easements as required,
- (d) Contractor's waiver and release of lien,
- (e) Contractor's Letter of Warranty or Developer's Contract Bond.
- (f) Absolute Bill of Sale,
- (g) All required fees and charges.
- 4. <u>Company Extends for Its Own Future Benefit</u> If the company installs (or has installed) facilities for its future benefit capacity in excess of what would normally be required for the requested extension, the incremental cost for this excess capacity shall not be included in cost estimates to Applicants; and shall be the Company investment or recovered by a Refundable Advance Agreement.
- VI. <u>SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES</u> The following charges will be applied, if applicable. The charges are subject to change from time to time as deemed necessary by the Company and the Commission. These charges are defined as a CIAC, and do not entitle the Applicant to any rights of ownership. The Company will own and maintain the facilities for which these charges are levied. The specific charges, as approved by the Commission and provided in the rates portion of this tariff, are described as follows:
 - 1. Plant Capacity Charges The Company will collect a fee, designed to defray a portion of the cost of the facilities not covered in other Service Availability Charges.
 - 2. <u>Meter Installation Charges</u> The Company will collect, for water service installations, a fee to cover the costs required to install a meter, including meter boxes, fittings, etc. at the point of delivery.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.8)

Effective Date:	By:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.7)

- 3. <u>Service Installation C harges</u> The Company will collect a fee to cover the costs required to install a service line from the Company's main to the point of delivery.
 - a. Short Service Tapping into the main line, which would be located on the same side of the street as property to be served and putting in the service line.
 - b. **Long Service** Tapping into the main line, which would be located on the opposite side of an "unpaved" road of the property to be served and putting in the service line.
 - c. **Long Service** Tapping into the main line, which would be located on the opposite side of "paved" road of property to be served. Putting in the service line by method of jacking or boring the service line under the street.
- 4. Main Extension Charges The Company will collect a fee to offset a portion of the cost of the mains. Where there is an existing main available, the charges to the Applicant will be the charges as provided in this tariff. Where there is not an existing main available, the charges to the Applicant for the Company to extend its main to service the Applicant will be the actual cost, which will be recovered either through a Service Contract, Developers Agreement or Refundable Advance Agreement, all of which are subject to prior Commission approval. See Section IV SPECIAL PROVISIONS of this policy for an explanation on those extensions of mains for which Topeka has agreed to fund extensions to certain lots sold or to be sold by the Deltona Corporation or the circumstances where any Utility Service Fee paid by the lot owner will be applied against the required tariffed Service Availability Charges.
- 5. Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested (AFPI) The Company will collect commission-approved fee designed to cover the carrying costs of actual company investment in plant prudently constructed for future customer use. Such investment will include plant and may include distribution lines, and will be applicable to all NEW connections utilizing such plant. When application is made for service, AFPI charges will be collected at the same time that payment(s) are made for other Service Availability Charges. The AFPI charge will increase for the maximum period allowed by the Commission, after which time it will remain constant. It will continue to be charged to all NEW connections until such time as the total Equivalent Residential Connections (ERC's) equal or exceed the capacity of the plant for which the charge is being collected.
- 6. **Inspection Fee** See Sub-section V-3-b.
- 7. <u>Backflow Prevention Device</u> Customers who wish to have reclaimed water service must pay a fee for a backflow prevention device which the Company will install on the Customer's water service line. This requirement is mandated by the Florida Department

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.9)

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.8)

of Environmental Protection to prevent any possible cross-connection or backflow from contaminating the water supply line with reclaimed water. The Company may also require Customers with other cross-connection hazards to install and pay for a backflow prevention device as specified by Company engineers.

- VII. <u>SPECIAL CONDITIONS</u> Under certain circumstances, as outlined below, special funding arrangements will be necessary or have been arranged for payment of the charges described in this Service Availability Policy.
 - 1. Refundable Advances Where extensions are required for contiguous properties for which service has not yet been provided (hereinafter "Qualified Property") and, where the Company determines that an extension is economically justified or is appropriate to improve system reliability or enhance the quality of service to existing customers; a separate Refundable Advance Agreement may be undertaken by the Applicant and the Company, at the time of the request for service, temporarily defray the cost of any off-site extension of mains and other facilities necessary to provide service to the Applicant's property.
 - a. Basis of Refundable Advance. The amount of the refundable advance will be based on the actual cost of the off-site mains and other facilities. Such facilities shall be designed and constructed in accordance with the Company's plans for service to the immediate surrounding area.
 - b. Charges Paid by the Applicant. Charges paid by the Applicant over and above the Applicant's hydraulic share of the facilities shall be refunded, interest free, in accordance with the terms and conditions of a Commissionapproved Refundable Advance Agreement which the Company will execute with the Applicant.
 - c. **Prorated S hare of t he C apacity.** The Company will collect fees from other Applicants of the Qualified Property based upon their prorated hydraulic share of the facilities. Within sixty (60) days of collection of said fees by the Company, a refund of said fees shall be made to the Applicant in accordance with the Refundable Advance Agreement.
 - d. Limits on Refund. Notwithstanding any other provisions of this section, the life of the Refundable Advance Agreement shall be as provided in the Agreement, after which time the balance of any possible refund not already made to the Applicant pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Refundable Advance Agreement will be retained by the Company and such Refundable Advance Agreement will be canceled. In no event shall an Applicant recover an amount (without interest) greater than the difference between the capitalized cost of such improvements and the Applicant's own hydraulic share of the cost of such improvements.

(Continued to Section IV Sheet No. 3.10)

Effective Date:	Bv:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	-
	Treasurer	

(Continued from Section IV Sheet No. 3.9)

2. Deferring or Waiving Service Availability Policies and Charges If allowed by the Commission, the Company may defer or waive, with or without conditions, all or portions of its service availability charges and service availability policies for a prospective customer or group of customers in cases where exceptional circumstances exist. Exceptional circumstances are evaluated on a case-by-case basis. By Order No. PSC-97-0932-S-WS, issued August 5, 1997, in Docket No. 960907-WS, the Commission agreed exceptional circumstances existed as to the current connections within the Burnt Store Colony mobile home park in Charlotte County and that plant capacity charges were appropriately waived where: (1) the park's treatment plant failed, (2) the park's distribution facilities were transferred to the Company and the value thereof booked as contributions, (3) the park paid for the interconnection to the Company's existing lines, (4) the park retained ownership of and dismantled its treatment plant, (5) the Company had sufficient existing supply and treatment capacity to serve the park, and (6) the Company's existing customer base would benefit from the transaction with the park.

Effective Date: By:

Kathy I. Pane Vice President and

TABLE OF DAILY FLOWS

Types of Establishment	Estimate	d Daily F	lows
Apartment Buildings (per apartment)	250	gpd	[1]
Banquet Halls	25	gpd	
Bars and Cocktail Lounges	5	gpcd	[2]
Bathrooms (non-residential, per toilet or urinal)	300	gpd	-
Beauty Shops (per seat)	170	gpd	
Boarding Schools (students and staff)	75	gpcd	
Boarding Houses	75	gpcd	
Bowling Alleys (toilet wastes only, per lane)	100	gpd	
Churches (per seat)	3	gpd	
Country Clubs (per member)	25	gpcd	
Day Schools (with cafeteria, no gymnasium or showers)	15	gpcd	
Day Schools (with cafeteria, gymnasium or showers)	25	gpcd	
Day Workers at Offices and Schools	20	gpcd	
Drive-in Theaters (per car space)	5	gpd	
Factories (with showers)	30	gpcd	
Factories (no showers)	10	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Funeral Homes	10	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Gas Stations (no car wash)	450	gpd	•
Hospitals (with laundry)	250	gpd/bed	
Hospitals (no laundry)	200	gpd/bed	
Hotels and Motels (per room & unit)	125	gpd	
Laundromats (per washing machine)	225	gpd	
Mobile Home Parks (per trailer)	225	gpd	
Movie Theaters and Auditoriums (per seat)	3	gpd	
Nursing Homes	150	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Office Buildings	17	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Public Institutions (other than those listed herein)	75	gpcd	
Restaurants & Cocktail Lounges (per seat)	50	gpd	
Restaurants (take-out)	50	gpd/100	sq. ft.
	(350	gpd min	imum)
Restaurants (fast food, per seat)	35	gpd	
Single Family Residences	350	gpd	
Townhouse Residences	280	gpcd	
Shopping Centers	17	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Stadiums, Frontons, Ball Parks, etc. (per seat)	3	gpd	
Stores (without kitchen wastes)	5	gpd/100	sq. ft.
Speculative Buildings	30		s 10 gpd
		per 100	
Warehouses	30	gpd plus	
		per 1,00	00 sq. ft.

[1] gpd - gallons per day

[2] gpcd - gallons per capita per day

THE ABOVE ESTIMATED DAILY FLOWS WILL APPLY EXCEPT WHERE OTHERWISE INDICATED. HISTORICAL DATA SHOULD BE USED WHEN AVAILABLE.

Effective Date:	Ву:	

INDEX OF RATE SCHEDULES

RS = Residential

GS = General Service MF = Multi-Family Master Meter

<u>Plant</u>	County	Schedules	Sheet No.'s
Beechers Point	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	18.0-18.2
Carlton Village	Lake	RG,MF,PF	19.0-19.2
Chuluota	Seminole	RG,MF,PF	20.0-20.2
East Lake Harris	Lake	RG,MF,PF	21.0-21.2
Fern Terrace	Lake	RG,MF,PF	22.0-22.2
Friendly Center	Lake	RG,MF,PF	23.0-23.2
Gibsonia Estates	Polk	RG,MF	24.0-24.1
Grand Terrace	Lake	RG,MF,PF	25.0-25.2
Harmony Homes	Seminole	RG,MF,PF	26.0-26.2
Hermits Cove	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	27.0-27.2
Hobby Hills	Lake	RG,MF,PF	28.0-28.2
Holiday Haven	Lake	RG,MF,PF	29.0-29.2
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Lake	RG,MF,PF	30.0-30.2
Interlachen Lake Estates	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	31.0-31.2
Jungle Den	Volusia	RG,MF,PF	32.0-32.2
Kingswood	Brevard	RG,MF,PF	33.0-33.2
Lake Gibson Estates	Polk	RG,MF	34.0-34.1
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	Highlands	RG,MF,PF	35.0-35.2
Morningview	Lake	RG,MF,PF	36.0-36.2
Oakwood	Brevard	RG,MF,PF	37.0-37.2
Orange Hills/Sugar Creek	Polk	RG,MF	38.0-38.1
Palm Port	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	39.0-39.2
Palm Terrace	Pasco	RG,MF,PF	40.0-40.2
Palms Mobile Home Park	Lake	RG,MF,PF	41.0-41.2
Picciola Island	Lake	RG,MF,PF	42.0-42.2
Piney Woods	Lake	RG,MF,PF	43.0-43.2
Ponoma Park	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	44.0-44.2
Quail Ridge	Lake	RG,MF,PF	45.0-45.2
River Grove	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	46.0-46.2
Silver Lakes Estates/Western Shores	Lake	RG,MF,PF	47.0-47.2
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	48.0-48.2
Skycrest	Lake	RG,MF,PF	49.0-49.2
St. Johns Highlands	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	50.0-50.2
Stone Mountain	Lake	RG,MF,PF	51.0-51.2
Sunny Hills	Washington	RG,MF,PF	52.0-52.2
Tangerine	Orange	RG,MF,PF	53.0-53.2
Tomoka	Volusia	RG,MF,PF	54.0-54.2
Valencia Terrace	Lake	RG,MF,PF	55.0-55.2
Venetian Village	Lake	RG,MF,PF	56.0-56.2
Welaka/Saratoga Harbour	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	57.0-57.2
Wootens	Putnam	RG,MF,PF	58.0-58.2
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	RG,MF,PF	59.0-59.2

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beeche's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.06
3/4"	\$ 24.09
1"	\$ 40.14
11/2"	\$ 80.28
2"	\$ 128.44
3"	\$ 256.88
4"	\$ 401.38
6"	\$ 802.74
8'	\$1,284.40
10"	\$1,846.33

Gallonage Charge:

3.99 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: BEECHER'S POINT GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beecher's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4"	\$ 16.06 \$ 24.09
1"	\$ 40.14
11/2"	\$ 80.28
2"	\$ 128.44
3"	\$ 256.88
4"	\$ 401.38
6"	\$ 802.74
8'	\$1,284.40
10"	\$1,846.33

Gallonage Charge:

3.99 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: BEECHER'S POINT PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beecher's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 10.70
3"	\$ 21.40
4"	\$ 33.46
6"	\$ 66.89
8"	\$ 107.04
10"	\$ 153.86

Gallonage Charge:

Not applicable

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: CARLTON VILLAGE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Carlton Village

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 18.36
3/4"	\$ 27.55
1"	\$ 45.91
11/2"	\$ 91.83
2"	\$ 146.94
3"	\$ 293.84
4"	\$ 459.14
6"	\$ 918.26
8"	\$1,469.20
10"	\$2 112 00

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 3.76 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discortinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: CARLTON VILLAGE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Carlton Village

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other scheduleapplies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1"	\$ 18.36 \$ 27.55 \$ 45.91
1½"	\$ 91.83
2" 3"	\$ 146.94 \$ 293.84
4"	\$ 459.14
6"	\$ 918.26
8"	\$1,469.20
10"	\$2,112.00

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 3.76 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Carlton Vage

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
2" 3" 4" 6" 8" 10"	\$ 12.24 \$ 24.49 \$ 38.25 \$ 76.52 \$ 122.43 \$ 175.99
Gallonage Charge:	Not applicable

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: CHULUOTA RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Chuluota service <u>AVAILABILITY:</u>

area of Seminole County.

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered APPLICABILITY:

apartment units.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" × 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.13
1½"	\$ 50.28
2"	\$ 80.45
3"	\$ 160.89
4"	\$ 251.39
6"	\$ 502.79
8"	\$ 804.46
10"	\$1,156,42

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: CHULUOTA GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Chuluota service AVAILABILITY:

area of Seminole County.

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies. APPLICABILITY:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.13
11/2"	\$ 50.28
2"	\$ 80.45
3"	\$ 160.89
4"	\$ 251.39
6"	\$ 502.79
8"	\$ 804.46
10"	\$1,156.42

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

D D. D . I

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: CHULUOTA PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Chuluota service

area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.71
3"	\$ 13.41
4"	\$ 20.95
6"	\$ 41.89
8"	\$ 67.03
10"	\$ 96.37

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the East Lake Harris

Estates service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1" 1½" 2" 3" 4" 6"	\$ 8.36 \$ 12.56 \$ 20.94 \$ 41.85 \$ 66.96 \$ 133.95 \$ 209.29 \$ 418.59
8"	\$ 669.74
10"	\$ 962.77

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.76 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Ву:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: EAST LAKE HARRIS ESTATES GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the East Lake Harris AVAILABILITY:

Estates service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Ch</u>	arge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	8.36
3/4"	\$	12.56
1"	\$	20.94
11/2"	\$	41.85
2"	\$	66.96
3"	\$	133.95
4"	\$	209.29
6"	\$	418.59
8"	\$	669.74
10"	\$	962.77

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.76 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the East Lake Harris

Estates service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 5.58
3"	\$ 11.17
4"	\$ 17.43
6"	\$ 34.89
8"	\$ 55.82
10"	\$ 80.23

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: FERN TERRACE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Fern Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.43
3/4"	\$ 15.64
1"	\$ 26.09
1½"	\$ 52.17
2"	\$ 83.48
3"	\$ 166.96
4"	\$ 260.88
6"	\$ 521.74
8"	\$ 834.79
10"	\$1,200.02

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Ву:

\$

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: FERN TERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Fern Terrace **AVAILABILITY:**

service area of Lake County.

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies. **APPLICABILITY:**

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4"	\$ 10.43 \$ 15.64
1"	\$ 26.09
11/2"	\$ 52.17
2"	\$ 83.48
3"	\$ 166.96
4"	\$ 260.88
6"	\$ 521.74
8"	\$ 834.79
10"	\$1,200.02

2.89 per 1,000 gallons All Gallonage Gallonage Charge:

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and TERMS OF PAYMENT:

> become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

Transfer **TYPE OF FILING:**

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: FERN TERRACE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE(PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the FernTerrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.96
3"	\$ 13.91
4"	\$ 21.75
6"	\$ 43.47
8"	\$ 69.57
10"	\$ 100.00

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: FRIENDLY CENTER RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Friendly Center

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Charge Per Billing Period
\$ 15.53
\$ 23.30
\$ 38.84
\$ 77.68
\$ 124.28
\$ 248.58
\$ 388.39
\$ 776.78
\$1,242.86
\$1,786.61

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.01 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service maythen be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: FRIENDLY CENTER GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Friendly Center **AVAILABILITY:**

service area of Lake County.

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies. APPLICABILITY:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle. **BILLING PERIOD:**

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 15.53
3/4"	\$ 23.30
1"	\$ 38.84
1½"	\$ 77.68
2"	\$ 124.28
3"	\$ 248.58
4"	\$ 388.39
6"	\$ 776.78
8"	\$1,242.86
10"	\$1,786.61

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.01 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By:

RATE SCHEDULE: FRIENDLY CENTER PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Friendly Center

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 10.35
3"	\$ 20.72
4"	\$ 32.36
6"	\$ 64.73
8"	\$ 103.58
10"	\$ 148.88

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. Afer five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Gibsonia Estates

service area of Polk County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size 5/8" x 3/4"

Charge Per Billing Period

\$ 5.38

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 0.64 per 1, 000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: GIBSONIA ESTATES- RG & MF GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Gibsonia Estates

service area of Polk County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size 5/8" x 3/4"

Charge Per Billing Period

\$ 5.38

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 0.64 per 1, 000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: GRAND TERRACE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Grand Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1" 1½" 2" 3" 4" 6" 8"	\$ 9.70 \$ 14.57 \$ 24.27 \$ 48.51 \$ 77.63 \$ 155.26 \$ 242.59 \$ 485.19 \$ 776.30
10"	\$1,115.92

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.10 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discortinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: GRAND TERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Grand Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.70
3/4''	\$ 14.57
1"	\$ 24.27
1½"	\$ 48.51
2"	\$ 77.63
3"	\$ 155.26
4"	\$ 242.59
6"	\$ 485.19
8"	\$ 776.30
10"	\$1,115.92

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.10 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five(5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: GRAND TERRACE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the GrandTerrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.45
3"	\$ 12.95
4"	\$ 20.22
6"	\$ 40.43
8"	\$ 64.69
10"	\$ 92.99

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Harmony Homes

service area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 20.60
3/4"	\$ 30.92
1"	\$ 51.54
11/2"	\$ 103.05
2"	\$ 164.90
3"	\$ 329.79
. 4"	\$ 515.29
6"	\$1,030.59
8"	\$1,648.94
10"	\$2,370.35

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 3.51 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HARMONY HOMES GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Harmony Homes

service area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 20.60
3/4"	\$ 30.92
1"	\$ 51.54
1½"	\$ 103.05
2"	\$ 164.90
3"	\$ 329.79
4"	\$ 515.29
6"	\$1,030.59
8"	\$1,648.94
10"	\$2,370.35

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.51 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: HARMONY HOMES PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Harmony Hones

service area of Seminole County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 13.74
3"	\$ 27.48
4"	\$ 42.96
6"	\$ 85.87
8"	\$ 137.42
10"	\$ 197.53

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HERMITS COVE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Hermits Cove

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.33
3/4"	\$ 13.98
. 1"	\$ 23.31
1½"	\$ 46.63
2"	\$ 7 4 .61
3"	\$ 149.21
4"	\$ 233.14
6"	\$ 466.28
8"	\$ 746.05
10"	\$ 1,072.45

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.64 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service maythen be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HERMITS COVE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in theHermits Cove

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which noother schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Charge Per Billing Period
\$ 9.33
\$ 13.98
\$ 23.31
\$ 46.63
\$ 74.61
\$ 149.21
\$ 233.14
\$ 466.28
\$ 746.05
\$ 1,072.45

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.64 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: HERMITS COVE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE(PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Hermits Cove

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.22
3"	\$ 12.43
4"	\$ 19.42
6"	\$ 38.86
8"	\$ 62.18
10"	\$ 89.36

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOBBY HILLS - RG & MF RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Hobby Hillsservice

area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.70
3/4"	\$ 14.57
1"	\$ 24.27
1½"	\$ 48.51
2"	\$ 77.63
3"	\$ 155.26
4"	\$ 242.59
6"	\$ 485.19
8"	\$ 776.30
10"	\$ 1,115.92
3/4" 1" 1½" 2" 3" 4" 6" 8"	\$ 14.57 \$ 24.27 \$ 48.51 \$ 77.63 \$ 155.26 \$ 242.59 \$ 485.19 \$ 776.30

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 2.10 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bil, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

RATE SCHEDULE: HOBBY HILLS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Hobby Hills service

area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Motor Sizo

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.70
3/4"	\$ 14.57
1"	\$ 24.27
1½"	\$ 48.51
2"	\$ 77.63
3"	\$ 155.26
4"	\$ 242.59
6"	\$ 485.19
8"	\$ 776.30
10"	\$ 1,115.92

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.10 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Charge Par Billing Pariod

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOBBY HILLS PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Hobby Hills service

area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.45
3"	\$ 12.95
4"	\$ 20.22
6"	\$ 40.43
8"	\$ 64.69
10"	\$ 92.99

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOLIDAY HAVEN RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Holiday Haven AVAILABILITY:

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle. **BILLING PERIOD:**

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1" 1½" 2" 3" 4" 6"	\$ 10.17 \$ 15.25 \$ 25.43 \$ 50.86 \$ 81.40 \$ 162.77 \$ 254.33 \$ 508.67
8" 10"	\$ 813.88 \$ 1,169.94

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.53 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bil, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOLIDAY HAVEN GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beeche's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.17
3/4"	\$ 15.25
1"	\$ 25.43
1½"	\$ 50.86
2"	\$ 81.40
3"	\$ 162.77
4"	\$ 254.33
6"	\$ 508.67
8"	\$ 813.88
10"	\$ 1,169.94

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.53 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Ву:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: HOLIDAYHAVEN PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beeche's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.79
3"	\$ 13.56
4"	\$ 21.20
6"	\$ 42.38
8"	\$ 67.83
10"	\$ 97.50

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: IMPERIAL MOBILE TERRACE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Imperial Motile

Terrace service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Charge Per Billing Period
\$ 10.42
\$ 15.62
\$ 26.07
\$ 52.12
\$ 83.40
\$ 166.79
\$ 260.61
\$ 521.23
\$ 833.97
\$ 1,198.83

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$

2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: IMPERIAL MOBILETERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Imperial Mobile

Terrace service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.62
1"	\$ 26.07
1½"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1,198.83

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Beeche's Point

service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.95
3"	\$ 13.90
4"	\$ 21.72
6"	\$ 43.42
8"	\$ 69.50
10"	\$ 99.90

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: INTERLACHEN LAKE ESTATES/PARKMANOR RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in theInterlachen Lake

Estates/Park Manor service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.13
11/2"	\$ 50.28
2"	\$ 80.45
3"	\$ 160.89
4"	\$ 251.39
6"	\$ 502.79
8"	\$ 804.46
10"	\$ 1,156.42

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$

3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Ву:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: INTERLACHEN LAKE ESTATES/PARKMANOR GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Interlachen Lake

Estates/Park Manor service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.13
11/2"	\$ 50.28
2"	\$ 80.45
3"	\$ 160.89
4"	\$ 251.39
6"	\$ 502.79
8"	\$ 804.46
10"	\$ 1,156.42

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: INTERLACHEN LAKE ESTATES/PARK MANOR PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Interlachen Lake

Estates/Park Manor service area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.71
3"	\$ 13.41
4"	\$ 20.95
6"	\$ 41.89
8"	\$ 67.03
10"	\$ 96.37

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: JUNGLE DEN RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Jungle Den service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 6.38
3/4"	\$ 9.58
1"	\$ 15.99
11/2"	\$ 31.95
2"	\$ 51.13
3"	\$ 102.23
4"	\$ 159 <i>.</i> 75
6"	\$ 319.52
8"	\$ 511.21
10"	\$ 734.86

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.92 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: JUNGLE DEN GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Jungle Den service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Cr</u>	narge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	6.38
3/4"	\$	9.58
1"	\$	15.99
11/2"	\$	31.95
2"	\$	51.13
3"	\$	102.23
4"	\$	159.75
6"	\$	319.52
8"	\$	511.21
10"	\$	734.86

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.92 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: JUNGLE DEN PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Jungle Den service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 4.26
3"	\$ 8.52
4"	\$ 13.31
6"	\$ 26.63
8"	\$ 42.59
10"	\$ 61.25

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, panies may then be discontinued.

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: KINGSWOOD RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Kingswood service

area of Brevard County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.62
1"	\$ 26.07
1½"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1.198.83

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

\$

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: KINGSWOOD
GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Kingswood service

area of Brevard County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.62
1"	\$ 26.07
1½"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1,198.83

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: KINGSWOOD PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE(PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Kingswood service

area of Brevard County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.95
3"	\$ 13.90
4"	\$ 21.72
6"	\$ 43.42
8"	\$ 69.50
10"	\$ 99.90

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: LAKE GIBSON ESTATES RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Lake Gibson

Estates service area of Polk County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly Billing

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

5/8" x 3/4" \$ 6.80

Gallonage Charge: \$ 0.98 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 34.1

RATE SCHEDULE: LAKE GIBSONESTATES GENERAL SRVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Lake Gibson

Estates service area of Polk County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which not other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly Billing

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size Charge Per Billing Period

5/8" x 3/4" \$ 6.80

Gallonage Charge: \$ 0.98 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer



RATE SCHEDULE: LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE) RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Leisure Lakes AVAILABILITY:

service area of Highlands County.

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered APPLICABILITY:

apartment units.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle. BILLING PERIOD:

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Ch</u>	arge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	7.92
3/4"	\$	11.88
1½"	\$	19.80 39.57
2"	\$ \$	63.34
3"	\$	126.65
4"	\$	197.90
6"	\$	395.81
8"	\$	633.31
10"	\$	910.36

4.79 per 1,000 gallons Gallonage Charge:

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

> paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

Transfer TYPE OF FILING:

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer By:

RATE SCHEDULE: LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE) GENERAL SERVICE (GS) & MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Leisure Lakes

service area of Highlands County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Ch</u>	arge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$	7.92
3/4"	\$	11.88
1"	\$	19.80
11/2"	\$	39.57
2"	\$	63.34
3"	\$	126.65
4"	\$	197.90
6"	\$	395.81
8"	\$	633.31
10"	\$	910.36

Gallonage Charge:

\$ 4.79 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. Afterfive (5) working days' written notice is

mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: LEISURE LAKES (COVERED BRIDGE) PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in Leisure Lakes

(Covered Bridge) service area of Highlands County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 5.27
3"	\$ 10.55
4"	\$ 16.49
6''	\$ 32.99
8"	\$ 52.78
10"	\$ 75.87

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: MORNINGVIEW RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Morningview

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposed in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 17.95
3/4"	\$ 26.92
1"	\$ 44.88
1½"	\$ 89.76
2"	\$ 143.61
3"	\$ 287.24
4"	\$ 448.79
6"	\$ 897.60
8"	\$ 1,436.16
10"	\$ 2,064.47

Gallonage Charge:

\$ 3.80 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: MORNINGVIEW GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Morningview

service area of Lake County.

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies. APPLICABILITY:

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Gallonage Charge: 3.80 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

> paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

Transfer TYPE OF FILING:

RATE SCHEDULE: MORNINGVIEW - PF PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Morningview

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission..

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 11.96
3"	\$ 23.94
4"	\$ 37.39
6"	\$ 74.81
8"	\$ 119.68
10"	\$ 172.03

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service

may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: OAKWOOD RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Oakwood service

area of Brevard County.

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered APPLICABILITY:

apartment units.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and LIMITATIONS:

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle. **BILLING PERIOD:**

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.82
1"	\$ 26.07
1½"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1,198.83

2.89 per 1,000 gallons Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage

Base Facility Charge Minimum Charge:

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Transfer **TYPE OF FILING:**

RATE SCHEDULE: OAKWOOD GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Oakwood service

area of Brevard County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.82
1"	\$ 26.07
11/2"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6''	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1,198.83

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$

2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: OAKWOOD PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Oakwood service

area of Brevard County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.95
3"	\$ 13.90
4"	\$ 21.72
6"	\$ 43.42
8"	\$ 69.50
10"	\$ 99.90

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: ORANGE HILL/SUGAR CREEK RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Orange HillSugar

Creek service area of Polk County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.09
3/4"	\$ 9.09
1"	\$ 23.04
11/2"	\$ 46.07
. 2"	\$ 73.69

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 1.33 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

By:

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: ORANGE HILLSUGAR CREEK GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Orange Hill/Sugar

Creek service area of Polk County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" × 3/4"	\$ 9.09
3/4"	\$ 9.09
1"	\$ 23.04
1½"	\$ 46.07
2"	\$ 73.69

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 1.33 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM PORT RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Port service

area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

<u>LIMITATIONS:</u> Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission...

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 12.32
3/4"	\$ 18.47
1"	\$ 30.77
1½"	\$ 61.58
2"	\$ 98.52
3"	\$ 197.03
4"	\$ 307.85
6"	\$ 615.71
8"	\$ 985.13
10"	\$ 1,416.13

Gallonage Charge: \$ 4.34 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM PORT GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Port service

area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission..

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 12.32
3/4"	\$ 18.47
1"	\$ 30.77
1½"	\$ 61.58
2"	\$ 98.52
3"	\$ 197.03
4"	\$ 307.85
6"	\$ 615.71
8"	\$ 985.13
10"	\$ 1,416.13

Gallonage Charge:

4.34 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

Palm Port

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM PORT - PF PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Port service

area of Putnam County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2" 3" 4"	\$ 8.21 \$ 16.41 \$ 25.65
6"	\$ 51.31
8"	\$ 82.09
10"	\$ 118.01

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM TERRACE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Terrace

service area of Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

<u>LIMITATIONS:</u> Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" × 3/4" 3/4"	\$ 10.42 \$ 15.62
. 1"	\$ 26.07
11/2"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1.198.83

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 40.1

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM TERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Terrace

service area of Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.62
1"	\$ 26.07
11/2"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1.198.83

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 40.2

RATE SCHEDULE: PALM TERRACE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palm Terrace

service area of Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.95
3"	\$ 13.90
4"	\$ 21.72
6"	\$ 43.42
8"	\$ 69.50
10"	\$ 99.90

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: <u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: PALMS MOBILE HOME PARK RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palms Mobile

Home Park service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 7.41
3/4"	\$ 11.14
1"	\$ 18.54
1½"	\$ 37.10
2"	\$ 59.34
3"	\$ 118.69
4"	\$ 185.46
6"	\$ 370.91
8"	\$ 593.46
10"	\$ 853.08

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$ 4.86 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

Ву:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 41.1

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

RATE SCHEDULE: PALMS MOBILE HOME PARK GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palms Mobile

Home Park service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 7.41
3/4"	\$ 11.14
1"	\$ 18.54
1½"	\$ 37.10
2"	\$ 59.34
3"	\$ 118.69
4"	\$ 185.46
6"	\$ 370.91
8"	\$ 593.46
10"	\$ 853.08

Gallonage Charge:

All Gallonage

\$

4.86 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

<u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: PALMS MOBILE HOME PARK PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Palms Mobile

Home Park service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 4.96
3"	\$ 9.89
4"	\$ 15.45
6"	\$ 30.91
8"	\$ 49.46
10"	\$ 71.09

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: <u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: PICCIOLA ISLAND RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Picciola Island

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.42
3/4"	\$ 15.62
1"	\$ 26.07
1½"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1,198.83

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: <u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u>
Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: PICCIOLA ISLAND GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Picciola Island

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" × 3/4" 3/4" 1"	\$ 10.42 \$ 15.62 \$ 26.07
1½"	\$ 52.12
2"	\$ 83.40
3"	\$ 166.79
4"	\$ 260.61
6"	\$ 521.23
8"	\$ 833.97
10"	\$ 1,198.83

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

2.89 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PICCIOLA ISLAND PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Picciola Island

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
2"	\$ 6.95	
_ 3"	\$ 13.90	
4"	\$ 21.72	
6"	\$ 43.42	
8"	\$ 69.50	
10"	\$ 99.90	

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: PINEY WOODS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Piney Woods

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.01
3/4"	\$ 24.00
1"	\$ 40.00
1½"	\$ 79.97
2"	\$ 127.96
3"	\$ 255.92
4"	\$ 399.88
6"	\$ 799.77
8"	\$ 1,279.61
10"	\$ 1.839.46

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: PINEY WOODS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Piney Woods

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.01
3/4"	\$ 24.00
1"	\$ 40.00
11/2"	\$ 79.97
2"	\$ 127.96
3"	\$ 255.92
4"	\$ 399.88
6"	\$ 799.77
8"	\$ 1,279.61
10"	\$ 1.839.46

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage

\$

2.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 43.2

RATE SCHEDULE: PINEY WOODS PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Piney Woods

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 10.66
3"	\$ 21.32
4"	\$ 33.32
6"	\$ 66.64
8"	\$ 106.64
10"	\$ 153.30

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: POMONA PARK RESIDENTIAL SERVICES (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Pomona Park

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.01
3/4"	\$ 24.00
1"	\$ 40.00
1½"	\$ 79.97
2"	\$ 127.96
3"	\$ 255.92
4"	\$ 399.88
6"	\$ 799.77
8"	\$ 1,279.61
10"	\$ 1.839.46

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage

\$

2.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: POMONA PARK GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Pomona Park

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 16.01
3/4"	\$ 24.00
1"	\$ 40.00
1½"	\$ 79.97
2"	\$ 127.96
3"	\$ 255.92
4"	\$ 399.88
6"	\$ 799.77
8"	\$ 1,279.61
10"	\$ 1.839.46

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 44.2

RATE SCHEDULE: POMONA PARK PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in Pomona Park service

area of Putman County

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 10.66
3"	\$ 21.32
4"	\$ 33.32
6"	\$ 66.64
8"	\$ 106.64
10"	\$ 153.30

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: QUAIL RIDGE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Quail Ridge AVAILABILITY:

service area of Lake County.

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually APPLICABILITY:

metered apartment units.

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and **LIMITATIONS:**

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Monthly billing cycle. BILLING PERIOD:

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4"	\$ 21.43 \$ 32.16
1"	\$ 53.60
11/2"	\$ 107.19
2"	\$ 171.52
3"	\$ 343.01
4"	\$ 535.96
6"	\$ 1,071.92
8"	\$ 1,715.06
10"	\$ 2,465.42

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.45 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and TERMS OF PAYMENT:

> become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

Transfer TYPE OF FILING:

RATE SCHEDULE: QUAIL RIDGE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Quail Ridge

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 21.43
3/4"	\$ 32.16
1"	\$ 53.60
11/2"	\$ 107.19
2"	\$ 171.52
3"	\$ 343.01
4"	\$ 535.96
6"	\$ 1,071.92
8"	\$ 1,715.06
10"	\$ 2,465.42

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.45 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

<u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: QUAIL RIDGE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Quail Ridge

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 14.30
3"	\$ 28.58
4"	\$ 44.67
6"	\$ 89.31
8"	\$ 142.93
10"	\$ 205.47

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: RIVER GROVE RESIDENTIAL SERVICES (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the River Grove

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

<u>LIMITATIONS:</u> Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.13
1½"	\$ 50.28
2"	\$ 80.45
3"	\$ 160.89
4"	\$ 251.39
6"	\$ 502.79
8"	\$ 804.46
10"	\$ 1,156.42

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

<u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: RIVER GROVE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MDF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the River Grove

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.13
11/2"	\$ 50.28
2"	\$ 80.45
3"	\$ 160.89
4"	\$ 251.39
6"	\$ 502.79
8"	\$ 804.46
10"	\$ 1,156.42

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 46.2

RATE SCHEDULE: RIVER GROVE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the River Grove

service area of Putman County

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.71
3"	\$ 13.41
4"	\$ 20.95
6"	\$ 41.89
8"	\$ 67.03
10"	\$ 96.37

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE ESTATES/WESTERN SHORES RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lakes

Estates/Western Shores service area in Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 7.49
3/4"	\$ 11.25
1"	\$ 18.74
1½"	\$ 37.48
2"	\$ 59.97
3"	\$ 119.94
4"	\$ 187.41
6"	\$ 374.80
8"	\$ 599.68
10"	\$ 862.05

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 1.28 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 47.1

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE ESTATES/WESTERN SHORES GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lakes

Estates/Western Shores service area in Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 7.49
3/4"	\$ 11.25
1"	\$ 18.74
1½"	\$ 37.48
2"	\$ 59.97
3"	\$ 119.94
4"	\$ 187.41
6"	\$ 374.80
8"	\$ 599.68
10"	\$ 862.05

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

1.28 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

<u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE ESTATES/WESTERN SHORES PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake

Estates/Western Shores service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
2"	\$ 5.00	
3"	\$ 9.99	
4"	\$ 15.60	
6"	\$ 31.24	
8"	\$ 49.98	
10"	\$ 71.83	

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer By:

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE OAKS RESIDENTIAL SERVICES (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake Oaks

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

<u>LIMITATIONS:</u>

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 15.48
3/4"	\$ 23.23
1"	\$ 38.71
11/2"	\$ 77.41
2"	\$ 123.86
3"	\$ 247.72
4"	\$ 387.06
6"	\$ 774.14
8"	\$ 1,238.62
10"	\$ 1,780.52

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

4.03 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 48.1

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE OAKS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake Oaks

service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4" 3/4" 1" 1½"	\$ 15.48 \$ 23.23 \$ 38.71 \$ 77.41
2"	\$ 123.86
3"	\$ 247.72
4"	\$ 387.06
6"	\$ 774.14
8"	\$ 1,238.62
10"	\$ 1,780.52

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

4.03 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.

WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 48.2

RATE SCHEDULE: SILVER LAKE OAKS PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Silver Lake Oaks

service area of Putman County

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 10.32
3"	\$ 20.63
4"	\$ 32.25
6"	\$ 64.52
8"	\$ 103.22
10"	\$ 148.37

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: SKYCREST RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Skycrest service

area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Charge Per Billing Period</u>
5/8" × 3/4"	\$ 14.16
3/4"	\$ 21.26
1"	\$ 35.42
1½"	\$ 70.84
2"	\$ 113.35
3"	\$ 226.71
4"	\$ 354.21
6"	\$ 708.43
8"	\$ 1,133.49
10"	\$ 1,629.39

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

4.15 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: SKYCREST GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Skycrest service

area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 14.16
3/4"	\$ 21.26
1"	\$ 35.42
1½"	\$ 70.84
2"	\$ 113.35
3"	\$ 226.71
4"	\$ 354.21
6"	\$ 708.43
8"	\$ 1,133.49
10"	\$ 1,629.39

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.15 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: SKYCREST PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Skycrest service

area in Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 9.44
3"	\$ 18.89
4"	\$ 29.52
6"	\$ 59.03
8"	\$ 94.46
10"	\$ 135.79

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer By:

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: ST. JOHNS HIGHLANDS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the St. Johns

Highlands service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 8.87
3/4"	\$ 13.31
1"	\$ 22.19
11/2"	\$ 44.35
2"	\$ 70.96
3"	\$ 141.93
4"	\$ 221.76
6"	\$ 443.48
8"	\$ 709.59
10"	\$ 1,020.04

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: ST. JOHNS HIGHLANDS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the St. Johns

Highlands service area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 8.87
3/4"	\$ 13.31
1"	\$ 22.19
1½"	\$ 44.35
2"	\$ 70.96
3"	\$ 141.93
4"	\$ 221.76
6"	\$ 443.48
8"	\$ 709.59
10"	\$ 1,020.04

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: ST. JOHNS HIGHLANDS PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the St. Johns

Highlands service area in Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	<u>Charge Per Billing Period</u>
2"	\$ 5.92
3"	\$ 11.82
4"	\$ 18.48
6"	\$ 36.97
8"	\$ 59.13
10"	\$ 85.00

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: STONE MOUNTAIN RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Stone Mountain

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" × 3/4"	\$ 27.04
3/4"	\$ 40.55
1"	\$ 67.61
11/2"	\$ 135.25
2"	\$ 216.34
3"	\$ 432.72
4"	\$ 676.11
6"	\$ 1,352.21
8"	\$ 2,163.55
10"	\$ 3,110.10

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage

2.91 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: STONE MOUNTAIN GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Stone Mountain

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 27.04
3/4"	\$ 40.55
1"	\$ 67.61
11/2"	\$ 135.25
2"	\$ 216.34
3"	\$ 432.72
4"	\$ 676.11
6"	\$ 1,352.21
8"	\$ 2,163.55
10"	\$ 3,110.10

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.91 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5)

working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: STONE MOUNTAIN PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Stone Mountain

service territory in Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 18.04
3"	\$ 36.07
4"	\$ 56.35
6"	\$ 112.69
8"	\$ 180.29
10"	\$ 259.19

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: SUNNY HILLS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Sunny Hills

service area of Washington County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	<u>Charge Per Billing Period</u>
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 11.47
3/4"	\$ 17.22
1"	\$ 28.69
1½"	\$ 57.38
2"	\$ 91.82
3"	\$ 183.64
4"	\$ 286.93
6"	\$ 573.84
8"	\$ 918.16
10"	\$ 1,319.84

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage

\$

4.42 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 52.1

RATE SCHEDULE: SUNNY HILLS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Sunny Hills

service area of Washington County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" × 3/4"	\$ 11.47
3/4"	\$ 17.22
1"	\$ 28.69
1½"	\$ 57.38
2"	\$ 91.82
3"	\$ 183.64
4"	\$ 286.93
6"	\$ 573.84
8"	\$ 918.16
10"	\$ 1,319.84

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage

\$ 4.42 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 52.2

RATE SCHEDULE: SUNNY HILLS PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Sunny Hills

service area in Washington County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 7.65
3"	\$ 15.30
4"	\$ 23.91
6"	\$ 47.82
8"	\$ 76.51
10"	\$ 109.99

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: TANGERINE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Tangerine service

area in Orange County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all purposes in private residences and individually metered

apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 8.71
3/4"	\$ 13.07
1"	\$ 21.77
1½"	\$ 43.55
2"	\$ 69.68
3"	\$ 139.36
4"	\$ 217.74
6"	\$ 435.50
8"	\$ 697.14
10"	\$ 1,002.13

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

1.49 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.

WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 53.1

RATE SCHEDULE: TANGERINE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Tangerine service

area in Orange County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 8.71
3/4"	\$ 13.07
1"	\$ 21.77
1½"	\$ 43.55
2"	\$ 69.68
3"	\$ 139.36
4"	\$ 217.74
6"	\$ 435.50
8"	\$ 697.14
10"	\$ 1,002.13

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

1.49 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: TANGERINE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Tangerine service

area of Orange County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Charge Per Billing Period
\$ 5.81
\$ 11.61
\$ 18.15
\$ 36.29
\$ 58.09
\$ 83.51

Gallonage Charge:

Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Tomoka service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartments.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Perio	<u>od</u>
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 4.64	
3/4"	\$ 11.60	
1"	\$ 23.23	
11/2"	\$ 37.14	
2"	\$ 37.14	
3"	\$ 37.14	
4"	\$ 37.14	
6"	\$ 37.14	
8"	\$ 37.14	
10"	\$ 37.14	

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 1.36 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: TOMOKA GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Tomoka service

area of Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

<u>LIMITATIONS:</u> Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 4.64
3/4"	\$ 11.60
1"	\$ 23.23
11/2"	\$ 37.14
2"	\$ 37.14
3"	\$ 37.14
4"	\$ 37.14
6"	\$ 37.14
8"	\$ 37.14
10"	\$ 37.14

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 1.36 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

RATE SCHEDULE: TOMOKA PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Tomoka service

area in Volusia County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
2"	\$ 3.10	
3"	\$ 3.10	
4"	\$ 3.10	
6"	\$ 3.10	
8"	\$ 3.10	
10"	\$ 3.10	

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: VALENCIA TERRACE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Valencia Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.70
3/4"	\$ 14.57
1"	\$ 24.27
11/2"	\$ 48.51
2"	\$ 77.63
3"	\$ 155.26
4"	\$ 242.59
6"	\$ 485.19
8"	\$ 776.30
10"	\$ 1,115.92

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.10 per 1,000 gallons

1.56 per 100 cubic feet

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILE:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC.
WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 55.1

RATE SCHEDULE: VALENCIA TERRACE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Valencia Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for to Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.70
3/4"	\$ 14.57
1"	\$ 24.27
1½"	\$ 48.51
2"	\$ 77.63
3"	\$ 155.26
4"	\$ 242.59
6"	\$ 485.19
8"	\$ 776.30
10"	\$ 1,115.92

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 2.10 per 1,000 gallons

1.56 per 100 cubic feet

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILE: Transfer

RATE SCHEDULE: VALENCIA TERRACE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Valencia Terrace

service area of Lake County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period	
2"	\$ 6.45	
3"	\$ 12.95	
4"	\$ 20.22	
6"	\$ 40.43	
8"	\$ 64.69	
10"	\$ 92.99	

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: VENETIAN VILLAGE RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Venetian Village

service area of Lake County

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartments.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.08
3/4"	\$ 15.13
1"	\$ 25.20
1½"	\$ 50.41
2"	\$ 80.65
3"	\$ 161.32
4"	\$ 252.05
6"	\$ 504.10
8"	\$ 806.55
10"	\$ 1,159.43

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

3.81 per 1,000 gallons.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

Issuing Officer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 56.1

RATE SCHEDULE: VENETIAN VILLAGE GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Venetian Village

service area of Lake County

APPLICABILITY:

For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.08
3/4"	\$ 15.13
1"	\$ 25.20
11/2"	\$ 50.41
2"	\$ 80.65
3"	\$ 161.32
4"	\$ 252.05
6"	\$ 504.10
8"	\$ 806.55
10"	\$ 1,159.43

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 3.81 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

By: <u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer

RATE SCHEDULE: VENETIAN VILLAGE PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Venetian Village

service area of Lake County

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.73
3"	\$ 13.44
4"	\$ 21.00
6"	\$ 42.00
8"	\$ 67.21
10"	\$ 96.62

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer By:

RATE SCHEDULE: WELAKA/SARATOGA HARBOUR RESIDENTIAL SERVICES (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Welka/Saratoga

Harbour service area in Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 10.05
3/4"	\$ 15.09
1"	\$ 25.14
11/2"	\$ 50.31
2"	\$ 80.46
3"	\$ 160.90
4"	\$ 251.41
6"	\$ 502.85
8"	\$ 804.55
10"	\$ 1,156.53

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

4.56 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

AQUA UTILITIES FLORIDA, INC. WATER TARIFF

VOLUME I - SECTION V Original Sheet No. 57.1

RATE SCHEDULE: WELAKA/SARATOGA HARBOUR GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Welka/Saratoga

Harbour service area in Putman County.

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Charge Per Billing Period
\$ 10.05
\$ 15.09
\$ 25.14
\$ 50.31
\$ 80.46
\$ 160.90
\$ 251.41
\$ 502.85
\$ 804.55
\$ 1,156.53

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.56 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

<u>Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer</u> Issuing Officer Ву:

RATE SCHEDULE: WELAKA/SARATOGA HARBOUR PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Welka/Saratoga

Harbour service area of Putman County

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2" 3"	\$ 6.72
	\$ 13.41
4"	\$ 20.96
6"	\$ 41.91
8"	\$ 67.04
10"	\$ 96.39

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge:

Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: WOOTENS RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Wootens service

area of Putman County

APPLICABILITY:

For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.14
3/4"	\$ 13.70
1"	\$ 22.85
1½"	\$ 45.66
2"	\$ 73.08
3"	\$ 146.15
4"	\$ 228.37
6"	\$ 456.74
8"	\$ 730.78
10"	\$ 1,050.51

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$

4.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

Effective Date:

Ву: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: WOOTENS GENERAL SERVICE (GS) and MULTIFAMILY (MFD)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Wootens service

area of Putman County

APPLICABILITY: For water service to all Customers for which no other schedule applies.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 9.14
3/4"	\$ 13.70
1"	\$ 22.85
1½"	\$ 45.66
2"	\$ 73.08
3"	\$ 146.15
4"	\$ 228.37
6"	\$ 456.74
8"	\$ 730.78
10"	\$ 1,050.51

Gallonage Charge: All Gallonage \$ 4.67 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

Effective Date:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: WOOTENS PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Wootens service

area of Putman County.

APPLICABILITY: For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 6.10
3"	\$ 12.17
4"	\$ 19.04
6"	\$ 38.07
8"	\$ 60.89
10"	\$ 87.54

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT: Monthly billing cycle. Bills are due and payable when rendered and

become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and

apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

Effective Date:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: ZEPHYR SHORES RESIDENTIAL SERVICE (RS)

AVAILABILITY: Available throughout the area served by the Company in Zephyr Shores service

area of Pasco County

APPLICABILITY: For water service for all purposes in private residences and individually

metered apartment units.

LIMITATIONS: Subject to all of the Company's Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and

General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD: Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

<u>Meter Size</u>	Charge Per Billing Period
5/8" x 3/4"	\$ 6.18
3/4"	\$ 9.28
1"	\$ 15.45
11/2"	\$ 30.89
2"	\$ 49.43
3"	\$ 98.85
4"	\$ 154.46
6"	\$ 308.91
8"	\$ 494.26
10"	\$ 710.50

Gallonage Charge: \$4.93 per 1,000 gallons

Minimum Charge: Base Facility Charge

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill, service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING: Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy I Page Vice-President and Treasurer

RATE SCHEDULE: ZEPHYR SHORES PRIVATE FIRE PROTECTION SERVICE (PF)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the Company in the Zephyr Shores

service area of Pasco County.

APPLICABILITY:

For Private Fire Protection service to Customers.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all of the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and

Regulations of the Commission.

BILLING PERIOD:

Monthly billing cycle.

RATE:

Base Facility Charge:

Meter Size	Charge Per Billing Period
2"	\$ 4.12
3"	\$ 8.23
4"	\$ 12.89
6"	\$ 25.73
8"	\$ 41.20
10"	\$ 59.21

Gallonage Charge: Not Applicable.

TERMS OF PAYMENT:

Bills are due and payable when rendered and become delinquent if not

paid within twenty (20) days. After five (5) working days' written notice is mailed to the Customer separate and apart from any other bill,

service may then be discontinued.

TYPE OF FILING:

Transfer

EFFECTIVE DATE:

By: Kathy L. Pape, Vice-President and Treasurer

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES

	Sheet Number
Index of Service Availability Charges	1.0
Allowance for Funds Prudently Invested	2.0
Beecher's Point	2.5
Carlton Village	2.6
Chuluota	2.7
East Lake Harris Estates	2.17.6
Friendly Center	2.19.5
Hermits Cove	2.22
Hobby Hills	2.24
Holiday Haven	2.26
IInterlachen Lakes/Park Manor	
Jungle Den	
Kingswood	2.32.5
Leisure Lakes	

Effective Date:

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES (Cont.)

	Sheet Number
Morningview Palm Port Palms Mobile Home Park Picciola Island Piney Woods Pomona Park Quail Ridge	2.44 2.46.5 2.48 2.48.5 2.50 2.52 2.55
River Grove	2.56 2.60 2.62 2.66 2.67
Sunny Hills Venetian Village Welaka/Saratoga Harbour Wootens Zephyr Shores	2.72 2.78.5 2.80 2.83 2.84

INDEX OF SERVICE AVAILABILITY CHARGES (Cont.)

	Sheet Number
Main Extension Charge	3.0
Meter Installation Charge	3.0
Stand Alone Backflow Prevention Device	3.0
Service Installation Charge	3.0
Plant Capacity Charge	3.0
List of Plants	3.1
Service Availability Charges for Tangerine in Orange County	3.5

ALLOWANCE FOR FUNDS PRUDENTLY INVESTED (AFPI)

AVAILABILITY:

Available throughout the area served by the system.

APPLICABILITY:

For all future water Customers connecting to the system.

LIMITATIONS:

Subject to all the Rules and Regulations of this Tariff and General Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

CHARGES:

A one time charge based upon the month of initial connection.

Effective Date:	By:	
	Ī	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

AVAILABILITY:

See Sheets Nos. 3.1 - 3.3 for List of Plants.

Main Extension Charges:

Per ERC	\$446.00
Per Foot Equivalent	\$5.81 (1)

Meter Installation Charges:

Standard Meter:

Per Connection -	5/8" X 3/4"	\$90.00
Per Connection -	3/4"	\$110.00
Per Connection -	1"	\$140.00
Per Connection -	1-1/2"	\$300.00
Per Connection -	2"	\$385.00
Per Connection -	Over 2"	Actual Cost

Meter With Built-In Backflow Preventer:

All Meter Sizes Actual Cost

Stand Alone Backflow Prevention Device:

All Types	Actual Cost
	, ioiaa, oot

Service Installation Charges:

Per Connection -	5/8" X 3/4"	\$143.00
Per Connection -	3/4"	\$143.00
Per Connection -	1"	\$154.00
Per Connection -	1-1/2"	\$202.50
Per Connection -	2"	\$245.00
Per Connection -	Over 2"	Actual Cost

Plant Capacity Charges:

Per ERC	\$700.00
Per Gallon Equivalent	\$2.74 (2)

- (1) Per foot equivalent based upon 83 feet per lot.
- (2) Per gallon equivalent based upon average usage of 255 gallons per day per ERC.

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
	Treasurer

AVAILABILITY: List of Plants (Reference from Sheet No. 3.0)

<u>Plant</u>	County
Beecher's Point	Putnam
Carlton Village	Lake
Chuluota	Seminole
East Lake Harris Estates	Lake
Fern Terrace	Lake
Friendly Center	Lake
Gibsonia Estates	Polk
Grand Terrace	Lake
Harmony Homes	Seminole
Hermits Cove	Putnam
Hobby Hills	Lake
Holiday Haven	Lake
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Lake
Interlachen Lake Estates/Park Manor	Putnam

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy I. Bang Vice Bregiden

AVAILABILITY: List of Plants (Reference from Sheet No. 3.1) - cont.

<u>Plant</u>	County
Jungle Den	Volusia
Kingswood	Brevard
Lake Gibson Estates	Polk
Leisure Lakes	Highlands
Morningview	Lake
Oakwood	Brevard
Orange Hill/Sugar Creek	Polk
Palm Port	Putnam
Palm Terrace	Pasco
Palms Mobile Home Park	Lake
Picciola Island	Lake
Piney Woods	Lake
Pomona Park	Putnam
Quail Ridge	Lake

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and	
	Treasurer	

AVAILABILITY: List of Plants (Reference from Sheet No. 3.2) - cont.

<u>Plant</u>	County
River Grove Silver Lake Estates/Western Shores Silver Lake Oaks Skycrest St. Johns Highlands	Putnam Lake Putnam Lake Putnam Lake
Stone Mountain Sunny Hills	Washington
Tomoka	Volusia
Valencia Terrace	Lake
Venetian Village	Lake
Welaka/Saratoga Harbour	Putnam
Wootens	Putnam
Zephyr Shores	Pasco

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

HELD FOR FUTURE USE

Effective Date:	By:	
	•	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and
		Treasurer

AVAILABILITY:

Tangerine in Orange County, Florida.

Customer Connection (Tap-in) Charge Charge:

5/8" x 3/4" metered service	\$100.00
1" metered service	At Cost
1-1/2" metered service	At Cost
2" metered service	At Cost
Over 2" metered service	At Cost

Main Extension Charge:

Per ERC \$36.00

Plant Capacity Charge:

Per ERC (ERC = 255 gallons per day) \$64.00

Effective Date:

By:

INDEX OF MISCELLANEOUS SECTION

	Sheet Number
Index of Miscellaneous Section	1.0
Miscellaneous Service Charges	2.0
Customer Deposit	3.0
Returned Check Charge	4.0
Lot Fee	5.0
Utility Tax Rider	6.0
Standard Forms Application for Service	7.0
Sample of Customer's Bill	7.0 8.0
Customer's Guarantee Deposit and/or Service Charge Receipt	9.0
Service Availability Fees Receipt	10.0
Requirements for Reclaimed Water Service	

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE CHARGES

APPLICABILITY:

For the following services to all customers within the certificated service areas of the Company. See SECTION II - TERRITORY SERVED for a list of all applicable systems.

- 1. **Initial Connection** This charge would be levied for service initiation at a location where service did not exist previously.
- 2. **Normal Reconnection -** This charge would be levied for transfer of service to a new customer account at a previously served location, or reconnection of service subsequent to a customer requested disconnection.
- 3. **Violation Reconnection** This charge would be levied each time service has to be disconnected or reconnected for existing customers who have been disconnected for cause according to Rule 25-30.320(2), Florida Administrative Code, including a delinquency in bill payment.
- 4. Premise Visit Charge (In Lieu Of Disconnection) This charge would be levied when a service representative visits a premises for the purpose of discontinuing service for nonpayment of a due and collectible bill and does not discontinue service because the customer pays the service representative or otherwise makes satisfactory arrangements to pay the bill.

If both water and wastewater services are provided, only a single charge is appropriate unless circumstances beyond the control of the Company require multiple actions.

CHARGES:

The charges assessed for these services will be in accordance with the most recent revision of FPSC Staff Advisory Bulletin No. 13.

Type of Service	<u>Fee</u>
Initial Connection	\$15.00
Normal Reconnection	\$15.00
Violation Reconnection	\$15.00
Premises Visit	\$10.00

Effective Date:	Ву:
	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

CUSTOMER DEPOSITS

APPLICABILITY:

For service to all customers within the certificated service areas of the Company.

CHARGES:

In accordance with Rule 25-30.311, Florida Administrative Code, the total amount of deposit will be equal to the average monthly billing for water and/or wastewater

service for two billing periods.

These charges are listed on Sheet Nos. 3.1 through 3.3 and will be updated

annually.

Effective Date:	Ву:	
	-	Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and

Treasurer

CUSTOMER DEPOSITS (Cont.)

SYSTEM NAME	COUNTY	DEPOSIT
Beecher's Point	Putnam Lake	\$20.00
Carlton Village Chuluota	Seminole	
East Lake Harris Estates	Lake	
Fern Park	Seminole	
Fern Terrace	Lake	
Friendly Center	Lake	
Gibsonia Estates	Polk	\$20.00
Grand Terrace	Lake	\$40.00
Harmony Homes	Seminole	
Hermits Cove	Putnam	
Hobby Hills	Lake	
Holiday Haven	Lake	
Imperial Mobile Terrace	Lake	\$35.00
Interlachen Lakes/Park Manor	Putnam	
Jungle Den	Volusia	\$25.00

Effective Date: By:

CUSTOMER DEPOSITS (Cont.)

SYSTEM NAME	COUNTY	DEPOSIT
Kingswood	Brevard	\$15.00
Lake Gibson Estates	Polk	\$25.00
Leisure Lakes (Covered Bridge)	Highlands	\$30.00
Morningview	Lake	
Oakwood	Brevard	\$15.00
Orange Hill/Sugar Creek	Polk	\$40.00
Palm Port	Putnam	
Palm Terrace	Pasco	\$10.00
Palm Valley	St. Johns	\$25.00
Palms Mobile Home Park	Lake	
Picciola Island	Lake	
Piney Woods	Lake	
Pomona Park	Putnam	
Quail Ridge	Lake	\$25.00
River Grove	Putnam	

Effective Date:

CUSTOMER DEPOSITS (Cont.)

SYSTEM NAME	COUNTY	DEPOSIT
Silver Lake Oaks	Putnam	\$30.00
Silver Lake Estates/Western Shores	Lake	\$10.00
Skycrest	Lake	
St. Johns Highlands	Putnam	
Stone Mountain	Lake	
Sunny Hills	Washington	\$25.00
Tangerine	Orange	\$58.00
Tomoka	Volusia	5/8" x 3/4": \$10; 1": \$12.50;
		1½": \$15.00
Valencia Terrace	Lake	\$10.00
Venetian Village	Lake	
Welaka/Saratoga Harbour	Putnam	
Wootens	Putnam	
Zephyr Shores	Pasco	

Effective Date:

RETURNED CHECK CHARGE

APPLICABILITY:

For service to all customers within the certificated service areas of the Company.

CHARGES:

The Company will charge the maximum amount allowed in accordance with Florida Statutes, Section 68.065 and Section 832.08(5). A ny bank fees incurred by the Company may also be charged to the maker or drawer of the instrument. The

service charge and bank fees shall be added to the customer's bill.

Effective Date:

December 12, 2001

By:

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

Lot Fee

Effective Date:

By:

UTILITY TAX RIDER

COUNTY	PLANT	TYPE OF TAX (1)	RATE OF TAX
Orange	Tangerine	County Public Service Tax on Purchases of Water Service Only, Within Unincorporated Areas	10.0%
Polk	Gibsonia Estates Lake Gibson Estates Orange Hill/Sugar Creek	County Utility Tax on Water Sales Only	8.0%
Putnam	Pomona Park	Pomona Park City Utility Tax on Purchases of Water Service Only, Within Corporate Limits of Town	10.0% on first \$20
Seminole	Chuluota Harmony Homes	County Public Service Tax on Purchases of Water Service Only, Within Unincorporated Areas	4.0%

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy L. Bang, Vice President and

Kathy L. Pape, Vice President and Treasurer

⁽¹⁾ Wastewater service is exempt from tax, except in the case of the Duval County Franchise Fee, which applies to both water and wastewater.

By:

SAMPLE OF CUSTOMER BILL

Effective Date:

By:

Kathy I. Pane. Vice President and